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COMPETITIVE PROBLEMS IN THE DRUG INDUSTRY

(Present Status of Competition in the Pharmaceu'ticail
Industry) .

WEDNESDAY, MAY 26, 1976

U.S. SENATE,
SUBCOMMITTEE ON MONOPOLY OF THE
Sececr CoMMITTEE ON SMALL BUSINESS,
Washington, D.C.
The subcommittee met, pursuant to notice, at 10 a:m., in room 818,
the Russell Senate Office Building, Senator J. Glenn Beall, Jr.
presiding. . o
Present: Senator Beall. S ]
Also present: Benjamin Gordon, staff economist; Judah C. Som-
mer, minority counsel; and Karen Young, research assistant.
Senator Beary. The subcommittee will come to order. 1
‘At the outset let me apologize for keeping everybody waiting. When
Senator Nelson graciously asked me to preside on his behalf, we had
to readjust our schedule. !
As you can note, there is one light on above us which indicates there
is a vote on the Senate floor. I will make a brief opening statement,
We will start the testimony. I will disappear briefly while you are
giving your testimony and I will be right back after I vote, however.
The Monopoly Subcommittee of the Senate Small Business Com-
mittee is holding hearings today and tomorrow on drug company
practices in the promotion and labeling of drugs in the United States
and Latin America. !
The subcommittee has accumulated considerable evidence over the
years that the drug companies are not telling the same story about
their drugs in all countries. Claims for their effectiveness and the
extent of disclosure of hazards vary from country to country. A par-
ticularly blatant example is the well-known antibiotic chlorampheni-
col. While the labeling in this country mentions serious side effects,
including aplastic anemia, grey syndrome (which causes death) and
says that this drug should be used only when less dangerous drugs are
not effective, the labeling in Italy stated that: j
It is a very significant fact that Chloromycetin therapy is conspicuously devoid
of side effects. The medication enjoys a high degree of tolerance with both
adults and children. In the few cases where reactions have occurred, these are
generally limited to mild nausea or diarrhea ‘and only rarely does their gravity
impose suspension of treatment. i
It is interesting to note that at the annual meeting of the stock-
holders of the Warner-Lambert Company in 1972, 97 percent of

(15359)
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the stockholders voted “no” to a resolution that the corporation change
its policy by divulging to foreign doctors what U.S. law now demands
that it tell U.S. doctors about the toxicity of its Chloromycetin, a
product of its Parke-Davis division.

Many drugs have been removed from the market in the United
States—about 6,000 of them in the last few years—because of lack of
efficacy or unreasonable risks to the public. Yet these same drugs are
still being sold in foreign countries, The effect of these practices on
the people of these ‘countries, especially Latin America, as well as on
the U.S. public, will be discussed by our panel of distinguished wit-
nesses today and tomorrow. »

The first witness is Dr. Milton Silverman, who is a lecturer in
pharmacolog{;, the schools of pharmacy and medicine, and the senior
faculty member of the health policy program at the University of
California in San Francisco.

Dr. Silverman, it is a pleasure to have you with us this mornin,
and we look forward to receiving your testimony. You may proceed. ~
And, as I said, during the course of your testimony I will slip out to
go vote but I will be right back. But do not let my departure deter
your testimony in any way. You may proceed as you wish. -

STATEMENT OF MILTON SILVERMAN, PH. D.,, LECTURER IN PHAR-
‘MACOLOGY, SCHOOLS OF PHARMACY AND MEDICINE, AND SENIOR
FACULTY MEMBER, HEALTH POLICY PROGRAM, UNIVERSITY OF
CALIFORNIA, SAN FRANCISCO, CALIF.

Dr. Smverman. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

I am pleased to be able to respond to your invitation and to meet
with you today to report on how the multinational drug companies
promote their prescription drug products to physicians in this country
and to physicians and other health professionals in a number of Latin
American countries. R e

I must note at the outset that I am not a physician myself or a
pharmacist. I am a pharmacologist. And I must further note that any
views I may express here today are entirely my own, and do not neces-
sarily represent those of my university.

And, as a final prefactory statement, let me acknowledge that with-
out the dedicated and courageous pioneering investigations conducted
by this committee, and especially by Senator Nelson and Benjamin
Gordon, much of the work that my colleagues and I have been able
to accomplish over the past few years in our own investigations would
have been far more difficult if not totally impossible. ,

The research on which I am prepared to report today will be official-
ly published tomorrow by the University of California Press under
the title “The Drugging of the Americas.” It involves an indepth study
of the promotion to the medical profession of 26 different drugs—
active ingredients—marketed in the form of some 40 products by 23
global drug companies.

Most of these companies are based in the United States, but it is
important to note that some of them are based in Europe, notably. in
Switzerland, France, and West Germany, >

The drugs that we selected for investigation are, beyond doubt, valu-
able and in some cases lifesaving. There can be no question that they
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have saved many lives, not only in this country but in the Latin Amer-
ican countries. But their effective use depends on their appropriate use.
Although each is demonstrably effective in one or more conditions,
each has equally demonstrable hazards. Some of the side effects may
be only annoying, like a stuffy nose or a rash, others may be serious
or fatal. And it is only with the knowledge of both, the good and the
bad, the advantages and the potential hazards, can a physician in any
country select the right drug to prescribe for each patient to get the
maximum benefit with the least possible risk. SR
In the United States physicians are given such information—the
good and the bad—in the package insert or in what is known as
_ “Physicians’ Desk Reference,” or PDR, with which 1 know some of you
are quite familiar. The drug company is not obliged to publish in
PDR; he may elect to do so in the form of paid advertising. This
book, sometimes called the “bible for prescribers,” is distributed an-
nually at no cost to every practicing physician of this country.
Although the statements in bot the package insert and PDR
are prepared and paid for by the drug industry, no firm can make
any statement it wants. The ‘claims for efficacy or usefulness are re-
stricted to those for which the company has su mitted what is known
as convincing scientific evidence to the Food and Drug Administra-
tion; and al% potential hazards must be fully and openly disclosed.
In some cases, the company is required to include a special warning
which may read something to the general effect of: “Do not -use for
trivial conditions.” L
It is important to emphasize that this information, required by
law, is intended only to inform the physician. The physician, if he
wants, may use the drug for any indication, approved or not. He may
ignore the warnings partially or entirely. |
_For many years, as you pointed out, it has been known that the
situation in other countries is somewhat different. As this committee
disclosed at its hearings almost a decade ago, the Parke-Davis brand
of chloramphenicol—known as Chloromycetin—carried warnings that
were very strict in the United States but far more relaxed in Great
Britain. And some of us, I am sure, will recall that when this dis-
crepancy was called to the attention of a company official, he offered
the defense that full disclosure of hazards was not required by
British law, and, in fact, he went on to say that in his mind, British
physicians would be insulted if full disclosure of hazards were included
in advertising. : : , :
_ That revelation before this committee was a brief but tremendously
important prelude to what we can report today. |
In our own studies, we investigated these 26 drugs as they iwere
promoted in the United States, and also in Mexico, the six Central
‘American countries—Guatemala, E1 Salvador, Honduras, Nicaragua,
Costa Rica, and Panama, along with the Dominican Republic—and
in Colombia, Ecuador, Brazil, and Argentina. ‘
Mr. Gorpon. Dr. Silverman, why did you not also include other
countries like Venezuela, Bolivia, Peru, or Chile? ‘
Dr. SILVERMAN. Because, Mr. Gordon, in these other countries,
there is no such comparable volume. The drug information is included
“almost entirely in the form of catalogs, which gives dosage forms,
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concentrations, and price. The countries that we selected are those
that have books comparable to PDR.

Essentially, we conducted a comparison of what each company said
about its product to physicians in the United States through PDR,
and what it said about its identical product to Latin American phy-
sicians in somewhat comparable—but not entirely comparable—Latin

erican reference volumes. -

Two points are important here. ’

In the first place, I personally am in no position either to support
or to condemn the policies and the decisions of FDA. as these are
reflected in PDR. But PDR, I think, may be viewed as a rather
useful standard for comparison. It has the virtual blessings of
an important governmental agency; it is based in large part on the
advice of distinguished governmental and nongovernmental experts;
it is widely distributed to physicians, and frequently used by them.
And the drug industry in this country, although it may continue to
dispute certain FDA decisions, has learned to live with them and to
live with them without substantial financial trauma. ;

In the second place, it must be understood that PDR and the Latin
American books are not exactly the same. In PDR, the statements
presumably have governmental approval. The promotional statements
in the Latin American books, however, do not have approval from any
governmental agency; they say what the company wants to say.

i‘Among the books that we have looked at is one known as the
“Diccionario de Especialidades Farmaceuticas,” which is published
in one edition for Mexico—published in Spanish—another edition
for Central America, and still a third edition for Ecuador and Co-
lombia. Another, published in Portuguese, is the “Index Terapeutico
Moderno,” in Brazil, and another which 1 brought along with me is
the Argentine “Therapia Vademecum,” which also is somewhat dif-
ferent. In the case of the other Latin American books, the company
says what it wants, and this is generall published without any formal
or informal governmental approval or blessing.

For the Argentine book, the material is written not by the com-
panies but by the board of editors and, accordingly, the company
has no responsibility for what is published. We have included it in
our study if only to indicate to our readers what kinds of informa-
tion are presented to physicians in Argentina. ' '

A second fact came out very quickly. '

In the United States, the list of the contraindications, and warn-
ings, and potential adverse reactions is le.n%thy and detailed. Virtu-
ally every unhappy, serious, or possible lethal side effect to which a
physician should be alert is included.

But in striking contrast, the potential hazards published in the
Latin American volumes are usually minimized or glossed over or
totally ignored. In some instances, the company may disclose that
the drug may perhaps cause stuffiness of the nose, but neglects to
mention that the drug can kill you. In some cases, not a single danger
is disclosed. v ~

Let me cite a few examples.
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ANTIBIOTICS

Consider first the antibiotic chloramphenicol, which has figured
so prominently in the hearin%s of this committee. It is unquestion-
ably a potent and useful drug, but its known dangers are such that it is
promoted in the United States for only such serious infections as
‘typhoid fever and a few other life-threatening but relatively infre-
quent infections in which the causative organism is shown to be sus-
ceptible to the drug. , |

Physicians in t is country are advised not to use it in trivial in-
f%'itions, or when other effective but less dangerous drugs are avail-
able. f i

In Mexico and Colombia, the Parke-Davis brand marketed as
Chloromycetin is promoted for use not only for life-threatening con-
ditions but also for tonsillitis, pharyngitis, bronchitis, urinary tract
infections, ulcerative colitis, pneumonia, staphylococcus infections,
streptococcus infections, eye infections, yaws, and gonorrhea.

In Central America, a competitive brand marketed by McKesson
is recommended for whooping cough. v o

In the United States, the Parke-Davis product carries a long list of
contraindications, warnings, and adverse reactions. Perhaps the most
alarming of these include aplastic anemia and other serious or fatal
diseases of the blood-forming system. ; »

In Mexico, the Parke-Davis product carries only a limited list of
~warnings. In Central America, no contraindications or warnings are
~ given, and no adverse reactions are disclosed. |

" The McKesson product statement discloses a few hazards in Cen-
tral America but none in Colombia and Ecuador. .
"In the case of tetracycline, marketed by Lederle under the name of
Achromycin, numerous adverse reactions are given in the United
States, a few in Mexico and Brazil, and none in the Central American
countries. , S |

For Squibb’s amphotericin B, marketed as Fungizone, physicians
in this country are told that this valuable but potentially toxic anti-
biotic should be used primarily for the treatment of progressive and
potentially fatal forms of fungal infections. No such warning is 1i
in the Latin American promotion. =

Schering’s Garamycin carries roughly the same indications in the

United States and Latin America, but the warnings are minimized - |

" in the Latin American promotion.
. ORAL CONTRACEPTIVES o

A similar situation was discovered in the case of a number of oral
contraceptives—Ovulen marketed by Searle, Norlestrin or Prolestrin
marketed by Parke-Davis, Ortho Novum marketed by Otho, Novulon
marketed by Johnson, Norinyl marketed by Syntex, and Ovral or
Anfertil marketed by Wyeth. ' L

In PDR, all of these are described as indicated for only one use—
contraception. In the Latin American countries, they are openly rec-
~ ommended for contraception, and also for the control of premenstrual




15364 COMPETITIVE PROBLEMS IN THE DRUG. INDUSTRY

tension, menstrual pain, problems of the menopause, and a host of
other conditions. _ _

In the United States, physicians are warned of the ossibility of
many side-effects, especially thromboembolic changes that can lead
to serious or fatal blood clots.

In Latin America, for all the products studied here, the risk of
thromboembolic changes is ignored. No adverse reactions of any kind
are given for the Searle proguct in Ecuador, Colombia, or Brazil, for
the Parke-Davis product in Central America, and for the Wyeth
product in Ecuador, Colombia, or Brazil. ne

Mr. Gorpox. I might remind you that the labeling in the United
States says that one out, of every 2,000 women who taie the oral con-
traceptives is hospitalized because of blood clots, That statement is
not used in foreign countries ? - <

Dr. SiLvermax. To my knowledge, Mr. Gordon, this is not made
known to Latin American physicians. : ,

ANTI-ARTHRITICS

For Ciba-Geigy’s anti-arthritis drugs Butazolidin and Tandearil,
only a few indications for use are approved in the United States but
many in Mexico, Central America, olombia, and Ecuador. In con-
trast, the warnings are numerous in this country but few in Latin
America. : ' » i

No adverse reactions of any kind are disclosed for McKesson’s com-
petitive brands in Central America, Colombia, or Ecuador.

United States physicians are cautioned against the use of such
drugs for prolonged periods. The result may be serious or fatal adverse
reactions. A somewhat similar warning is given in Mexico, but the
matter is not mentioned in the other countries, ‘

In the United States, Merck’s Indocin is approved for use in four
serious forms of arthritic disease. In Latin America, many other in-
dications are recommended. ,

In the case of this product, it seems noteworthy that the hazards ,
listed in the Latin American countries are approximately the same
as those given in this country. ‘ .

CORTICOSTEROIDS

Four widely-used corticosteroid hormones were included in our in-’
vestigation—Schering’s Meticorten and Celestone, Lederle’s Aristo-
cort or Ledercort, and Upjohn’s Medrol. All can be of great value in
the control of arthritis, asthma, and a variety of other conditions. But
all of them, especially if used for excessive periods, may cause un--
pleasant or deadly side-effects—a flare-up of latent tuberculosis, bone-
softening and fractures of the vertebral bones, peptic ulcer with
perforation and hemorrhage, psychic changes, and many others.

Few of these hazards are disclosed for Meticorten in Latin America,
and none of Celestone in Central America, Colombia, Ecuador, and
Brazil. For both Aristocort and Medrol, the major hazards are glossed
over or given in nonspecific terms. A

The promotion of another steroid hormone, Winthrop’s Winstrol,
offers even more striking inconsistencies. It is deseribed to Latin
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American physicians as useful to increase weight, appetite, and
strength. Such indications are not listed in PDR. J :
What is disclosed in PDR is the risk of such adverse reactions as’
stunting the growth of children, jaundice, interference with normal
sexual development in children, and undesirable sexual changes in
adults. Few of these are disclosed in Mexico and Brazil, still fewer 1n
Central America, and none in Colombia and Ecuador. :

TRANQUILIZERS

Among the so-called major or antipsychotic tranquilizersincluded in
our study were Sandoz’s Mellaril and SKE’s Stelazine. As with other
drug classes, the approved indications for use are few in the United
States and numerous in Latin America. Among the indications not
approved in this country but listed for the Sandoz product in Central
America is use of the drug for the treatment of children with behav-
ioral disorders, hostility reactions, inability to adapt in school, insom-
nia, sleep walking, be -wetting, and nail-biting. Many adverse reac-
tions for Mellaril are disclosed 1n the United States, a few in Mexico,
but none in Central America, Colombia, or Ecuador.

In the case of Stelazine, physicians in the United States are warned
of the risk of the development of tardive dyskinesia—a disorder
marked by involuntary movements of the lips, tongue, hands, fingers,
and feet. Speech may be seriously affected, the face distorted, and
maintenance of body position impossible. Tn some patients, the condi-
tion may become irreversible, No effective treatment is known.

In the promotion of Stelazine, the danger of this development; is
disclosed to physicians in the United States. It is not listed in the ref-
erence works in Mexico, Central America, or Brazil. In fact, no adverse
lﬁaactiims are listed for Stelazine in the Central American countries or

razil. : ;
ANTIDEPRESSANTS : P

With the antidepressants, the story is the same—rigorously limited
indications for use in the United States, with full disclosure of hazards.
The reverse is obvious in Latin America—many recommendations, but
few hazards disclosed. This holds for Ciba-Geigy’s Tofranil and Lake-
side’s Norpramin. In the case of Lilly’s Aventyl, however, indications
for use are limited in both the United States and Mexico, and the dis-
closure of hazards is similar in the two countries. T -

With Warner-Chilcott’s Nardil, a member of the particularly dan-
gerous group of MAO-inhibitor antidepressants, a long list of contra-
indications, warnings, and adverse reactions is disclosed to physicians
in the United States, only relatively minor dangers are noted in
Mexico, and none is disclosed in the Central American countries. -

ANTICONVULSANTS

Our last group includes three anticonvulsants widely used for the
control of epilepsy. One is diphenylhydantoin, or phenytoin, marketed
by Parke-Davis as Dilantin and by McKesson as Kessodantin. The
promotion of the Parke-Davis product discloses only a few bazards in

Mexico, fewer still in Colombia and Ecuador, and none in Central
America. Only one warning is presented for the McKesson product in
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Central America, Colombia, and Ecuador, and no adverse reactions
are disclosed.

A similar situation was found for Sandoz’s Mesantoin, with only

‘one warning presented to physicians in the Central American coun-
tries, and no adverse reactions disclosed. ;

- With Ciba-Geigy’s Tegretol, numerous adverse reactions are dis-
closed to physician in the United States, a few to their colleagues in
Mexico, Colombia, and Ecuador, but none to physicians in Central
America or Brazil. »

Mr. Goroon. Dr. Silverman, do you have any idea on what basis a
company decides which indications to promote in each country. and
which hazards to disclose ? '

Dr. Siwverman. Obviously this represents company policy. But we

re told by drug promotion experts in some Latin American coun-
tries that generally they work on the basis that if your competitor is
claiming five effective uses for his product, you have got to claim at
least six for yours. And if he discloses three hazards, you are out of .
your mind if you disclose four. ;

r. Gorbon. Well, these global drug companies that you have been
discussing were informed of your investigations annd your findings,
were they not ¢ . :

Dr. StLvermav. Yes, sir. Do : :

Mr. Goroon.. You have discussed it with them ¢ '
thDr. S1LvERMAN. We have discussed it in considerable detail with
em. , . :
One of the problems that we have all faced is the difficulty to esti-
Inate with any precision the prices that patients are forced to pay for
this kind of promeotion, They pay not in terms of pesos or quetzals or
colones, but in needless injury and needless death. '
Information on the frequency of adverse drug reactions in Latin
America is far from adequate, just as it is far from adequate in the
United States and in Europe. Nevertheless, in every country in which
we have worked, medical experts—especially hematologists, pathol-
ogists, and microbiologists—have expressed to us their dismay, their
frustration, and their anger at what one described to us as “this whole

sickening business.” : o o

They have described to us the rise of resistant strains of bacteria,
due probably and almost certainly to the excessive and irrational use
of antibiotics, And with our own. eyes, we have seen physicians and
Pharmacists distributing these potent (it'ugs as if they were popcorn.

They have described the rate of fatal aplastic anemia in Mexico,
now one of the highest reported in the world, related in substantial
part to the use of chloramphenicol. In Guatemala, one leading expert
told us that when a child is given chloramphenicol for typhoid fever,
and it dies from aplastic anemia, this is a tragedy but perhaps an un-
avoidable tragedy. But where it happens when the drug is.used to
treat a case of virus pneumonia, or an undiagnosed respiratory infec-
tion, or a sore throat, this is unconscionable,

Others have told us of serious reactions to amphotericin B when it
18 given to treat minor fungus infections without any of the precau-
tions made known to U.S. physicians. ‘

_ They have told us of serious or fatal blood disorders, including
agranulocytosis and aplastic anemia, followirig prolonged use of anti-
arthritis drugs.
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They have told us of the excessive use of steroids resulting in per-
forated peptic ulcer or explosive flareups of tuberculosis and other
diseases. !

They have told us of cases of permanent brain damage caused by
excessive use of antipsychotic tranquilizers, and sometimes by such
tranquilizers given to control bed wetting or nailbiting in children,

_or an inability to get along in school. ‘ : S

We do not know how often such tragedies ocour. In most cases, it
seems, neither the patient nor his family, nor even the physician, is
aware that the irrational use of a drug was responsible. j

One fact that may possibly be related is that generally throughout
the Latin American countries there is no such thing as medical mal-
practice. Malpractice suits are unknown. 1

Another related factor may be the influence and the numbers of
detail men, or the visitadores. In the United States, we calculate that
there is one detail man for every 10 physicians. In Ecuador, there is one
for every eight physicians. In Columbia, there is one for every five.
And in Guatemala, Mexico, and Brazil, there is one for about every
three. There are some physicians in Latin America who take advice
from none of these visitadores, whom they call visiting professors of
therapeutics. In some cases, they will not even let the detail men into
their offices or their hospitals. There are other physicians who take
‘advice only from these company representatives. ' ‘

Senator BeaLL. Are these educated people? -

Dr. SiLverMaN. Well, they are educated. In some countries they are

‘required to have a high school diploma. In other countries, the re-

uirements are a little more vigorous, And I believe it is Costa Rica

that is now implementing a law that they must have a degree either in
pharmacy or in medicine. |

Senator BEALL. But primarily they are salesmen. Is that correct ¢

‘Dr. SiLvERMAN. Yes, sir. .

Senator Bearr, Thank you. ;

Mr. Goroox. May I ask a question at this point, Mr. Chairman?

s there any possibility that any of these drugs, like chlorampheni-
col, for instance, might be less dangerous for people in Latin America
than for those in the United States? [

Dr. SiLverMan. Mr. Gordon, this arose when the first reports came,
1 believe, from Bogota, Colombia. Somebody wrote a letter to the New
England Journal of Medicine saying, C T

Isn’t it marvelous that Chloromycetin produces these horrible results in Europe
and North America but it does not happen in Colombia. It must be something in
- the genetic system of Colombians that protects them. ; ‘

And this brought on a torrent of letters from hematoloﬂsté and
athologists who said that this is a lot of nonsense; that there had
een many, many deaths from aplastic anemia. And he said “All you
have to do is start looking for them and you will find them.” Lo
The best information we can get now—and this comes primarily
from hematologists in Mexico—is that there is a higher susceptibility
‘to aplastic anemia that may be related in part to the proportion of

.

Indian blood in the national blood pool. We are certainly not aware

of any genetic protection that keeps Latin Americans immune from
these unhappy side effects. ;
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Senator Bearw. I notice on page 12 you were talking about “physi-
cians and pharmacists”—but more importantly, physicians—“physi-
cians are distributing these potent drugsasif they were 1;;opcorn.”

. Dr. Smverman. Physicians and pharmacists, Mr. Chairman ¢

Senator Bearr. All right.

Dr. Smverman. This is another factor that intensifies the problem.

Senator BeaLt. I read your testimony. But is the implication that
Physicians are distributing them so freely because they are not aware.
of their effects or because they just are anxious to distribute them ¢ SO

Dr. Styerman. Mr. Chairman, I do not know the ressons for their
actions, All I know is what their actions are. They are distributing
them with or without prescriptions.

Senator Bearr. With respect to the drugs we are discussing, is the
situation such that they require a prescription in the United States
fozil s%me of them but do not require a prescription elsewhere$ Is that
right ‘

Dr. Stvermaw. No, sir. They require a prescription in the United
States. And in most of the Latin countries, there are laws saying
that they also require a prescription. It has been the feelintﬁ of my
associates and myself that with the probable exception of the mor-
phine alkaloids and a few other drugs, you can obtain any prescrip-
tion drug that you want in almost any Latin American country with
or without a prescription. :

Senator BeArL. You can get a prescription drug without s presecrip-
tion in a Latin American country? '

Dr. Srverman. Yes, sir.

Senator Beatr. Would improved drug information remedy the
situation ¢ . '

Dr. Strverman. We would hope it would, yes,sir. .

Senator BraLL. Why would it? Is that the most effective way to
remedy the situation in South America ¢ S

Dr. Sruvermaw. I think it is one of the requirements. The infor-
mation that goes to physicians, in our mind, is inadequate. The phar-
macists, who also prescribe and dispense, have even less information
available. :

Senator BrarLr. As a practical matter, although these drugs are made
in the United States, this is a marketing practice of the drug com-
panies. Is that correct ? :

Stlzr. Stvermaw. These drugs may or may not be made in the United
tates. .

Senator Bearr. Well, as a practical matter, to what extent do we
have the authority to require manufacturers here or elsewhere to pro-
vide information outside the United States? o

Dr. SmverMaN. To the best of my knowledoe, Mr. Chairman,
there are no laws in the books which would control what a drug com-
pany based in this country must say to physicians in a foreign country.

Dr. Lee. Mr. Chairman, following the hearings of this committee in
1967 and 1968 on chloramnhenicol. with widespread nublicity to the
public, the use of chloramphenicol declined dramatically in the UTnited
States. The laws reoarding the promotion of chloramphenicol were
not changed. The behavior of physicians, however, changed dramati-
cally as the information about the adverse effects of the drug was

/
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disseminated, not, only more widely to physicians and to the general
public. The public became aware of ‘the problem just as they have
with oral contraceptives thanks to public hearings. It is not ‘a matter
just of disseminating the information to the profession, but the gen-
eral public must also be made more aware of the possible hazard. %I'h'e
way the drugs are promoted in Latin America, the physicians and the
pharmacists are not adequately informed of the possible adverse cf-
fects of the drugs which Dr. Silverman has described. ‘
Dr. Stuvermax. In some countries, Mr. Chairman, we found that
no one is allowed to practice as a pharmacist unless he has consider-
able advanced training. In some cases, this could be comparable to
training in pharmacy in the United States. In other countries, the
requirements are so loose that an individual can become a licensed
- pharmacist providing he has served 5 years as an assistant to a
pharmacist and can show that he is of good moral character. He is not
required to take any examination of any kind. o (e
T can cite one instance which always will be memorable to us. We
were in San Jose, the capital of Costa Rica, and for some reason—
we needed some over-the-counter drug—we went into what is the
largest pharmacy in the country. There was a long counter with a
great many people in white jackets waiting on the customers. T
stood in line behind one nice little old lady. If I had to make a curb-
stone diagnosis, I would probably say that she was suffering from a
severe thyroid disease. She was nervous, tense, and jittery, and very
thin. When she came up to the man to wait on her, she reached into
her dress and brought out a scrap of paper—it was not a prescrip-
tion; it was a piece of butcher paper, 1 think, on which she had writ-
ten something recommended by somebody or other—and she asked
for a drug called Largactil, which is one of the trade names for a
very effective, very potent tranquilizer used in the control of psychosis.
The pharmacist’s assistant said, if my translation was right, that he
had something much better. I watched him carefully. He did not
look at any book. he did not consult with any of his colleagues. He.
went to a shelf behind him, and he brought down a bottle of one

of the more potent antithyroid drugs. It is widely used, very of-

fective, but it has known hazards. Ordinarily. physicians in the
United States would not prescribe a drug like this unless they had

. subjected the patient to thorough diagnostic studies. Some physicians

will even hospitalize their patients before they start them on this
drug. But in this case, the clerk just counted out the prerequisite
number of tablets, collected the proper number of colones from the
lady, who walked out. And we watched this in amazément. After we
got out of the store, my colleague and T still cannot agree whether
this assistant was aged 14 or 13 or 12. T know he had not begun to
shave yet. I e
Senator Brarr. Well the question T have is, whose fault is that?
Dr. Stuvermax. I think this fault has to be shared. o
Senator Bearr. By whom ¢ ' s
Dr. Stivermax. Partly by the drug industry, partly for not making
available more accurate information to physicians and pharmacists.
Senator Brarr. Well, wait a minute. T can understand a situation
of a physician giving a drug to an individual, and he might not have
accurate information, But here you have a case of a minor ‘working
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behind a drug counter selling a drug. And I have no difficulty blam-
Ing that on the licensing authorities in the country where the sale
was made. I have a little ﬁiﬂiculty in shifting that blame back to some-
body here in the United States, however. I t ink that it is reprehensi-
ble that people in those countries do not have better standards for
the people who are oing to dispense these drugs. But you said that -
in this instance the cﬁmger of the drug was fairly common knowledge
to physicians, but a 14-year-old kid was dispensing it.
r. StLverMaN. Right. , :

It would be very easy to point the finger to examples of this sort—
and there are many like this—in which a law has clearly been violated.
But as a citizen of the United States, I do not feel that I can point
- a finger at any other country for failures to enforce its laws.

Senator Bearr. Well, I can understand bad marketing practices and
over-aggressive marketing factors, but the example you gave me I
think is one where the fault clearly rests with the individual who was
dispensing the drug, who was not equipped to handle the job that:he
is performing. And I have a hard time putting that responsibility
back on somebody some place else other than the people that are run-
ning the pharmacy and perhaps those charged with the licensing of
the pharmacy. ' S

Dr. Smverman. Well, let us match that with the use of this drug
Largactil, also called chlorpromazine, which is prescribed b physi-
cians down there who are unaware of the known hazards of the drug.
This is legal. The physician is not violatin any national laws. But he
has not been presenfed with adequate information by the manufac-
turer.

Senator BeaLv. That is a reprehensible marketing practice.

Dr. Stwvermax. I think it right be considered 8o. :

Senator Bearvr. All right. '

But I think we have to disassociate those two. You have to talk
about the marketing practices, on the one hand, which we may or may
not be able to do something about, and licensing standards in foreign
countries, on the other hand, which I do not think we can do anything
about, as bad as they are, except perhaps create the kind of interna-
tional discussion that would cause people to come up with better
standards. ‘ ' :

Excuse me, doctor, please go ahead.

Dr. Stiverman. All right.

When these inconsistencies—inconsistent between what the com-
pany is saying about its product in this country and what it is saying
in Latin America—became apparent to us, we showed them to the
heads of some of the American and European countries involved, and
we asked how these could be explained. I think it is important to em-
phasize that in no instance did the company spokesman deny the dif-
ferences. Their responses usually included a number of different de-
fenses. For example, they would tell us that Latin American physicians
do not need any warnings; they are already aware of any hazards.
Such a claim, we learned, totally infuriates Latin American medical
specialists, particularly those teaching in medical schools, and clinical
pharmacologists, and by pathologists and hemotologists, who by the
nature of their specialfies, are most aware of the amage done and
where the bodies are buried. '
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Another defense is that they make more full disclosure in their
package inserts, but we found there are also discrepancies in these
inserts, which are not always full or complete. Furthermore, many
physicians do not see these packa%e inserts, and usually they are

uickly thrown into the wastepaper asket. And at least in some areas,
the use of package inserts t. emselves, even for physicians, 1s pro-
hibited by law. : Goot ‘ =N

We have been told it is their detail men who gives each physician
full information on hazards. This, as Mr. Gordon will recall, is a
defense we have long heard in this country, but in Latin America, as
in the United States, it is generally held that you do not knock your
own product, particularly if you are working on commission. I should
point out here that the Latin ’A merican situation is somewhat different
in that many, if not most, of the Latin American physicians are em-
ployed by the government. We have been told that, in most of these
__countries, a pl%ysician cannot possibly expect to earn an income of
;nore than $6 or $7 thousand a year. The average detail man makes

ar more. : : o ;

We have also been told that physicians know that if they write to
the company, it will be glad to send them more complete information.
This is one defense that I do not think deserves even the dignity of a
comment. |

We have been told that no drug manufacturer would engage in such
shoddy practices, that would tamper with the truth or cover up dan-
gers, because in the long run this would cost him the confidence of the
medical profession. I do not know the answer to this one so far as
‘Latin American physicians are concerned. I do not know that much
about the Latin American medical profession. But I do know that
where the profession in this country is concerned, such a defense 18
nonsense. . ‘

Over the years, we have witnessed the record of the so-called “Dear
Doctor letters,” through which many major drug companies were re-:
quired by FDA to notify every physician in the country that they had,
in fact, tampered with the truth, or made claims that could not be
supported, or they failed to disclose hazards. We have seen the re-
markable cases of Chloromycetin and MER/29, both of which were
investigated by this committee, and all the resultant civil suits for
damages. And we have also found out what happened to the good
name of the companies, to their reputation with the medical profes-
sion, and to their annual sales an: their annual profits. And what
~ happened? The answer is distressingly clear; by and large, nothing

happened. ; -

There are two additional defenses that perhaps are more noteworthy.

The companies tell us that the differences in promotion represent
honest differences in opinion. That is to say, “We are honestly con-
vinced from the scientific data we have that we are right and FDA
is wrong.” A drug, for example, might be proposed for use in the con-
dition such as acne and FDA may turn it down. But the company
says, “Well, we are convinced it is good and safe for acne, and we pro-
pose to so market it and promote it in Latin America.” j .

We have also found out that the idea of such differences of honest
epinion would be more palatable if we could find that a company said
one thing in the United States, where FDA is constantly looking over

732950 O » 717 =2
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its shoulder, and something else throughout Latin America. But we

find it a little more difficult to accept when it is obvious that what a

company says about its product in Mexico City is not the same as what

it says in Guatemala City or in San Jose de Costa Rica, which in turn

;iTS different from what ‘it says in Colombia or Ecuador or Rio de
aneiro. :

And, finally, there is the statement : “Each of our foreign subsidiar-
ies is managed by a citizen of the country. He knows the laws and reg-
ulations, and he ‘abides by them. We are not breaking any laws.”

~ This defense has apparently been impenetrable. The hearings of this
committee, Mr. Chairman, were effectively blocked from further in-
vestigation on Chloromycetin. One of the reasons is now clear. It is
not easy to obtain copies of Latin American drug laws in this country.
Fortunately, it became possible for us to work on the spot in a number
of Latin American countries to acquire up-to-date copies of the laws,
and' to analyze them with the aid of Latin American attorneys and
drug specialists, both governmental and private. ,

The legal situation may be summarizeg as follows:

In a number of countries, when the companies say they are not
breaking any laws, they are telling the truth. They are not breaking
any laws because there are no laws requiring disclosure of hazards.
Each company can follow its own conscience and its own ethical stand-
ards, and that is the end of it.- .

In a few countries, there is a kind of a grey zone; the picture is not
so clear. Governmental officials believe they probably have the legal
authority to require full disclosure, but the authority has never been
spelled out in adequate detail, and the laws have not been enforced.

But insome countries—notably Colombia—there is no lack of clar-
ity. The laws are on the books. They require full disclosure of all haz-
ards to all physicians. And these laws are now being flaunted. If the
;:qmpanies say they are not breaking the laws in Colombia, they are
ying. : _ ; |

Let me, if T may, Mr. Chairman, recite a portion of the Colombian
laws. In one section, the National Health Code says, “In the labels of
the products there must be included the name of the product, the num-
ber of the license, the dosage, the manner of use, the contraindications,
the name of the producing laboratory and the sales price to the pub-
lic.” And even more potent and completely clear is this regulation

passed in 1963: ’ 3 R -

In the text of bropaganda, whatever the medium used, in the literature to the
medical profession, in the labels, in'the package, and in the literature or package
inserts accompanying the drugs, there should always appear the contraindica-
tions, secondary effects; and precautions for use.

Senator Brarr. Doctor ?

Dr. SiLverman. Yes, sir. -

Senator Bearr. Now, you are saying in the case of Colombia, the
law is on the books and you are saying that the people are breaking
the law. Why does not Colombia enforce the law?

Dr. Smvermax. That is a matter for the Colombian Government
to determine. '

Senator BraLr. T know; but what bothers me about our discussion
here is what can we do about that? If a country has a law that says

that it is illegal to do something, and a U.S; company is making some-
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thing and selling it in that country-in violation of its laws, what can
we in the United States do about that, other than ‘publicize it?
Dr. StLverMaN. It is my understanding that there is nothing that
the Food and Drug Administration or the U.S. Congress can do.
Senator BearL. Why is not the United Nations’ World Health Or-
ganization more active in this field ¢ |
Dr. SiLvermaN. I think this is a matter that Dr. Wegman can ad-
dress with much more competence than I, Mr. Chairman. !
Qenator Bearr. All right ; we will wait for his testimony. [
Dr. Siverman. Incidentally, one internationally famed health edu-
cator, Dr. Jose Felix Patino, the former Minister of Health in Co-
lombia, put it this way to us. He said, “U.S. manufacturers would be.
put to shame if the U.S. public knew how they are promoting their.
products in Latin America.” , ot L
Colombia is only one of the countries that has perfectly clear laws
on the books. The other three are El Salvador, Honduras, and Panama.
Even within some of the multinational companies, top medical scien-
tists are beginning to discover the situation for themselves, and they
have told us that they are appalled to find what their own firms have
been doing. I believe that when this record is disclosed to company
boards of %irectors and to company stockholders, at least some of them,
too. will be appalled. -~ = i :
Senator Bearw. In order to make sure we actually have the record
clear, what percent of these drugs that we are talking about this
morning are produced in the United States and what percent are pro--
duced in wholly owned and partially owned subsidiaries in South
America? , . o
Dr. SiLvermax. So far as T am aware, Mr. Chairman, none of them
is produced in final dosage form in the United States. |
Senator Bearr. They are all produced elsewhere? I
Dr. Stverman. I understand that they are put in final dosage form
and bottled elsewhere. : g A e
Senator Bearr. Would that mean that the FDA would have no au-
thority over them at all since they are not produced here in final
dosage form? : i el )
Dr. SuverMaN. That is my understanding, Mr. Chairman.
Senator BEaLL. So there is no way anybody in the United States
can reach these drugs, legally. ' |
Dr. L. The only way 1 think that anything can be done by the
FDA, Mr. Chairman, would be if the Agency for International De-
velopment provided a loan or a grant for the purchase of drugs in
the [gnited States, which then would be shipped to a Latin American
country. f
Senator BearL. And put in final form. - ; :
Dr. Lex. The drugs would be put in final form in the United States
and shipped abroad. \
Senator Brarr. I see. Co 3 ’
Dr. Lee. We would have to find out from AID how much of that
is done, but T would question whether much of it is done.
‘Senator Brarr. Would the FDA have authority over any drug put
in final form regardless of where it goes in the United States? :
Dr. Sivermax. In the United States? Yes, sir, T believe it does.
Dr. Lek. Yes, sir. | :
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If it is manufactured in the United States, it would.

Senator Bearr, If manufactured, '

Dr. SiLverman. And bottled and labeled here.

Senator BraLr. And if put in final form here, the FDA has authority.

Dr, Leg. Yes. R ‘
~ Senator Brarr. And you are distinguishing between drugs bought
with and without AID funds? ‘

Dr. Lee. The FDA could do something about that.

Senator BearL. You can do that whether AID buys it or not?

Dr. Lee. Yes, I believe so.

Senator Brarr. It has been pointed out by the staff here that the
law says that “So long as it is not in conflict with the laws of the
country to which it is intended for export it is legal,” So if it does not
violate the laws of that country it is all right for them to produce it
and ship it out. '

'Excuse me. Go ahead. :

Dr. Sruvermax. One other aspect that I think deserves a little more
attention, Mr. Chairman, is that the medical care system in Latin
America is not the same as that in the United States. There are many
Latin American patients who, for whatever reason, do not have ready
access to a physician. If they or their children are stricken by an ill-
ness, they can get care at low or no cost in many instances by going to
a social security hospital, Unfortunately, the supply of physicians
in most of these countries is not adequate to meet the needs. Accord-
ingly, if you need medical care for yourself or one of your children,
you may have to go to a hospital and stand in line for many hours,

- starting maybe at 5 or 6 o’clock in the morning, and waiting for many
hours and sometimes m‘anfy days before you can get in to see a physican.
Under such conditions, if you have a serious acute illness, or if your
child is seriously ill and possibly dying, you have two alternatives.
You can go to a private physician—and there are some excellent pri-
vate physicians in Latin America—but for this you have to pay cash.
You might have to pay a large doctor bill amounting to perhaps as
much as $2 a visit. This does not sound like much, but if you are living
on a per capita income of $200 a year, it is a lot of money. i

The only other alternative the patient has is to go directly to a
pharmacist. And even though, as we mentioned before, this may be
against the national laws, the pharmacist not merely dispenses the
drug, he prescribes it and he diagnoses, In some instances, particuldrly
in the smaller villages, there is no physician. The only health profes-
sional available is the pharmacist, and he has no recourse except to do
the best he can, And in some instances, the pharmacist practices every-
thing up to and including surgery. _ )

Still further out, in the more remote parts of the country, there are
not even pharmacists, and the medical care is given by the village witch
doctor, who may prescribe herbs or incantations or whatever. In some
instances—and we are not sure how this comes to pass—he may dis-
pense potent antibiotics.

The crux of the problem, as we see it, is not whether a physician
or a pharmacist will be influenced in his prescribing decisions by such
factors as poverty or cultural attitudes, the incidence of disease, and so
on. It is whether or not he is given ready access to the scientific facts
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on which he can base the appropriate precribing decision. It is whether
or not the drug companies tell the truth and a the truth.

Again, the problem is not simply a matter of violating laws in the
developing nations, as important as that may be. It is that what should
be the objective presentation of knowledge is being twisted by the
morals of the marketplace. That is, if it is possible and you can %t by
with it, it is ethical. The problem is that medical science is being
prostituted. , ‘

" There are, Mr. Chairman, many related aspects on which others far
more competent than I may wish to comment. ;

There are matters of drug prices and the handsome profits that some
~ of these global drug companies have been extracting by means of their

prgmgtional practices in Latin America. This may be blood money,
indeed. '

There are the matters of ethics and morality, and how drug com-
anies view their social responsibilities and to whom they feel responsi-
le, whether it is to their corporate officers, their stockholders, or pa-

tients here and abroad. ‘ s

And there is the matter of telling the truth, all the truth, and of
deciding whether the truth depends on international borders, whether
what is truth in one country may be untruth in another. For example,
1 find great difficulty in comprehending how a company can describe
cne of its products as dangerous in San Diego but safe a few miles
across the border in Tiajuana, or how it can promote the roduct as
effective in only 4 conditions in Washington, D.C., in 10 in Mexico,
and in 17 in Central America. ’ Eo

There is another aspect that I am sure has not esca ed the attention
of this committee. Over the years, we have all hear American drug
companies individually complain bitterly in public that the present
FDA laws are excessively harsh and, in fact, are totally unnecessary.
The companies insist they would live up to their moral and social re-
sponsibilities, laws or no laws. : |

The record of their performance in Latin America, where the laws
have been safely bent, or broken, or ignored, or where there are no legal
restrictions on drug promotion, might, to coin an expression, make a
person wonder. _ N S

Remaining for consideration is what can be done about this un-
pleasant affair. As I noted earlier, so far as I can determine, there is
nothing that FDA can do under existing law, especially if the product
is put into final dosage form and bottl outside of the United States.
And even though the Congress is empowered under the Constitution
to regulate foreign and domestic commerce, it is my understanding
that the Congress cannot enact any laws to regulate this kind of foreign
commerce. Instead, it is my belief that there are a number of things that
glugt 1ot be done. There are some that could be done and spme that must

e done. ‘ ‘

Among the steps that must not be taken is to attempt in anyway to
~ act as Big Brother, to try and export the policies and practices of F
to Latin America, to export our clinical or social standards, or to tell
Latin American physicians and pharmacists how they should pracétice
their professions. We must never tell Latin American legislators what
drug laws they should enact. Any such efforts on the part of this or any
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other country would be impracticable, morally indefensible, and
impertinent.

Then there are certain steps that might be taken. Most important, I
believe, would be to alert, mobilize, and support the world medical-
scientific community, the health scientists, and the health professionals
of every nation. I believe very strongly that the international medical-
scientific community has the unavoidable responsibility, not merely to
recommend, but to assure that full and objective information on drug
products is made available to all nations in which they are marketed,
and to all physicians and all pharmacists who may prescribe or dis-
pense. It should be the responsibility of this world medical-scientific
community to resolve the differences of opinion that will inevitably
arise and to set at least minimum guidelines.

Now this international medical-scientific community has no formal
structure—it has no officers, no bylaws, no official delegates—but it is
far from impotent. Even without any legal powers, it has already
played a key role in having controls placed on the use of human sub-
jects in medical research, assuring more humane treatment of pris-
oners, reducing enviromental pollution, slowing.the world opulation

_explosion, and placing at least some safeguards on so-called genetic
engineering, , :

Although it should not—and probably cannot—dictate to a physician
how he prescribes, it should see to it that each physican has available to
him full and honest information.

And, finally, there is one thing that must be done. The existence and
the nature of the problem must be made fully known to all countries,
their physicians, their pharmacists, and their patients. It should be
made fully known to a{)l'drug companies—their officers, their boards

- of directors, and their stockholders. v =

In your committee hearings today and tomorrow, Mr. Chairman, in
the publishing of our findings, I believe we have taken the first step
to achieve this goal. , ‘

Thank you, sir. -

Senator BearLr. Thank you, Doctor.

I think we should be concerned about problems of this sort. It seems
to me that it, as a matter of public interest or for public health, we
establish policies in this country relating to the admonitions or the
warnings that are placed on the drug containers as a matter of policy,
then I think it is reasonable to assume that the producers of the drugs
should also produce those same warnings for peoble-wherever they
live, even outside the United States. And I would hope that the drug
companies would feel compelled to do that. At the same. time, I think
that we have to be careful that we do not tar American producers with
the inadequacies of local government regulations or local laws.

Dr. Sivermax. T agree. ' :

Senator Bearr. And I think there is too much of that around the
world. And T would hope that as a result of using world health or-

ganizations and other international organizations we could get some
influence brought to bear on that problem and improve licensing and
training that is available for people in these governments who are
dispensin ldm I £usisn i L

Dr. Leé is héxt, Pheélisve; 7 rlow:
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STATEMENT OF PHILIP R. LEE, M.D., PRQFESSOR OF SOCIAL MEDI-
CINE, DIRECTOR, HEALTH POLICY ’PROGRAM‘, SCHOOL OF MEDI-
' CINE, UNIVERSITY OF CALIFORNIA, SAN FRANCISCO, CAI?IF. :

Dr. Les. Mr. Chairman, I am pleased to have this opportunity to
appear before the Subcommittee on Monopoly, Small Business Com-
mittee, to respond to the committee’s request to discuss the results of
Dr. Silverman’s studies on drug product promotion in Latin Amer-
ica. Like Dr. Silverman, the views I express are my own and do not
necessarily represent those of my colleagues at he University of
~ California. . : sk SR
- Although I have had the opportunity of reviewing the results of

Dr. Silverman’s studies in detail, I focus on the statement which
would like to submit for the record, and the remarks that will sum-
marize that statement, on one problem, sli‘eciﬁcal}y, the development
of drug-resistant pathogenic bacteria and the relationship of this prob-
lem to drug promotion, physician and pharmacist prescmbmg_and dis-

ensing in Latin America. Specifically, in the statement I discuss 1n

etail the problems that arose in Central America because of an epi-
demic of Shiga dysentary due to Shigella dysenteriae strains resistant
to chloramphenicol, tetracycline, streptomycin, and sulfonamides, and
the problems that arose in Mexico because of an epidemic of typhoid
fever caused by chloramphenicol-resistant Salmone la typhi. Until the
epidemic of typhoid fever in Mexico in 1972, chloramphenicol was the
drug of choice for this disease throughout the world. In Mexico, 1t
proved ineffective because of drug resistance. S
" The development of pathogenic bacterial resistance to antimicrobial
drugs has been a serious problem in the United States since the de-
velopment of penicillin-resistant staphylococci in the 1950’s. In the
1960’s resistant strains of meningocoocei appeared causing meningitis
in members of the Armed Forces, Patients with bacillary dysentery
in various parts of the world were found to harbor strains of Shigella
resistant to several antimicrobial drugs. In the late 1960’ the epidemic
of Shiga dysentery in Central America was caused by Shigella resist-
ant to chloramphenicol and other antimicrobial drugs. SR

In the 1970’ a typhoid fever epidemic in Mexico was found to be
~due to Solmonella typhi strains resistant to chloramphenicol. Re-
cently, in the United States and in Egypt, cases of meningitis due to
Hemophilus influenza strains resistant to ampicillin and. penicillin
have been reported. In 1975, physicians at the U.S. Naval Medical
Research Unit ‘No. 3, in Cairo, Egypt, reported for the first time
isolation of chloramphenicol-resistant Salmonella paratyphi A in a
- patient admitted with chronic enteric fever. The problem is not limited
to the United States, it is a worldwide problem. = ' St

The increasing prevalence of drug-resistant strains of bacteria is
‘apparently related to the widespread use of antibiotics and other anti-
microbial agents. This is due, to a considerable extent, to irrational
prescribing by physicians, irrational dispensing by pharmacists where
they are permitted to dispense antibiotics without a physician’s con-
sent, and to the promotional practices by the drug companies that en-
courage irrational prescribing and dispensing. - f
T should note here—and I think Dr. Wegman will also emphasize—

that the promotion is not only by U.S. multinational corporations but
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by corporations based in Switzerland, Germany, France, and England.
So that it is not exclusively a U.S. problem. ,

~ Senator BeaLL. Are the promotional practices dgenerally the cause
of the irrational dispensing and prescribing of drugs? e

Dr. Lzk. I think they are, in part, related to that. In Latin_Amer-
ica, I think that the educational programs for physicians and phar-
macists are inadequate, as they are in the United States. The promo-
tional practices by the pharmaceutical companies also foster irrational
prescribing and dispensing. The continuing education of physicians
in the United States is largely dependent on the drug companies,
That is also true in Latin American countries. After physicians com-
plete their basic training they continue to get information which is
not fully accurate. They are not provided the information that they
need to prescribe rationally and for the pharmacists to dispense
rationally. e , :

Dr. Sif’verman in his testimony dealt at some length with the pro-
motion of chloramphenicol in Latin America, and in my statement
I discussed this in detail.

What are the consequences of the type of promotion that we see
for antibiotics, specifically chloramphenicol, in Latin America?

First, physicians and pharmacists will be more likely to prescribe
and dispense chloramphenicol either when it is not needed, when it is
contraindicated, or when other drugs would be more appropriate.
Patients will be more likely to take chloramphenicol without par-
ticular concern for the possible hazards or they may be totally unaware
of the hazards, and some will undoubtedly suffer serious, indeed fatal,
side effects. .

The regulation of the manufacture, promotion and marketing of
drugs is the responsibility of the government in each country where
the drugs are made, sold and promoted. Drug companies may, and
indeed do, adopt standards that exceed the requirements in many
countries. The regulations of the drug industry in Mexico, Guate-
mala or any other country should, however, be a matter of concern
for the United States.because inadequate regulations poses a hazard
both for the citizens of the countries involved and for the visitors to
those countries, and potentially for those who never traveled to the
countries. In short, inadequate regulation poses a potential threat
to world health and this is particularly true because of the emergence
of drug resistant strains of bacteria. g

In my statement I detailed some of the history, the pharmacology
and the microbiology that is involved in this problem.

In Latin America there are, of course, millions of residents of
those countries who are exposed to these hazards. Tt is also important
to note that 214 million residents of the United States travel to Mexico
annually. Millions more travel to Central America and to other Latin
American countries, as do travelers from Europe, Asia and Africa.
At least one-third of the travelers to Mexico and many other Latin
American countries are likely to suffer an episode of gastroenteritis
during or following their trip. If they develop that they are very
likely to be prescribed a potentially dangerous drug, chloramphenicol,
as an example. They then may develop a serious side effect either
during or subsequent to that treatment. :
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In addition to the hazards to the visitor, we have noticed in the
United States the development of an increasing number of cases of
Shiga dysentery due to drug resistant organisms. In Guatemala, the
epigemic of Shiga dysentery killed 12,500 people; in El Salvador,
2,000 additional deaths occurred. Many of those who died were young
children or old people. We have not seen that kind of high mortality
rate in the United States but we have seen an increase in the number
of cases. In 1965 there was one case of Shiga dysentery in the United
States. In 1968—this was before the epidemic in Central America—
there were five cases. In 1972, there were 70 cases, and 58 of those
were in the border States of California, Arizona, Texas and New
Mexico. I am sorry I do not have more recent information, but it
mai;r well be that those cases have continued to increase. R

erhaps even more important than the Shiga dysentery epidemic
was the epidemic of typhoid fever in Mexico which illustrates the
problems that arise when the organisms causing the disease are re-
sistant to the drug of choice, in this case, chloramphenicol. j

In May 1972, Mexican authorities announced the existence of a
widespread outbreak of typhoid fever. A total of 6,342 cases were re-
ported in 1972, a 100 percent increase over the 1971 total. The epidemic
subsided in mid-1973. Many of the early cases were treated with
chloramphenicol and many of them died “because it was not known
initially that the drug was resistant to chloramphenicol, a drug that
had been used for more than 20 years to treat the disease and treat
it very effectively. ; , '

~ In addition to the thousands of cases of chloramphenicol resistant
typhoid fever reported in Mexico during the epidemic, cases due to the
Mexican epidemic strain of Samonella typhi were also later reported
in the United States and Great Britain. 8 s

There have been isolated cases of chloramphenicol resistance to
Salmonella typhi—that is the cause of typhoid fever—since 1950.
But prior to the Mexican epidemic in 1972, no epidemic was caused by
a resistant strain. There have been cases reported in England, India,
West Africa, Greece, Israel, Chile, Kuwait and Spain. And in the
cases from Kuwait, for example, they arose in at least three different
places : one in Aden, one in Cairo, and one in Pakistan. !

The resistance to chloramphenicol is due to a resistance factor that
can be transmitted to other bacterial strains so that it can spread to
other enteric organisms and produce other cases of drug resistant in-
fection with interric bacteria. - e .

Senator BeaLL. What, if anything, did you find about chlorampheni-
col in China? _ s

Dr. L. Well it is interesting. Dr. Wegman and I went to China
together on a mission in 1973, and I was really appalled at ‘the way
they use chloramphenicol. It was used frequently in out-patient clinies
gmd hospitals. It was used even by barefoot doctors to treat febrile
illness, much as it is used in many other developing countries. There
was little evidence that the prescribers were sufficiently aware of the
possible adverse effects. It is interesting that some of the articles that
have appeared in Chinese medical journals have decried the misuse of
antibiotics in out-patient clinics, specifically the overuse and misuse of
chloramphenicol. So that some of the people there are aware of the
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problems. But it appeared to be misused there as it is misused in many
other parts of the world. .

Myron, would you agree with that observation ¢

Dr. Weeman. I would agree entirely, Mr. Chairman. T too was struck
by the overuse. It seems that the knowledge of the danger simply has
not penetrated into that vast country. One of the problems is that
China, we found to our surprise, had no single, monolithic health sys-
tem; there are a whole series of health systems, making communication
more difficult. : )

Senator BrarL. They cannot communicate. They have great
problems. :

Mr. Gorpox. Do they not have access to the PDR and the material
that we have in this country ? v ,

Dr. Ler. Not out in the rural areas, Mr. Gordon. Certainly, the aca-
demic physicians and the people in the major hospital centers that we
- talked to were well aware of the hazards.

Senator Brarr. The medical elite, so to speak.

Dr. Lee. Right. , ~ '
g But that information was not disseminated widely, as it should have

een.

Dr. Siverman. Mr. Chairman, if I might, I think it is important to
recognize that the rationality of the use of chloramphenicol may depend
on other circumstances. For example, I think Dr. Lee and Dr. ‘Wegman
would be horrified at the way chloramphenicol is used in some of the
larger metropolitan areas in Latin America. There, we hope the use
is beginning to drop off. But out in the jungles, this is a different situ-
ation. The physicians or the pharmacists or even the witch doctors
practicing there do not have access to a whole arsenal of different
antibiotics, They have miserable systems of preserving materials. They
have very limited transportation facilities, They have essentialliy no
laboratory facilities to culture which type of organism is involved
And there, T think, the health practitioners take what is clearly a cal-
culated risk. They recognize that if they use chloramphenicol they
possibly cause a few hundred cases of serious or fatal aplastic anemia.
But on the other hand, they may save the lives of thousands or tens of
thousands of patients from dying from an infectious disease.

Senator Bearr. Am I correct? You are talking about chlorampheni-
col, about a drug where everybody seems to know, or everybody who is
trained seems to know the consequences of the.use of this drug. Are
you suggesting that in the case of this drug the drug companies are
not adequately warning people as to its effects? You indicate that
although in the medical centers the people do know, they have not
told the people for whom they are prescribing the drug what the side
effects are.

Dr. Lee. In Latin America that certainly is the case. Even in-the
United States part of the problem is the continued irrational prestrib-
Ing of chloramphenicol by physicians who do get the warnings and
do have the information ‘available. There is still some misuse of it
here, but it does not compare to the extent of the misuse that we have
now seen in Latin America. When we see the development of epidemics
of typhoid fever or Shiga dysentery caused by chloramphenicol resist-
ant organisms, that is evidence of a- possible consequence of the misuse
In a developing country where the sanitation is not as adequate and
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where these diseases are more endemic than they are in the Umted

States. : b, 4
Senator BrarL. Well my question is, is it the fault of the producer

of the drug or is it the fault of the medical fraternity in those coun-

tries that this is taking place?. L bl
Dr. L. It is all three. It is the fault of the pharmacy profession,

the medical profession, and the druj industry. ' ‘
Senator BeaLL. But in no particular order.

Dr. L. I would say in no particular order. E
Dr. SiLvERMAN. A partial answer to that question, Mr. Chairman, 18

that in the offices of some of the finest ,practltioners;in Latin America,
particularly in the medical schools and their great hospitals, they
have on their shelves not merely the Latin American books, but they
also have PDR, which they brought in themselves from the United
States, and that is where they got their information. Sl

Senator BeaLL. In very limited numbers.

Dr. StLverMax. I said only the very best practitioners. .

Dr. Lek. Let me just turn to my recommendations, Mr. Chairman,
which begin on page 16. In my statement T address myself to the prob-
lems of the regulatory policies particularly related to the promotion
and dispensing of drugs because I think that is a basic problem. We
can do less about medical education and less about pharmacy
education. : e

TFirst, I think that all major U.S. pharmaceutical firms that market
drugs in Latin America should be asked to review their present pro-
motional practices or those of their affiliates and adopt a standard of
promotion and marketing throughout the world that is fully con-
séistent with, if not identical to, the practices required in the United

tates. |

Second, the American public should be made aware of the hazards
posed by the misuse of antibiotics, particularly the problems poséd for
travelers, where antibiotics may be dispensed without a prescription
and the individual receiving the drug need not be informed about the
potential hazards. Perhaps the U.S. Public Health Service could de-
velop an informational document for international travelers on the
problems, posed by the misuse of antimicrobial agents. You can get
information about immunization, but I have not seen comparable in-
gormatlon» about the hazards posed by the misuse of antimicrobial

rugs. ‘ |
Third, the Center for Disease Control (CDC) should be given the
resources necessary or needed to carry out the clinical, epidemiological
and laboratory studies necessary to determine the nature and extent of
the health hazards posed by the emergence of drug resistant patho-
genic organisms. The CODC should have the staff, facilities and equip-
Thent to monitor the emergence of resistant strains, to work with local
health departments and hospitals and others to study the problems as
they arise. The Director of CDC should be asked to report annually on
the problem of drug resistant pathogenic organisms, the hazards posed
and what actions are appropriate to reduce or eliminate the hazards.

Fourth, the Department of State and the Department of Health,
Education, and Welfare should be fully appraised of Dr. Silverman’s

findings and requested to propose policies to deal with the problem to
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the World Health Organization, particularly to the office for the
Western Hemisphere Region, the Pan American Health Organization,

Fifth, the FDA should be asked to review its authorities and report
to the Congress what measures, including new legislative authority,
might be taken to restrict the use of criticall important antibiotics,
such as chloramphenicol, to those patients where its use is essential.

Finally, Mr. Chairman, let me join with Dr. Silverman and com-
mend you, Senator Nelson, and other members of this committee, and
the committee staff, particularly Mr. Ben Gordon, for again bringing
to the attention of the Congress and the American eople a serious
problem related to the promotion, marketing, prescribing, dispensing
- and use of drugs that poses a very real hazard to our health.

Thank you. ) =

Senator Bearr. Thank you, Dr, Lee. I appreciate your suggestions
because it seems to me that your suggestions are very reasonable and
very practical. This is more than just a local problem as far as we in
‘the United States are concerned. This does appear to be somethinﬁ
that will have to be handled through international organizations an
certainly something that deserves high priority and consideration in
those international organizations.

Dr. Lr. We have an expert on that on my right. .

Mr. Goroon. Dr. Lee, Dr. Silverman found that the oral contracep-
tives were not promoted properly in Latin America and no notice was
given about blood clotting and so forth. Do you have any comments
- to make on that? o :

 Dr. Lee. Yes; it poses a very great problem for the women who
receive those drugs. It poses a problem for the physicians who pre-
scribe the drug who may really be unaware of the hazard. As we have
learned in the United States, as physicians became aware of the haz-
ard here, and as the general public became aware of it, thanks to, among
others, this committee and Morton Mintz of the Washington Post,
the use of oral contraceptives dropped dramatically, and people were
able to make choices. I think the same choices ought to be available
to physicians and to patients in Latin Amerioa, who receive oral con-
traceptives, because otherwise they are exposed to undue risks. _

Mr. Goroon. Well, my understanding from your testimony is that
it really is not a Latin American problem, but it is a world problem
because it does affect us here, too. U :

Dr. Lee. Absolutely. .

Mr. Gorvon. So the U.S. Government is concerned to some extent.
Is that not right ?

Dr. Lee. Yes; the Government should be concerned because any
American traveler to Mexico may develop diarrhea and may go to a
physician or a pharmacist and get a prescription for chloramphenicol
without being aware that it is chloramphenicol. The same thing can
happen in Spain, the same thing can happen in Egypt where chlor-
amphenicol is the drug of choice for fevers of unknown origin. It can
happen almost anywhere in the world. :

- Senator BeaLw. I think you have provided an answer for this com-

mittee in that respect, Doctor. T think this committee should write
a letter to the Public Health Service suggesting they publish a docu-
ment—we can do that today—that warns American foreign travelers
of the kind of situations they might run into if they get into a foreign
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country and a certain drug is given to them for their use. That is one
of your suggestions at the top of page 17, and I think we ought to fol-
low through on that suggestion. « ,
Thank you very much, Dr. Lee. I appreciate your testimony.
Dr. Wegman ¢

STATEMENT OF DR. MYRON E. WEGMAN, JOHN G. SEARLE ?RO-
FESSOR OF PUBLIC HEALTH AT THE UNIVERSITY OF MICHIGAN
AND DEAN EMERITUS OF THE SCHOOL OF PUBLIC HEALTII

Dr. Weeman. Mr. Chairman, I am Myron E. Wegman, John G.
Searle professor of public health at the University of Michigan and
dean emeritus of the school of public health. |

T have a prepared statement, Mr. Chairman, which I have submitted
for the record. I should like to elaborate on it orally. ;

Let me explain, first, that my presence here has two bases. In the
first place, I have spent a great many years in the international health
field. Before coming to Michigan I was for almost 9 years a full-time
staff member of the Pan American Sanitary Bureau, which serves as
the regional office for the Americas of the World Health Organization.
During the last 4 years I was Secretary-General and have traveled
throughout Latin America. ' A,

The other base is that I am chairman of an ad hoc seminar group
in Ann Arbor, which is attempting to bring together a group ot peo-
ple from a number of fields—medicine, dentistry, nursing, law, phar-
macy, psychology, and ethics—to work on ways of achieving rational
use of medicine. The stimulus for bringing of our grou together was
a tragedy that was suffered by Professor and Mrs. Zander of our
faculty, whose daughter, while traveling in Spain, was given a dru
for a completely irrational use. She came back to Ann Arbor, an
despite many, many blood transfusions, died of aplastic anemia. The
Zanders have devoted themselves to preventing recurrences of this
tragedy and a good deal of my own knowledge comes from the efforts
of Mrs. Zander and Professor Zander in providing information.

Our committee has gone into many of the problems involved—one
having to do with the ethical values. We have also tried to look at com-
mercial aspects, educational aspects, professional education, and edu-
cation of the public. : : |

I ought to point out, however, Mr. Chairman, that my presence here
is as an individual because our seminar has not reached conclusions or
formulated its recommendations yet. o

T want first to call attention to something perhaps already known

to most people in this room. Latin America is an area of the world that

.

is particularly sensitive in regard to drugs. There are a number of
reasons for this. The pharmaceutical industry is very poorly developed,
50 most of Latin America is particularly susceptible to imported drugs.
There is, however, some promise for change. Recently, as you may
know, the Andean Pact countrie __the six countries along the range of
the Andes—have come together in a variety of ways; among them
Peru is trying to take the lead in providing a center for manufacturing
generic drugs and drugs that will be more readily available. -
There is one other important fact. In most of the countries of Latin
America, as has been brought out in previous testimony, the analog
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of the Food and Drug Administration, usually in the Ministry of
Health, is far less powerful and far more susceptible to outside pres-
sure. Furthermore, in any developing economy there is a general tend-
ency to put marketplace considerations ahead of welfare aspects. .

As you made clear in your own remarks, Mr. Chairman, a very im-
portant way 13§Q, get at this problem is through rofessional education of
physicians. Professional education is sharply limited in Latin America
through lack of resources. One phase in which I am intimately con-
cerneg now has to do with providing textbooks. In many Latin Ameri-
can countries up to recentll) , most of th&istudents in medical school
used, instead of textbooks, mimeographed notes or notes that they took
themselves. I am a trustee of the Pan American Health and Educa-
tion Foundation, which, with a loan from the InterAmerican Devel-
opment Bank, is providing textbooks to students at half price. I believe
this can be an exceedingly important measure for achieving better use
of drugs, among other aspects of medical education.

Mr. Chairman, you asked earlier in this hearing about why the
WHO and PAHO are not doing more in this field. Actually they have
done quite a lot. Last year, our seminar had the privilege of a long
session with Dr. Marcolino Gomes Candau, the Director-General Emer-
itus of the World Health Organization. A Brazilian, he was Director-
General for 20 years. He is a member of our faculty and in residence
with us in Ann Arbor roughly 5 weeks a year. He summarized for us
the various actions and resolutions of the World Health Organization
that have been taken in regard to use of medicinal drugs. ‘

Let me cite just a few of those. Perhaps one of the most important
was in 1963 when World Health Assembly resolution 16.36 asked the
member states to inform the organization immediately of problems
with dr.gs and asked the Director-General to transmit this informa-
tion to all governments. As one instance our Food and Drug Admin-
1stration notified WHO in 1971 of a tightening of regulations regard-
ing chloramphenicol and on June 25, 1971, the Director-General sent
a circular to every country of the world giving full details of this
warning. Sad to say, little action resulted.

In May of 1968, 8 years ago, the 21st World Health Assembly
adopted a resolution on ethical and scientific criteria for the advertis-
ing of drugs. I have included in my formal statement a reprint of that
resolution as adopted. More recently, WHO has set up a unit in
Geneva for monitoring adverse reactions reported by the governments
of the world. I am quoting from the Annual Report by the Director-
General for 1975, presented to the World Health Assembly this very
month. There was a total of roughly 100,000 reports received on about
12,000 drugs, but from only 21 of the 150 member countries of WHO.

f even greater significance for the future was a discussion at the
World Health Assembly in 1973 ending with a request to the Director-
General. to study (1) the feasibility of an international reporting sys-
tem whmh would provide data on the scientific basis and conditions
for registration and withdrawal of individual drugs and (2) whether
practical minimum requirements could be established internationally.
These might be problems in any international agreement because it
nrobably would require ratification by the various parliaments of the
different countries. But it is hoped that in the end the World Health
Organization would be able to introduce such a reporting system.
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It is of interest, Mr. Chairman, that in the debate on this resolution
every single one of the countries that took part in the debate supported
the idea more or less vigorously. But there was an interesting kind of
division : The small countries all supported it wholeheartedly ; the big
countries gave slightly less enthusiastic support, warning of the dan-
gers and problems of interfering with confidentiality involved in
rell)\({)rting. ; : S

ore recently, just a year ago the 1975 Assembly adopted a resolu-
tion on standards for quality control of drugs, another area in which
WHO has worked intensively. You may know that it was only some 5
years after establishment of the World Health Organization that, in
1952, the first International Pharmacopeia was adopted. .

All of these efforts, unfortunately, Mr. Chairman, have accomplished
very little and emphasizes your earlier question: Why don’t they do
more? I think it goes back, in essence, to the fact that the World Health
Organization and the Pan American Health Organization are inter-
governmental units. They can pass resolutions which may be noble and
high sounding. They can distribute information. They can give advice.
They can outline better procedures. But in the end it falls upon the
Ministry of Health of each country and these Ministries simply do
not have the clout to compete with other parts of their own government
when commerical interests are involved. : |
" Fundamentally, Mr. Chairman, as Dr. Silverman and Dr. Lee and
you yourself have pointed out, what goes on in any country is the re-
sponsibility of that country. When a manufacturer says it is not illegal
to make exaggerated claims in a country that has no laws against doing
so, he is absolutely. correct, legally. But, Mr. Chairman, here is where
the problem of ethical and moral values comes in. It just seems to me, as
a professional person, absolutely indefensible for a company to say
that because there is a high incidence of typhoid fever in a given coun-
try one ought to treat every case of diarrhea with chloramphenicol.

Mr. Chairman, I have lived in the era when we did not have anti-
biotics or chemo-therapeutics. When I was a medical student and an
intern I had the experience of seeing case after case of influenza bacil-
lus meningitis die. When I was Pediatrician-in-Chief at Charity Hos-
pital in New Orleans, the first time I used chloramphenicol in a child
with influenza bacillus meningitis was one of the most dramatic inci-
dents in my medical career. This was an 18 month old baby with the
highest fever that 1 have seen anywhere, The child had a temperature -
of 109.2 on admission to the hospital, and this was confirmed with any
number of thermometers, The child was treated with chloramphenicol,
and within 36 hours the baby was standing up in bed yelling for food.

This kind of experience is a very powerful influence on a physician
who has seen children get well from a disease he always considered
fatal. But it is still dangerous nonsense to use chloramphenicol rou-
tinely ,f},cir every case of meningitis. You must know what you are deal-
ing with. : i i : ; g ‘

v%ia'rrh_ea,l disease is a prime example. In 1973, the year after the
tragic death of their daughter, Professor and Mrs. Zander traveled in
Spain and brought home this poster which was on the drugstore coun-
ters, Chlorostrep, a product of Parke-Davis of Spain. The poster says,
in effect, “Don’t allow diarrhea to interfere with your vacation. Take
Chlorostrep at the first problem.” This drug is a combination of chlor-
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amphenicol and dihydroestreptomicine. As you may know, streptomy-
cin, although not commonly in small doses, carries the risk of causing
deafness. Thus, if you take this fine combination, you run the risk of
becoming deaf before you die. And its usefulness for most causes of
diarrhea commonly seen is negligible.

Senator BrarL. Is that drug available in the United States?

Dr. WreMan. I do not know, but as far as I know it is not.

Senator BearLv. It would not be permitted to be made available in
the United States? v ; ‘

Dr. Wreman. I believe so because the FDA is opposed to fixed com-
binations of antibiotics.

But the chloramphenicol is far the more dangerous drug.

Mr. Chairman, Mrs. Zander has prepared a, listing of their own in-
- vestigation and copies of some of the material, copies of this ad, copies
of the letters written by the drug companies to doctors and to phar-
macists urging the use of this combination and other formulations of
_ chloramphenicol. t o

Senator BrarL. We will receive that for the record and we will also
print it in the record of these hearings.

Dr. Wreman. Thank you, sir.! . :

In our seminar at Ann Arbor we recognized that, in any free-market
society, it is the ethical duty of management of a company to make
profit for its stockholders, but it seems to us there is equal ethical re-
sponsibility to present to all physicians and pharmacists objective and
complete information not just on the utility but on the dangers of its
products. Every physician knows that every single drug he uses, even
the salt that he uses, has risks that go with benefits. The problem is
getting the balance between these two. It seems to us that in the adver-
tising and the promoting of these drugs human considerations must
come before profit considerations, ' ,

It may be, Mr. Chairman, that this conflict is irreconcilable. It may
be that the profit motive is never going to let the companies give out
every bit of information, some of which is going to interfere with
their profits. If that is so, then it seems to me that the kind of pres-
sures that can be built-up through public hearings such as this, through
the measures that Dr. Lee suggested in his testimony, can keep the
subject constantly before the public and keep constant pressure on the
pharmaceutical houses. ' .

What can the U.S. Government do? I am told by my colleagues in
the Pan American Health Organization and in the World Health
Organization that our Food and Drug Administration has cooperated
well with international health organizations in supplying informa-
tion. I think FDA ought to be encouraged in those efforts and asked
to help even more. It would be very useful if other parts of Govern-
ment—the Department of Commerce, Department of the Interior,
Department of Agriculture, and other parts of Goyernment involved
in international export—would also recognize that health considera-
f\ions for human beings everywhere have great significance for us right

ere.

Now I am aware—I think you brought this out yourself~—there is
little that can be done through our laws to control a foreign subsidiary

1 See letter dated May 81.'1976, to Senator Gaylord Nelson, from Mrs, Alvin F. Zander,
page 15485,
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of one of our countries that is working entirely abroad. Tt is equally
true that Swiss, German, French and other manufacturers are prob-
ably as guilty as the U.S.-based companies in terms of inadequate
information. {
"1t seems to me, Mr. Chairman, however, that for us to use the argu-
ment that because our competitors do something we are absolved of
criticism is absolutely shameful. T think a country that prides itself
on leadership cannot be justified in saying because our competitors
engage in reprehensible practice we have to follow suit, or even show
the way. I have often wondered whether there is a feasible approach
" through the tax laws. I am told that there are investigations being
made of usino our tax laws, in making allowances for taxes paid
abroad, to achieve some control of U.S.-based national companies. But
this is a matter on which I am a complete novice and there are many
experts in Government who might be motivated to look into the
matter. - 1

But let me talk a little about what can be done through PAHO and
WHO. Mr. Chairman, the major motion for bringing the interna-
tional health organizations into being was foreign quarantine, the at-
tempt, going back to the Middle Ages, to keep preventable disease out
of a country by stopping it at the border. Modern experience has
taught us that this approach is essentially futile for most diseases:
There are now only four diseases, fortunately, over which are included
in the international quarantine regulations of the World Health Or-
ganization. We have recognized that the inuch more important way to
prevent disease from entering a country is through controlling it/ at its
source and increasing use has been made of the advisory work of the
World Health Organization. It seems to me that this approach has
great promise in the area we are discussing and there are a number of
things there that can be done to strengthen the work of PAHO and
WHO for this purpose. For example, it seems to me not unreasonable
for your committee to ask the U.S. Delegation to the World Health
Assembly to sponsor a resolution which would call on all manufac-
turers, everywhere in the world, at least to make their advertising
in any one country basically the same as the advertising in others. As
Dr. Silverman has pointed out, how can a company justify advertising
one thing in San Diego and another thing in Tijuana? If we could
at least make this kind of moral pressure, for what it is worth, on the
companies of the world, it might be helpful. i
T might point out that there are & number of international associa-
tions that are in what the World Health Organization calls “Official
Relations.” They are known as Non-Government Organizations
(NGO). Among them are the International Union of Pharmacology,
the International Pharmaceutical Federation, and even more interest-
ing, the International Federation of Pharmaceutical Manufacturers
Associations. ‘ ‘

They would have the privilege of participating in the discussion on
the resolution I suggest and-would I hope, exert some sort of moral
pressure on their own members for more humanitarian behavior.

Further attention might be given to education of the health pro-
* fessions. I would hope that this committee might make pressure for
additional support to the Pan ‘American Health Organization ‘and to
the Pan American Health and Education Foundation for the textbook

734050 O = 77 =3
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program and for improving the training of all people in the health -
professions. Pharmacists may be as important as physicians. Pharma-

cists are prescribing drugs, legally or illegally, but they are funda-

mentally human beings with an interest in saving lives, and with

better education they will do a better job.

Finally, one very important aspect has to do with international in-
formation system. The World Health Assembly is going on right now
in Geneva. I am not sure whether the Director-General’s report on the
feasibility study will have come before this Assembly or not, but it is
sure to be discussed at the next Assembly a year from now. This gives
ample time for the® United States to prepare a position of strong sup-
port. My own feeling is that, although the legal aspects need to be
pursued, information,'education, and moral pressure, are exceedingly
important. ,

Mr. Chairman, I want again to echo the words of my predecessors
In congratulatirig you and the committee on bringing this matter be-
fore the public.

Thank you.

Senator Bearr. Thank you, Dr. Wegman, for your testimony.

It seems to me that you make a very important point about commu-
nications. I think obviously it is necessary for us to do everything we
can to impress upon the conscience of the producers the necessity of
making the same information available all over the world wherever
they are marketing the drug. And I also think that by our example,
hopefully, we can get other producers in other countries to follow us
and come up to our standards as we (lo in so many things rather than
have us be dragged down to theirs. But it seems to me that for the im-
mediate future we also have to spend a great deal of our effort in im-
proving communications through the international organizations so
that the word gets out to people who are dispensing drugs poorly be-
cause of lack of training. You are suggesting, I believe, that we devote
some time to strengthen the organizations so that they can develop
better means of communicating with professionals and semiprofes-
sionals and unskilled dispensers, particularly in South America. And
I think that is a very worthwhile suggestion. .

Dr. Weeman., We also see, I think, Mr. Chairman, the value of
strengthening our own abilities in the United States, The example of
smallpox eradication will have very great benefits throughout the
world. The leader in the World Health Organization for that program
happens to be from the CDC in the United States, Dr. D. A. Hender-
son. The major impetus to that program was given by the U.S. Gov-
ernment with a regional program in Africs. And because of the
research capability of that T.%S.—backed group, they were able to-
find out how best to proceed to achieve effective eradication. The
development of drug-resistant diseases and ' drug-resistant bacteria
are a new kind of problem. Enhancing the ability of our own CDC
to study this problem, and disseminate the information, would add
another dimension.

There was one other thing—T just made a note of this as we were
going along—which may be appropriate. In the United States major
foundations and major universities, both private and public, have very
large investments in the drug industry. Ought not those foundations
exert influence on the policies of those companies through the stocks
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that they own to improve their promotional practices? These institu-
tions are given special tax privilege by the U.S. Government—the tax
privileges and might res nd, if they learned of the results of Dr.
Silverman’s study, to undertake appropriate action on the companies.
Many of the foundations have policies in the area of social respon-
sibility - and do try to influence the policies of the companies ‘that -
they invest in. I am sure that is not common for all universities. I am
sure it is not common for all foundations. But this may be another
avenue worth pursuing. by
Dr. Smverman. Mr. Chairman, there is another avenue that de-
serves particular emphasis. When my associates, Dr. Aida LeRoy and
Mia Lydecker, and 1 finished our compilation, we took all our data,
some of which I showed. to the committee today, and sent it to every
one of the drug companies involved, asking them to check for the
accuracy of the translations and the fairness of our presentation. Very
few changes were requested, and in every instance, we acceded to the
company’s request. We thought that they were the better judges of
accuracy than we were. : ST
During our study, it turned out that not all companies were using
the same approaches. In my discussion today, I cited only those cases
in which there were glaring differences between the promotional cam-
paign in the United States and the campaign by the same company
elsewhere. But there were two companies that were a little different.
We found out that they were saying precisely or essentially the same
thing in all countries for the products we studied. SRS
We went to the heads of these companies, Or their representatives,
and said “How come?” One of them said, “We figure that this ap-

proach of full disclosure is probably going to cost us sales for the short
run, but in the long run we will profit.” And officials of the other
company explained their attitude by saying, “Well, we sleep better
at night that way.” ) R =
Senator BrarL., Well; I think it would be worthwhile to identify
those companies, doctor. We do not want to characterize this as an
industry-wide problem. There are companies that recognize their re-
sponsibility and 1 think that since we identify those people whom we
cgiticize, I think we should identify those people whom we applaud,
Dr. StverMax. I would be glad to identify them. One of them is
Merck and the other is Syntex.. ~ -~ = ; et
Senator BeaLr. Thank you, doctor. N R
Mr. SomuEr. Dr. Wegman, is PDR translated into Spanish? Is it
available in Spanish ? , B :
Dr. Weamax. I do not know. 1 do not believe I have seen it in
Spanish. ~ 1 :
Dr. Styvermax. I do not believe so. , L
~ As a partial answer to your question, much of the material that is
disseminated to physicians in the United States through what is called
“The Medical Letter”—this is-the publication of a nonprofit organiza- -
tion, which is based here, and sends copies on subseription to tens of
thousand physicians of the United States—is now being regularly
translated into Spanish and sent to several thousand Latin American

I3 .

physicians in some countries. -
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Dr. Wreman. I might add to that, Milton. You may not know, but
the foundation that I am on, the Pan' American Health and Education
Foundation, is underwriting the reprinting of the Spanish version of

 The Medical Letter, “Carta Médica,” and is distributing it to every
country in Latin America which wants it, at no cost to the oovern.
ment. Several countries are distributing “Carta Médica” wi ely, al-
@hough, for cost reasons some of the advantage of The Medical Letter
is lost. A great beauty of The Medical Letter is that it is a 4-page
leaflet that comes every 2 weeks and can be read with speed. For rea-
sotis of economy in the Spanish reproduction, most governments dis-
tribute six issues at once, every quarter, which makes it less likely to
be read and assimilated. ‘ ' '

Mr. Sommer. But is there any discussion in the foundation that you
were referring to that are doin the PDR in Spanish? It seems to
me that that ought to be g step 1n the right direction in getting the
data distributed throughout Latin America, '

Dr. Lee. PDR, you know, is a book of drug advertisements, it is
paid advertising, :

Mr. Sommzr. But Dr. Silverman, I think, referred to it as meeting
the FDA standards. :

Dr. LEk. Yes. :

It contains a limited number of drugs, and only the drugs that the
drug companies want are included in the PDR, .

r. WeemAN. Let me point out another problem with translation ;

it would have to be an adaptation because drug names are different in

communications that was sent to the countries by WHO some years
ago, the list of synonyms for chloramphenicol would knock: your eye
- out. T have it right handy here, I think. There are at least 50 or 60

different synonyms for chloramphenicol sold in diﬂ’erentlcountme.s. :

Dr. Lee. We have been trying for 10 years to get a drug compendium
- in the United States that would replace the PDR, I think if we could
~ do that or if a similar document could be produced for the Latin
American countries, a practical, useful compendium that could essen-
tially replace the PDR in the physician’s office, which is where it is
found in the United States and where it is used every- day by physi-
cians as they write prescriptions, would be an excellent idea.

Senator Brarr. Senator Nelson has a bill in to provide for a
compendium. : s . :

Dr. Ler. Yes, he does. S ‘

And if a comparable action could be taken through, let us say the
Pan American Health Organization, with some stimulus from the
United States to do that, I think that might be very helpful.

Mr. Gorpon. The problem of multiplicity of names, of course, was
dramatized by the thalidomide case, if you will recall. We had testi-
mony by Dr. Helen Taussig that even after the al-anp went out abopt
thalidomide throughout the world, children were still being born in
Brazil and other countries with defective limbs because when they
were told about thalidomide they went to their medicine cabinets and
saw Kevadon, Contergan, Profamil, Slip; Sedalis, and perhaps more
than 80 other names. It was just impossible to take them off the market.

I have one question for Dr. Wegman, I understand that you went
to Cuba not too long ago.
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Dr. Weeman. You have anticipated me. I wanted to bring that in.
I had a fascinating visit to Cuba last summer and I was able to
contrast it a little bit with China, the other Socialist society that I had
visited. My situation in Cuba was quite different from China, as Phil
remembers. When we were there, we were deaf, dumb and blind be-
cause we could not read or understand Chinese. In Cuba, I am com-
letely fluent with the language and I have been there many times
fore so that I was able to make comparisons. One thing was very
ctriking. I passed a number of drug stores as I was drivin%;r_ound—-l
was visiting the Ministry of Hea th on Pan American Health and
Fducation Foundation and PAHO business—and the drug stores all
‘had almost empty shelves. So I asked what was going on here, and
they said well, up to January 1959 our drug stores on a worldwide
baslis4 z%ocked some 40,000 pharmaceutical items. Today, the list is down
to 1,400. : f
I might point out—and I do not necessarily wish to say that there
is any causal relation—that health indices in Cuba have improved
dramatically since 1959. The infant mortality has dropped to where
it is by far the lowest in Latin America. I am ashamed of the fact
that for so many years the Cubans were unable to get antibiotics that
they needed during the blockade. Now they are getting them in other
ways. But I think there is a distinct advantage to the fact that the
" amount of drugs they have been able to import has been cut down.
~ Senator BeaLL. Thank you, doctors. We appreciate your coming this
morning. , -
?%nd we will recess the subcommittee until tomorrow morning at
Q.
- [Whereupon, at 11:58 a.m., the subcommittee was recessed, to re-
convene at 9:30 a.m., Thursday, May 27,1976.] ‘
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THURSDAY, MAY 27, 1976

U.8. SENATE,
SUBCOMMITTEE ON MONOPOLY OF THE
SerecT COMMITTEE ON SMALL BUSINESS,
, ‘ : - Washington, D.C.

The subcommittee convened, 1pursuant to recess, at 9:35 a.m., in room
318, Russell Senate Office Building, Senator Jacob Javits presiding.

Present : Senator Javits. - il T

Also present : Benjamin Gordon, staff economist; Judah C. Sommer,
minority counsel; and Karen Young, research assistant. o

Senator Javrts. The subcommittee will come to order. |

‘This morning we will hear as witnesses Mr. Robert Ledogar, De-
%artment of Economic and Social Affairs, United Nations, New York,

.Y., and Mr. George Squibb of North Kingston, R.I. 1

The Chair wishes to make a brief opening statement before the hear-
ing commences. i : i g

Today’s hearing continues the Senate Monopoly Subcommittee’s
examination of pharmaceutical company practices in labeling and pro-
moting prescription drugs sold in Latin America. A

I share the concern expressed by the witnesses and by Senator Beall,
who chaired yesterday’s hearing, respecting the questionable practices
~ of some drug companies in promoting the use of their drugs without

adequate or appropriate prescribing information. TR

‘However, Senator Beall through his questioning of the witnesses, it
must be clearly understood that: : :

a. Misleading and incomplete information to promote the sale of
drugs by some American drug companies or their foreign subsidiaries
in Latin America is beyond the jurisdiction of the Food and Drug Ad-
ministration which regulates drug advertisements and promotion in
this country. ' |

b. Improper marketing practices should be subject to the legislative -
control of the foreign country in which they take place, for what goes
on within any country is the responsibility of that country. -

Grave questions have been raised that certain drug promotion prac-
tices abroad may be legally correct, but are they ethically and morally
less than honest? o “ ,

Now, it is my judgment that the United States may well have means
to call domestic pharmaceutical concerns to account in the marketing
of pharmaceuticals in foreign countries in order to require them to

(15393 )
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follow more ethical procedures in their advertising and labeling re-
uirements and the course which is in accord with and does not violate
the laws of the country where the drug is marketed.

The question to be decided is whether the means, which I believe the
United States does have, should be invoked or not. Such enlighten-
ment as the witnesses can give us on that subject: would be very
welcome.

Mr. Ledogar, would you proceed? We. hope that you will confine
your direct statement to 10 minutes and the total statement will be
included in the record, even though you omit some part of it.

Proceed in any way you wish,

STATEMENT OF ROBERT J. LEDOGAR, DEPARTMENT OF ECONOMIC
AND SOCIAL AFFAIRS, UNITED NATIONS, NEW YORK, N.Y.

Mr. Lepocar. My name is Robert Ledogar, Senator, and I am pre-
senting my statement as a private citizen.

Senator Javrrs. That is, you are not appearing here in any repre-
sentative capacity for the United Nations?

Mr. Lepocar. That is right. . '

i Sen%tor'J avrrs. This is just a way of identifying what you do for a
iving o gy

Mr. Lepocar. That is right. T joined the United Nations after I
completed the work in question, and my testimony in no way repre-
sents a position of the United Nations.

Senator Javits. Proceed. -

Mr. Lrpocar. My statement consists of four parts: First, a brief
summary of what I consider to be the main problems with the devel-
opment, marketing and use of prescription drugs in Latin America;
second, the relation of transnational pharmaceutical corporations to
these problems; third, the impact of U.S. foreign policy on the situa-
tion ; and fourth, some recommendations.

As a preface, however, I am obliged to make it clear that T speak
only as a private citizen. Although T am currently serving with the

staff of the United Nations, my remarks here today are the outcome

of investigations carried on before I joined the U.N. in preparation
for a book entitled “Hungry for Profits: U.S. Food & Drug Multi-
nationals in Latin America.” This book was published by IDOC/
North America, but the work was completed prior to my current
U.N. affiliation. Consequently, what I have to say does not rest on
any information obtained as'a U.N. staff member, nor does it reflect
the official views of the United Nations. ,

There are two sets of problems besetting Latin America with respect
to pharmaceutical products. The first affects the urban middle and
upper classes for the most part, and it is a problem of excessive con-
sumption of pharmaceutical products under unnecessarily hazardous
conditions. Those who can afford it may buy almost any non-narcotic
drug without prescription (despite a statement on the label which
says that the drug is for sale by prescription only), and the labeling
and advertising of such products, generally speaking, carry fewer
warnings and claim more extensive healing powers than is permitted .
for the same product in the United States or Western Europe. Exam-
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ples of such labeling and advertising are given in my book called
“Hungry for Profits, as well as the ‘works of Drs. Silverman and Lee.

The second and more serious problem is that of the low-income
majority of Latin Americans who, for the most part, do not consume
pharmaceuticals in great quantity because those products which are
available are too expensive and/or unsuited to their needs. Seventy-
two percent of Brazilians, for example, die before the age of 5035 10
percent of them die before their first birthday. Communicable and
endemic diseases aggravated by malnutrition are the main causes of
such deaths. ; ‘ O

What Brazil, like most other countries of Latin America, needs
from the pharmaceutical industry is the development of very inex-
pensive drugs to combat diseases like tuberculosis, measles, diphtheria,
whooping cough, schistosomiasis, Chagas disease, and the myriad of
intestinal infections which ravage the low-income populations. This
means that research and development must be carried out with these
local and low-income concerns primarily in mind. This is, unfortu-
nately, not the kind of R. & D. which receives highest priority in the
multinational pharmaceutical business. j

Nearly all of the pharmaceutical products on sale throughout the
world today are discovered and developed in the United States or
Europe. Since multinational firms make their money by selling to the
higher income populations of North America, Europe, and Japan,
along with the urban middle and upper classes of Asia, Africa, and
Latin America, they have very little economic incentive to produce
cheap drugs to combat diseases from which their main customers do
not suffer. : |

‘Now, my purpose is not to make the transnational pharmaceutical
industry the scapegoat for all of Latin America’s ills. The industry
has discovered and developed drugs and vaccines which have saved .
millions of lives among rich and poor. Even if one believes that such
discoveries and more might have taken place if the industry were
structured differently than it is, credit should be given where it is due.
Latin American governments certainly bear a very large share of
the responsibility for the problems I have just described. They invited
multinational industry to their shores and, even though this was done
frequently with the active encouragement of the U.S. Government,
they could have refused; and they remain free to expel, nationalize,
or otherwise discipline these firms. - 5

But, I think one can fairly blame the multinational industry for at
least two things: For the maintenance of high prices on drugs cur-
rently available and for its tendency to favor the political, economic
and therapeutic status quo. Multinational industry’s role in the main-
tenance of high prices on the international market has already been
investigated by this subcommittee and will perhaps be discussed fur-
ther by other ‘witnesses at these hearings. T am more concerned with
the industry’s failure to produce what the people really need and its
ability to resist efforts by concerned local interests to develop a low-
cost chemotherapy more suited to such needs. " [

When, for example, 45 percent of a sample of foreign-held pat-
ents registered in Argentina from 1957-67 were for products which
were neither being manufactured nor imported into Argentina,
the effect could only have been to discourage Argentine research and
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developmert. Transnational industry frequently enters Latin America
or expands there by buying out already existing local firms. In indi-
vidual cases, such mergers may have beneficial effects, but the overall
impact is again to re(%me the incentive and-scope for local research
and development. ‘

This is especially the case when transnational firms dominate the en-
tire industry, as they do in many Latin American countries where
they may be responsible for three-quarters or more of total sales
volume. Most of the raw materials for drugs sold in Latin America
come from outside Latin America,

Central America, for example, imports 90 percent of its raw mate-
rials for drugs. This is hardly the road to self-sufficiency. And the
multinationals openly resist “efforts by Latin American govern-
mentﬁ 1to foster an independent national research and development
capability. , L

%n \anﬁ)itious and well-financed plan mounted in Brazil in 1971
to utilize government, university and other local laboratories to pro-
duce 400 basic medicines cheaply and efficiently for nationwide dis-
tribution was openly resisted by foreign-owned firms, in the end, the
plan was emasculated, resulting in only a very small transfer of sec-
ondary R. & D. facilities by a few companies to Brazil.

Mr. Gornon. How did they resist ¢ .

What did they do to show their resistance ? ' ,

Mr. Lepocar.” Well, we have reported several public statements on
the part of Executives of the transnational firms in opposition to the -
Government’s plan in this respect. e L

No one knows exactly the internal workings of Brazilian politics,
except those deeply involved in it, but the public statements, I think,
bear witness to their opposition.

Mr. Goroox. Thank you.

Senator Javrrs. Proceed.

Mr. Lepoear. Just as they complain about excessive controls by
the FDA in this country, the multinational firms are hardly likely
to favor an improvement in the generally inadequate government con-
trol systems in Latin America for drug labeling and marketing. Since
the investigative work for my book was completed, several trans-
national drug firms from the United States have admitted to giving
bribes to officials of foreign governments. None of the countries have

~been identified. T was able to obtain evidence on bribery in Latin

erica only in the case of one firm—a Swiss company which had
a list of 185 Brazilian regulatory officials to whom it gave small
“donations”—but everyone knows that bribery is a frequent
occurrence,

The transnationals say they have to engage in it in order to survive.
As individual companies, they probably do. The point is that they
are able to unite and flex their muscles when their common interests
are seriously threatened. Despite the fact that they dominate the drug
industry in' many countries, the multinationals have done little to
change the regulatory status quo. One can only conclude that it suits
their purposes just as it is. '

Where does U.S. foreign policy come into all of this? First of all,
despite some recent changes in legislation, our Government offers
substantial encouragement to foreign investment by transnational firms
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headquartered in this country through tax incentives, guarantees,
loans and the services of our commercial representatives abroad. Drug
companies have taken special advantage of these incentives as sev-
eral examples in my book illustrate. ‘

In a broader way, however, U.S. foreign policy supports the activi-
ties of transnational firms overseas by openly encouraging the mainte-
nance of a “favorable business climate” in those countries we consider
to be our friends. We support regimes which encourage investment by
U.S. firms. Relations are cooler with countries which place heavy re-
strictions on such investment. Our special relationship with Brazil,
for example, is due in part to that nation’s heavy reliance on, and
strong encouragement of, TU.S. private investment as opposed to the
more restrictive attitude of the Andean Pact countries. ~ 3

The crux of the problem is here. For most business a “favorable
investment climate” means a minimum of Government interference.
Simplified rules and regulations, tax incentives, freedom to compete
with (and/or buy out) local industries, a limit to price controls,
plenty of cheap labor and little labor militancy—this in itself be-
speaks a conservative, if not repressive, type of regime. But with the
pharmaceutical industry there are added requirements. g

In their case, a “favorable business climate” also means: Weakness
of safety controls on labeling and advertising; no efforts to control
the proliferation of brand names; freedom to locate research and de-
velopment facilities wherever these are most profitable for the com-
pany; absence of adverse publicity ; and freedom to produce and sell
not necessarily what is most needed in the country but what is more
economically efficient from the standpoint of profits. |

This puts the U.S. Government in the position of supporting activi-
ties which are contrary to the best interests of the majority of people
in Latin America. It makes us the ally of transnational business in its
tendency to support the status quo. and oppose change. - |

What can be done to change this situation ? : o

A general review of our Government’s whole supportive attitude to-
ward U.S. foreign investments, together with the specific incentives, is
certainly in order, but that is a very large issue which transcends this
committee’s present specific concern with the pharmaceutical industry.
Short of such a broad policy review, there is very little that the U.S.
Government can do unilaterally to alter the conduct of U.S. firms act-
ing through local subsidiaries overseas. ‘We cannot interfere in the in-
ternal affairs of other nations to impose standards of our own. There
are serious difficulties, moreover, with the imposition of unilateral con-
trols by the U.S. Government on U.S.-based firms in the absence of
similar controls on European and Japanese firms by their Govern-
ments. ' ~ S : ‘ SRR

What our Government can do is to support multilateral efforts
toward the greater regulation of transnational investment in less de-
veloped countries as well as independent multilateral efforts to assist
less developed countries in solving their most serious health problems.:
T would like to offer the following specific recommendations: :

(1) That the U.S. Government take an active role in seeking
an international convention on the conditions of trade, sale, mar-
ketitig, advertising, and labeling of ‘pharmaceutical products. I

“have in mind a role similar to that taken most recently by our
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Government in urging international action on the question of
bribery in international business dealings.

(2) That the U.S. Government support the recommendation
of the United Nations Group of Eminent Persons (of which you,
yourself, Senator, were a member) that the affiliates of trans-
national corporations should be required to reveal to host govern-
ments any sales prohibitions and restrictions in manufacturing
imposed by home or other host countries with respect to the

- health and safety of consumers. ;
(3) That the U.S. Government, through its representatives to
~the World Health Organization, support current efforts of that
organization to improve its international system of information
on drugs and look for ways to restructure the Geneva Research
Center for monitoring adverse reactions to drugs so that it may
be more suited to the needs of less developed countries.

(4) That the U.S. Government offer, preferably through multi-
lateral channels, financial and technical assistance, independent of
any influence from private U.S. firms, for improving the capacity
of regulatory agencies in less developed countries to exercise con-
trol over the pharmaceutical industry.

(5) Finally, but most important, that the United States re-
double the research efforts of its own Government agencies and
‘offer, through multilateral channels, more technical and financial
aid to independent, noncommercial research facilities in less de-
veloped countries to discover and develop cheaper and better drugs
to combat the diseases which afflict and shorten the lives of many
millions of our fellow human beings, '

Mr. Chairman, these recommendations do not constitute the total
solution to the problems I have described earlier, but if they were to
be carried out we would have made a good start.

Senator Javrts. Thank you, Mr. Ledogar. It is very interesting.

Now, it would be simple for me to ask you to identify the Swiss firm
to which you refer. ST :

Is there any reason why it should niot be identified?

Mr. Lepocar. Tt is identified in' my book, Senator.

Senator Javirs. As what? It is published.

Mr. Lepogar. Let me check to be perfectly accurate. '

Senator Javrrs. And refer us to the page in your book where it is
identified. ,

Mr. Lepogar. It is Ciba-Geigy, on page 17.

Senator Javirs. Ciba-Geigy? " v

Mr. Lepogar. Yes. LR : B o

Senator Javits. And is there any part of the book you want to put-
into the record to tell us the story ¢ S o

I&gr ‘Lrpogar. I can quote it. Tt is a single paragraph if you wish. It
reads: e , . v

Sources within the Brazilian parliament recently called for an investigation
into the compromising relationship between ‘multinational pharmaceutical firms
and the nation’s drug control agencies. A :

A parliamentary investigating committee was given an initial document of
the Swiss firm Ciba-Geigy containing a list of over 135 public officials in the

SNFMF [which is the Brazilian regulatory agency] and other licensing agencies
who receive small gifts and donatl'ons from the company. ‘
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BI qsin give the source for that, which is a newspaper report from
razil. ; : : |
Senator Javirs. What is the newspaper 7 : : g

Mr. Lepocar. I will give you that in a second. Tt is Diario do Comér-
cio, Belo Horizonte, May 3,1975. A

Senator Javirs. A local paper !

Mr. LEDOGAR. Yes. i

Senator Javits. And that was an accusation, of course. You have no
other proof than that, have you? ‘ e

In other words. the newspaper said so and that does not prove it.

Mr. Lepocar. The newspaper reported the statement made in
Parliament. ‘ N

Senator Javrrs. A parliamentary flap over it? }

Mr. Lrpocar. That is right. - L
& Serelator Javrrs. But that is the total proof, is that right, that you -

ave? ‘ i T

Mr. Lepocar. Yes; what I have is the newspaper report about the
parliamentary inquiry in Brazil. ‘

Senator JavrTs. Related to the parliamentary inquiry and that is the
total evidence that you have that backs up your statement ? |

Mr. Lepocar. That is the evidence T have. |

Senator Javrrs. Well, I think it is only fair to make clear what the
evidence is so that we do not accept a statement of fact as being a fact
because it is, as far as I can see, a newspaper report on the charges.

Mr. Lepocar. I know of no evidence that the charges were ever
denied. : e

Senator Javrrs. They never denied them, is that right?

Mr. Lepocar. Not to my knowledge.

Senator J avrrs. That does not prove it. i
T happen to be a lawyer, and I just want to be fair in anything you
say. : |
T am not in any way challenging you, but I do think it is important
to have the basis set forth on the record, that is the basis for your
statement. Ce |

The other thing that interests me about this is your own statement
thag any one of these countries could deal with the situation, could it
not , | e Lo |
For example, you say in Brazil there is a very promising effort to
produce 400 basic medicines and so on which “was emasculated, et
cetera, and the fact it was openly resisted by foreign-owned firms,
again it is nothing wrong with openly resisting if they think it is
wrong. i i
B Yo.li‘lsay in this case they prevailed, but is that not the fault of

razil? ‘

What do you want the United States to do about that? ! :

Mr. LEpoGAR, Senator, there is a general U.S. foreign policy favor-
ing the interest of the multinati onal firms. i '

T cannot prove that the United States exerted pressure in this case,
but there is the general climate. Everyone in the Brazilian Govern-
ment knows that policies restricting business practices and unfavorable
to the interest of multinationals are not generally looked upon by the
U.S. Government as in the good interest of the mutual relations be-
tween our countries.
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Senator Javrrs. So it is a climate that you complain of.

Mr. Lepogar. Yes. . . L .
Senator Javits. Does that climate differ in different countries, have
you found?

Mr. Lepocar. Yes, it does, Senator. .
For example, the group of so-called Andean Pact countries have

developed a series of fairly strong restrictions on foreign investment.

They do not refuse foreign investment by any means, but they have
very special rules under which foreign investment is allowed, restric-
tions on profit, packaging and so on. . :

Senator Javrrs. So that the climate which you complain of created
by the U.S. Government does not extend to the Andean Pact countries.

In other words, it is not a universal climate created by the United
States.

What you say is, it is true in some countries and not in others. You
have just given us an example of Brazil as contrasted with the Andean
Pact countries, Peru and the others, , .

Mr. Lepocar. That is correct, but I believe our policy generally
favors the Brazilian approach rather than that of the Andean Pact
countries. s ' .

Senator Javrrs. Nonetheless, if the country wants to do it, there is
nothing in our policy that stops them.

Mr. Lepoear. That is correct.

Senator Javrrs. Colombia is an Andean Pact country. We enjoy ex-
cellent relations with Colombia.

Mr. LEDOGAR. Yes.

Senator Javrrs. So it is not necessarily built into the American dip-
lomatic system either.

Mr. Lepoear. The reason I raise the issue here, Senator, is I do not
believe it is necessarily involved in every aspect of our foreign rela-
tions, but I think this climate is generally favored and I think that
the United States policy should be more judicious, particularly with
regard to these issues which affect the consumers, such as safety
regulation and the improvement of the safety regulating mechanisms
in these countries.

Senator Javrrs. Well, what you are really arguing, as I see it, is that
lax regulations and controls should not be what the pharmaceutical
companies themselves seek ; that they ought to be more public spirited
than that.

Is that not what you are really arguing? ‘

It is a fact that notwithstanding the U.S. climate that you charge,
I am not necessarily in agreement, but it is true there are countries
which do what they think they ought to do. '

Mr. Lepoaar. Senator, I do not believe a great deal in urging public
spiritedness to companies. I do not believe it achieves a great deal.

I recommend multinational action to improve the climate.

Senator Javrrs. The OECD this morning announced a new set of
ethical rules for what they call transnational corporations.

Mr. Lepogar. Yes. : '

Senator Javits. Have you looked at those ?

Mr. LEpocAr. Yes, I have. , : ,

Senator Javrrs. Do you know anything about those ?

Mr. Lepogar. I know what I have read in the New York Times this

morning.
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Senator Javirs. Do you have any opinion on whether that is the
kind of thing you want to see happen? ot j

Mr. LEpogar. Well. again, going on the newspaper report, it appears
the United States adopted a generally conservative position, as op-
posed to Sweden, with regard to the revealing of information.

For example—apparently because the United States prevailed—the
convention, or the agreement, calls for public revealing of the operat-
ing results and sales by geographical area rather than by country, and
T suspect the case was similar with regard to No. 7. which calls for
revealing research and development expenditures for the enterprise
as a whole, rather than research and development expenditures by
country. . : o e

Now, in the case of the OECD countries, this may not be as im-
portant as in the case of less developed countries. ' e

What I’ve urged is that in such negotiations the United States
adont an attitnde which is not so defensive of the interest of business
and not consistently take the stance that seems to be represented here.

Senator Javrrs. Well, I was with Secretary Kissinger and I believe
that a most enlichtened and forward-looking setup of proposals was
made to the developing countries. : ,'

T was also his adviser at the session of the United Nations General
Assembly in early September last year where again we observed the
advanced proposals. ' DorT y :

T did not consider those particularly reactionary or conservative.

Now, all T am raising, Mr. Ledogar, is that these may be your views,
but you are not God either, neither am I or anybody else. They are
your views and you have opinions, but that does not mean that the
United States is wrong. That is all T raise with you. | |

This happens to be in the business I know something about which
is the international practices of transnational corporations. =

T am interested in your view about the substance, and I think that
is a much stronger argument, if you will allow me to suggest it to
you, the ultimate fact is because there is a lot to economics and a lot
to business, more than the evidence on which you baseit.

For example, I would not indict a company as guilty of giving

‘bribes on a parliamentary speech or the report of a newspaper.

You are saying you are reporting a fact that the paper said so and
0 and a member of Parliament said the same thing, but that does not
necessarily convict an enterprise. !

Tt would take a lot more proof than that as illustrated in the investi-
gation by the subcommittee headed by Frank Church. i

T am impressed with the fact that the kinds of medicines, at the kind
of price that should be helping the many millions of people, with all
Kkinds of intestinal illnesses in countries like Brazil, are simply not
made available because, you say, it is not profitable to do so.’
k’N(i);Vi do you recommend that the United States offer aid of that

in

The United States can give direct aid in tons of aspirin or anything
else it wants to, is that not so ? ‘

Mt Lrpocar, I do recommend U.S. aid of a certainkind.

Very often, in the past, U.S. aid has been tied in with the develop-
ment of the subsidiaries of the U.S. corporations. |
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Senator Javrrs. How do they do that? :

Mr. Lepocar. Well, we had the Cooley loans up until the end of the
1960’s where foreign exchange funds were loaned to American com-

anies to develop their enterprises in the aid-receiving countries.
%.S. foreign aid is very frequently tied in with the purchase of Ameri-
materials, and so on. :

This committee has, itself, investigated the purchasing by U.S.
AID of pharmaceuticals from American companies and others for
delivery to less developed countries.

What T would urge is aid to independent and multilateral research
and development, which is not necessarily tied in with the interest of
- American business abroad. ‘

~ Senator Javrrs. Well, now, suppose the U.S. Government purchased
from pharmaceutical companies vast quantities of some simple remedy
for diarrhea. : , ;

What objection is there to that as long as it got to the ultimate
, consumer at low prices?

Why not buy it from U.S. firms? They are probably the cheapest
and the best. :

I am talking about doing what you want to do.

Why exclude purchase from U.S. firms?

Mr. Lepoear. I do not necessarily exclude purchase from U.S. firms,
but the key issue is local research and development under conditions
of priority for the needs of the people in that country.

_Senator Javzs. But local research and develo ment may not be very
good, whereas the international research and (Eyvelopment is.
- Mr. Lepoaar. That is the problem. It needs to be improved. .

Senator Javits. Why scale glass mountains when you have excellent
research facilities in Switzerland and the United States, Canada,
France, and German;?

Why not use those ¢ .

What is the magic of local research facilities?

. Mr. Lepoear. As you said, it is not good business to do research and
development for diseases of the pepole who cannot pay for drugs.

Senator Javirs. But we are talking now about the locus of research
and development, not the substantive part of it.

Mr. Lepogar. That is right. :

Senator Javrrs. The United States and the Soviets are now cooper-
ating and trying to do something about many forms of cancer. That
will benefit the whole world.

What is wrong with that ¢ ,

If you tried to locate that activity in some country which has no
facilities, no technicians, no experts, maybe not even the climate for
it, what is the purpose ¢ .

Research is international. :

Why does it particularly have to be local? As long as it is done with
an eye to the broadest human use, that is all T am saying.

Would you concur with that statement ?

Mr. Liepocar. T concur in that.

Senator Javrrs. As long as it is done ?

Mr. Lepocar. That is right. =

Senator Javrrs. What about the World Health Organization ? Have
you looked into what it is doing in these areas?
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Mr. Lepocar. Yes, I have, Senator. There have been a number of
efforts over the years by the World Health Organization to improve
the situation with regard to information and regulation of the drug
industry, and of course, to improve research and development.

Unfortunately, many of those efforts in the World Health Orga-
nization have not succeeded, again due to differences of opinion
nad priorities between developed and less developed countries repre-
sentatives within the World Health Organization. S

Senator Javrrs. Well, Mr. Ledogar, thank you very much. I appre-
ciate everything you have said, and mind you, my examination may
sound contentious to you but I think you do have a valid thesis, and
gwas trying to refine it and really get it down to what we can wisely

o.

Mr. Lepocar. I appreciate that.

Senator Javrrs. Mr. Gordon, any questions? : '

Mr. Gorbox. Mr. Ledogar, do you know the percentage of profits to
net worth or to investment derived by multinational dru%]com anies
from their foreign operations as compared to those from their domes-
tic operations? : € : Do

Mr. Lzpocar. Mr. Gordon, that kind of information is reported in
round figures in annual reports by drug companies but the figures
themselves are contested. |

Mr. Gorpox. Actually, they are not reported in annual reports ac-
curately because of the practice of overpricing imports and under-
pricing exports. - oo

Mr. Lepocar. Well, my point is the annual reports state a global
figure for foreign income from foreign operation as opposed to income
from domestic-type operations in many cases. = b Sl

However, it is highly questionable whether or not those figures rep-
resent actual profit because they do not report the results of under-
pricing of exports or overpricing of imports in the receiving countries.
We're talking about the general practice of transfer pricing. No one
has effectively been able to determine the real figures. There have
“been reports on individual cases showing that real profits are much
higher than actually reported. |

For example, Global Reach, the book by Barnett and Miiller, re-

~ported on a study in Colombia which calculated overpricing of im-

ports and overpricing of exports by a group of multinational firms

“and then divided the total into the declared net worth of their sub-
sidiaries in Colombia. Tt was found that effective annual rates of return
ranged from 92.1 percent to 962.1 percent and the average was 79.1
percent. ‘ ‘

The average of declared profits submitted to the Colombia Tax
Authorities by these same firms was 6.7 percent. I

There are other studies of this same kind, but in general the re-
porting is simply not there. This is one of the major concerns of peo-
ple in this field: To improve the international reporting of real rates
of return. ’ , L

Mr. Gorbox. Are you aware of the hearings that we had on this
particular subject, that is, the overpricing of imports and under-
pricine of exports? : T

Mr. Lepocar. Yes, I am. I refer to it briefly in my book. There
were cases of overpricing reported in Colombia, and when the authori-

73-950 O'= 77 = 4
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ties compared import drug prices with other countries in Latin Amer-
ica, they found very great (Escrepancie's from one country to another.
The United States found similar discrepancies of prices when it in-
vestigated, in this subcommittee, the prices charged to the U.S. ATD
in the period from 1968 to 1969.
k.lFor example, for tetracyclines, the cost in Pakistan was $370 per
ilogram. :
Ing Colombia, the same company charged $100 per kilogram,
Bristol Myers in Colombia charged $250 per kilogram and $190
per kilogram in Pakistan, and so on down the line. : :
There were these series of differential ‘prices with no apparent
reason. ~
Mr. Goroox. Thank you. . ‘
Senator Javrrs. Thank you, Mr. Ledogar. It is very kind of you to
come. We appreciate your testimony. :
Mr. Ledogar, you do not have to stand by unless you wish to,
Mr. Squibb, you may proceed.

STATEMENT OF GEORGE §. SQUIBB, CONSULTANT TO THE
= : PHARMACEUTICAL INDUSTRY :

Mr. Squise. My name is George S. Squibb. I live at 1545 Boston
Neck Road in Saunderstown, R.I,and I am here at the request of the
committee. I am a consultant to the pharmaceutical industry, with
which I have been associated for 40 ears in various capacities—30
years with E. R. Squibb & Sons, final y as vice president for market-
Ing, and the last 9 or 10 years with various small manufacturing
pharmaceutical companies one of which, Barr Laboratories of North-
vale, N.J., I now serve as director. ;

During my career I have served on board of directors, executive
anagement committees, patent and research committees, and in all
kinds of professional and trade groups in nearly every State in the
country. I have been active in committee work for the PMA and
NPC, the two major industry trade groups, and was elected to two
terms as chairman of the National Pharmaceutical Council.

I am a lawyer, member of the New York Bar, with special graduate
study at the Food and Drug Law Institute. I know the pharmaceuti-
cal business backward and orward, and am vitally concerned with its
future both personally and from the conviction that all matters affect-
il;lg a%lubhc health must be of vital importance to all of us in the years
ahead. , :

Over 10 years ago I was given an assignment by my company to
study the relationships between the pharmaceutical industry and vari-
ous Government offices and legislatures, Federal and State, because
at that time there was a particularly silarp concern on the part of
some of the industry’s managers that things were changing in the.
pattern of public awareness of the procedures of medical care and that
a little attention to this developing situation might be helpful. That
assignment resulted in the production of two papers on the problems
and practices of the pharmaceutical industry, both of which are part
of the record of these hearings. Into these papers I injected a little
gentle advice to the industry which caused all sorts of uproar at the
time, but which I now have the satisfaction to note was all good and
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has been picked up as their own gospel by many of those who were
most horrified at the original expression. As a matter of fact as 1
review those words of 8 or 9 years ago in the light of current events
I am amazed at how close to the mark they were in foretelling what
was going to happen in the pharmaceutical field given the attitudes
which were then, and still are prevelant. A1l of which only goes. to
prove that developments are predictable on the one hand, and on the
other that the legend of the unheeded prophet, Cassandra, is still rele-
vant today. ’ ~ ' o
Not having learned any restrictive lesson from this earlier experi-
_ence, I am here again to discuss some recent controversies involving
the pharmaceutical industry, and to express from my experience what

.

mifh‘t‘be a way to avoid such unpleasant situations in the future.

am here today to express from my experience what might be a
way to avoid the Situation which we are discussing now, the promo-
tional excesses in countries outside the United States by U.S. firms.

Certainly none of us, in the industry or outside it, can take any
pride or satisfaction in listening to the Tecital of the promotional ex-
cesses that the committee has heard in the last few days. Essentially.
however, this is just the newest example of the fact that pharmaceuti-
cal managers live and work in a goldfish bowl which makes all of their
actions reviewable by a large and varied audience of critics, most of
whom are not inclined to be overly sympathetic. e

The root of most of the problems that the industry has with its
critics over promotional matters is the feeling that somehow sales
pressures, advertising, commercial exploitation and selling in its striet
dollar and cents aspects are all foreign to, and incompatible with, the
practice by the physician of his profession. Choice of treatment, drug
selection, and indeed, the whole physician-patient relationship seem
not properly affected by any forces outside the physician’s training,
abilities and understanding of the patient and his malady.

The idea that anything coming out of such fields as advertising,
sampling, sales pressures, price advantage, or third party recommenda-
tion of any kind could intrude on this relationship is somehow repug-
nant to the public who still regard the medical profession as a sort of
prefabricated-all-knowing-group of specialists of superior and per-
haps even secret powers who need no help or direction from those
inspired by motives other than the specific cure of the patient at hand.
Commercialism of all kinds, and medicine, have always been uneasy
associates. It is difficult to keep this relationship in proper balance,
and it is the struggle to do so tﬁat leads to hearings of this type, and
eventually is the cause of much of the governmental regulation im-
- posed on the industry. : ‘

" We now have before us examples of how romotional activities
vary from country to country on the same drugr])oy the same company.
Indeed, it appears that promotional claims for certain drugs which
are forbidden in this country are emphatically stated in other coun-
tries, and that a fair case can be made for what looks like the exploi-
tation of ignorance of peoples who lack the medical scientific ex-
perience which has evolved in the United States in the last 30 years
or so. It is difficult to imagine any justification at all for the pro-
motion or sale of a drug for an indication for which is not a specific,
or any promotion or sale of a drug without adequate information as
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to the side effects, toxic or otherwise, of the dosage recommended. No-
where is there any voice of industry who would argue for such courses
of action, and yet here are examples of just such things happening.
How can this be? : L

In the record of hearings of this committee are two significant ex-
planations offered as to just how these promotional differences between
countries are explained or rationalized. One approach is the one set
forth by the president of a major pharmaceutical house that whatever
standards, indications, or claims for a drug are approved by the in-
house scientific staff of his organization as to the “medical posi-
tioning” of a product, that is their standard of guidance, everywhere
in the world. He stated further and specifically that they would not use
the standard of what is approved by FDA for that drug in this coun-
try if there should be any difference. The more you think about this
approach the more puzzling the ethical implications become. It takes
quite a bit of self-confidence, and perhaps even arrogance, to be able
to ignore completely any findings by the FDA contrary to your own.

ile the track record of the FDA includes some questionable judg-
ments in the past that have not held up to the test of time, certainly
the vast body of its findings and its regulations are sound, and prob-
ably are the production of the most advanced system of drug review
operating in the world today. However, if such a policy were actually
used, there would be no variation in promotion among different coun-
tries except where regulation required some limitation. It would ap-
pear from testimony given here that is practically never the case, and
variation exists in tﬁe promotional claims for the same product among
countries which have virtually no regulations at all. Therefore, it is
doubtful even a pharmaceutical house with an internal business-
research relationship of extraordinary balance and understanding can
or does follow any such policy to the letter today.

The second approach is described by a former medical director of a
lar%e pharmaceutical house which maintained two different medical
stafls, one apparently with a less rigid approach to promotional pro-
cedures which could be used overseas. Somehow, I feel this latter ap-
proach, or variations of it is the more common, and probably the more
easily rationalized of the two. :

It must be recognized that there is such a thing as honest difference
of informed medical opinion on the evaluation of individual drugs.
It seems that there is always available some medical specialist or some
source of information to contradict opinions expressed by others. Tt
has been said time and time aoain that medicine is not an exact sei-
ence, and certainly drug utilization appears to be one of its more
Inexact areas. But for the purposes of public health today, a judgment
has to be made and a line drawn somewhere. Tt is suggested that a lit-
tle line drawing is now indicated. ,

There are at least two complicating factors which get in the way ofa
quick and easy solution to this problem. First, is the obviously different
opinions that scientists of good reputations and sincerity have about
not only the physical qualities of drugs, but also about the whole
philosophy of risk versus anticipated therapeutic benefit.

Government regulatory bodies tend toward policies which take abso-
lute safety as the dominant note, while independent scientists tend to
evaluate a drug more on a risk-versus-results basis with the individual
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physician determining the applicability of the particular drug to &
particular case. ‘ ERR.
Second, there is the basic doubt as to a universal and automatic com-
etence of the FDA or any other ]%overnmental agency in all matters
it touches. Rigid acceptance of F A controls, with appeal or review
difficult and very expensive, makes for an unsatisfactory system. Polit-
ical pressures are significant in drug control regulation when they
should not be, and there is sometimes too much shortsighted action
taken just to get rid of an immediate problem. This results in an ever-
increasing body of industry rules which tend to develop into a rigid
formula for establishing black and white, without any regard for/the
vast grey area which exists in medical procedures. . - Sl
It would seem that one of the best ways that is now available to
evaluate a new product, or a new use of an old one, is to try it in a mar-
ket where there is some latitude permitted in promotion efforts. This
is not to justify in any way exploitation of a product for indications
known to be wrong, or without warning of possible side effects that
_ have been established by previous use elsewhere. Full disclosure is
always essential. Absence of conscious deception is always essential.
Acknowledgment of different opinion is always essential. After that,
if there is still room for use of the product with advantage to the pa-
tient, it is clear there should be opportunity to do so. S
Mr. Gorpox. In your prepared statement you said:® * * * thatone
of the best ways that is now available to evaluate a new product, or &
new use of an old one, is to try it in a market with some Il)a,t,itudefls per-
mitted in the promotional efforts.” You are not implying this takes
place, are you? :
-~ Mr. Squies. Certainly not. - ~ , ‘ o e
* Mr. GorooN. You agree that opinions are not sufficient, but we need
“gadequate and well-controlled studies.” el ] :
Mr. Squiss. I mean sound medical opinions. = S
Mr. Goroox. Resulting from adequate and well-controlled studies.
Mr. Squiss. Resulting from medical studies. It could be all types.
of studies, or course, made in different geographic situations and: for
different conditions of living in different parts oftheworld. | :
For honest men of good will, the problem is exquisitely difficult.
Such scientists do not accept the autonfatic infallibility of Govern-
ment regulators, nor do they accept the limitations placed by arbitrary
controls on their own conclusions. N i
‘Dishonest men who deliberately exploit ignorance to their own ad-
vantage by offering hope of cure without concern for anything except
the monetary return to themselves are the object of our efforts here

today. Just where and how to separnte the two groups should be easy. = 5

but in fact gets more and more difficult as medicine increases in its
potency and complexity. : , R
As far as the established companies of the American pharmaceutical
industry are concerned, and it seems that all too often they are the
- ones that are concerned with the problem under discussion here, the
solution ought to be found right in their own internal operations.
The industry constantly claims for itself high standards of ethics -
and close attention to its admitted unique hi%l degree of social respon-
sibility, yet all too often it seems to fail in this regard in promotional .
matters. Tt would seem that as a matter of policy, if the question
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were effectively put, no board of directors of a responsible American
pharmaceutical house in this day and age of sensitivity to con-
sumer criticism would ever knowingly permit its companies’ products
to be marketed under double or deceptive standards, or in any way
whatsoever that would result in extraordinary risk to the public in
any part of the world.

r. Gorbon. You recall the opening statement of Senator Beall
yesterday. He referred to the annual meeting of the stockholders of
the Warner-Lambert Pharmaceutical Co. in 1972 where 97 percent
of the stockholders voted “No” on a resolution that the company
change its policy by divulging to foreign doctors what U.S. law now
demands, that it tells U.S. doctors about the toxicity of its Chloromy-
cetin, a product of its Parke-Davis division.

Mr. Squies. I cannot imagine such a thing could happen if the di-
rectors were really aware of what they were saying. :

I do not think they were in that case, in my opinion.

To me, it is impossible to conceive that anyone would vote that way
if they knew what they were doing. :

Mr. Gorpon. But they did, 97 percent of them.

Mr. Squies. Sure, the management voted as by proxy.

The shareholders sent in their proxies and they voted for that
statement, but I do not think they realized what they were saying.

Mr. Goroox. Yes, they did, because Dr. David Lewis and Dr. Rich-
ard Burack explained at the meeting the consequences of the present
policy. Nevertheless, they still voted 97 percent. - ‘

Mr. Squts. That, of course, is the point I’ll make later.

If industry continues to ignore, either willfully or through ignor-
ance, the results are the same and we are going to get for the industry
a whole series of regulatory developments which are going to be un-
favorable to them. There is no question about that.’

I would certainly hope that no board of directors would ever again,
or'at least after these hearings and perhaps after the publicity given
the matter, would come out with anything like a position such as that.

The fact is that such questions are rarely, if ever, put to the Boards.
It is customary for the directors to leave all day-to-day operating

rocedures to its field mana ement, and then simply to inspect the
nancial results of such procedure.

In the pharmaceutical industry, something a lot more responsible
than that is called for on the part of directors. They must question
precisely the way their organization is carrying out its social responsi-
bility and to set specific standards and guidelines for the prométion of
its products. ’ : ! o

If they feel that their own research staff is of such caliber and in-
tegrity as to set standards and to control and limit all promotion activ-
ities of the company, then this should be their policy and it should
be applied everywhere uniformly where regulation: permits. Tf they
should wish to'follow such a poliey without regsrd for outside opinion
except where such opinion is imposed upon them by law, it would be
their right to do so. Without making the individual judgments them-
selves, they would still have to understand exactly how such judgments
were arrived at between the sales and scientific departments of their
organizations and would accept the infallibility of those decisions with
the clear understanding that theirs was the final responsibility. It is
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doubtful that any board today, in spite of the ‘Warner-Lambert-deci-
sion, would take such an extreme position, and we heard yesterday
some others who testified recently in this matter, in contradiction to
outside opinion, but by following such a procedure of observation and
review, a board would establish an ethically consistent approach  to
all promotional programs for its company’s products no matter where
the promotion was directed. T f
The current trend toward the personal responsibility of corporate
officers and directors for all actions of their companies, and particu-
larly those which affect the health and welfare of their customers, is
one which has to be taken very seriously, indeed, in the pharmaceutical
industry and here is a good place to start. It seems clear that most
boards would prefer to rely on some combination of their own internal
research standard and that of the FDA, or other appropriate regula-
tory body. But any such combination would have to define and estab-
lish, in advance, guidelines for aggressive promotion men for whom
sales volume is the overriding issue. - U o
If the pharmaceutical industry cannot find within its own opera-
tions the solution to the obvious problem it creates for itself by promo-
tional practices which set different standards for different peoples,
then a solution will be forced on it in one way or another from outside.
Several possibilities are immediately apparent, the most obvious being
expanded governmental regulatory control made possible by enabling
legislation. Certainly, the conduct of American industry overseas is
receiving all kinds of attention these days, most of it sharply critical,
and there will be plenty of precedents for the imposition by the FDA
of some kind of sanctions against those who stray from U.S. stand-
ards in their conduct of their foreign business ventures. Even if the
only practical method to do so is to demand industry to protect its
stockholders from the liability claims inevitably arising from damages
related to improper drug use by observing defensible standards of
product, a way can and will be found to do t. f
Control through the World Health Organization is another possible
way to insure that only balanced, accurate, and scientifically docu-
mented claims are made for medicinal preparations anywhere in the
world. This body could certainly assume an advisory position in this
area which would be of great value especially to those countries with-
out their own body of scientific knowledge and expertise.
Nine years ago Dr. Helen Taussig has described to the committee in
earlier hearings some of the possibilities that could be developed
along World Health lines, but clearly a lot more study is necessary to
make sure that objective medical standards can be so achieved staying
clear of all the varying social and political pressures that all too often
seem to become dominant in a global approach to any problem.
Nine years ago before this committee I stated that a pharmaceutl_cal
manager must accept the fact that his industry indeed carries a high
degree of social responsibility or he can see that social responsibility
spelled out for him slowly but surely by legislation prescribing more
and more of his operations, and taking over more and more of the
functions he now guards so fiercely. AL
The thrust of those hearings concerned prices in the pharmaceutical
industry, but my comment is just #s applicable today to promotional

practices which seem to the public to ignore any feeling of responsi-
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bility toward the patient, and clearly go against the most basic princi-
ples of medical ethics. By continuing such practices the industrﬁ is
making serious long-range trouble for itself, if not here today, t. en
down the line as foreign governments become more alive to public
health problems. :

- It is very stupid, indeed, for a well-established, profitable and pro-
gressive industry to endorse or to permit practices in its sales promo-
tion areas which can produce only the short term dollar return, and
then will lead to restrictive controls which will overreach the abuses
with which we are now concerned and g0 on to other pharmaceutical
affairs now left unregulated. Such is the inevitable result of the abuse
of corporate power, and it’s about time that corporate management
realized it. I would like to see the pharmaceutical industry take the
lead in that realization.

Thank you. , .

Senator Javrrs. Mr. Squibb, T find your presentation very, very in-
teresting, but as a practical matter, do you really think the acceptance
by American pharmaceutical concerns of their social responsibility is
likely soon enough to be responsive to the goals which have been testi-
fied to in the context of these hearings? ' _

Mr. Squiss. Sir, it could start tomorrow. I am always optimistic.

It has been my family’s philosophy for 125 or 130 years that these
things are all possible.

We have seen an increasing development of a social responsibility
over a long time, but I would rather see it worked out that way than
through Government regulations, ,

It is hearings like this and the publicity that we saw in the papers
this morning that I think force the industry into these improved social
responsibilities. o ‘ , 5

I think there is no question about it that the climate today, changing
just in the last 2 years, in the degree of the responsibility of the boards
of directors is going to have an effect on some of these things that go
ﬁn luil the pharmaceutical business, particularly because it involves

ealth. .

Senator Javrrs. Your family has an enviable reputation and position
in this field. ‘ : ,

Of course, you yourself by testifying here evidence your own social
responsibility. : :

I understand your own feeling in the matter and it is very laudable.

I must say I, too, wish business would shake itself up, but often
Government cannot wait for that but must induce it. ~
- What I am interested in—and your whole testimony supports this—
is that many of the charges of excess promotion and lack of disclosure
are assumed by your testimony. ' .

You assume that a good deal of what has been charged here is true.

Mr. Squins. I know it is true. I do not assume it. I know it.

Senator Javirs. Well, vour testimony is very important because it
describes a most deplorable situation. T have really two questions for
you and then I must leave. Perhaps counsel would wish to ask some
further questions, vl

One is this: Do vou believe from your experience that it would be
- practical to apply FDA standards to overseas sales and promotion or
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is there a reason why some different set of standards should aB‘ply
where local law does not call for standards like those of the FDA?
" Mr. Squips. I do not believe I follow your question. L

Senator JaviTs. In other words, if we assume local law permits
standards other than those set by the FDA for domestic sales and pro-
motion, do you think. that there should be different standards abroad
by pharmaceutical companies from those which the FDA requires them
to apply here, or should they be the same everywhere? |

Mr. Squiss. I.do not necessarily accept the fact that the FDA stand-
ards for all products are the correct;ones, but you do not have to ac-
cept that for it is not so much a question of legality as a question of the
ethical, the proper, true, fair and complete explanation of the use and
nature of the product that is under question. Whether it is law or not,
in my opinion, makes no difference; the law will require you to do cer-
tain things, but your ethical approach should be the same everywhere. -

Senator Javrrs. Well, I think that to me is the key. e p e

If there is no reason why uniform standards cannet be applied
everywhere, then I see no reason why you should not strive toward

that as an objective. If means are not available, let us say there are no
doctors in an area—and that is true in much of the world—then you
may have to omit some element of the standards; but as far as they can
be applied, let us put it that way, you feel that whatever is done here
- ought to be done everywhere as far as it can be done?

Mr. Squise. If it is the correct and proper way from what we hear
then, it is the correct. and proper approach to the individual problem.

Senator Javrts. Well, Mr, Squibb, thank you very much, It seems
to me that is the key point that T wish to bring out under questioning.

Mr. Ledogar, did you have a comment you wish to make on this?

Mr. Lepogar. If I may, very briefly. ' i

T do not think the issue is really universal standards. - ;

The Business and Industry Advisory Committee which represents
"U.S. multinational firms raised that issue when commenting on the
report of the United Nations group of eminent persons of which you
were a member. , L : Gl

The issue is disclosure. Apparently, there is a resistance within in-
dustry to even disclose to host governments the FDA requirements
with regard to health and safety on drugs. :

I do not believe that there can be universal standards because the
needs vary greatly from one country to another, but we can at least
let everyone know around the world what the FDA requires and that
will go'a long way toward enabling governments to judge for them-
selves what the specific dangers of a drug are and to apply that infor-
mation to the conditions in their country. b SR

Senator Javirs. Well, Mr. Ledogar, I see nothing. inconsistent be-
tween what you have said and what Mr. Squibb and T have beéen say-
ing because the FDA requires the very publicity and information
which you have just mentioned. It is an element. T see no difference.

What is the difference ¢ ‘

Mr. Lepocar. But the FDA cannot require it overseas. ;

Senator Javrrs. I understand that but what we are trying to find
out is if there is any way we can. That is what we are here for. s

Mr. Lepocar. Yes, and I believe it should be done.
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Senator Javirs. In other words, are you against our applying of
FDA standards to the extent possible overseas as well as domestically?

Mr. Lepocar. Yes, I think in some cases it can be-an interference in
the internal affairs of another government. ' ‘

Senator Javrrs. And that is your reason for being against ?

Mr. Lepogar. Also because standards eannot be tﬁesame all around
the world. Sl \

Senator Javrrs. No one said they are to be the same.

All we said is insofar as it is Ppossible, but you do not accept that ?

You say we would be interfering in the internal affairs of another
government ¢

“Mr. Leposar. I do not believe we can unilaterally impose them.

Senator Javrrs. No one is trying to impose them, sir. _

All we are saying is if we'can find a way to do it that we should
make FDA standards universal insofar as t ey can be applied in each
given country. ‘ ‘

Mr. Levogar. T am simply saying a first step is disclosure.

Senator Javrrs. All right, Mr. Ledogar, thank you.

Do you have questions, Mr. Gordon ?

Mr. Goroon. Mr. Squibb, on the top of page 6, you stated that:
“Government regulatory bodies tend toward policies which take ab-
solute safety and so on and so forth, and then you say while the inde-
pendent scientists tend to evaluate a drug on a risk-benefit basis.”

é'l[s th?at not what the FDA uses as a basis for approving or rejecting
a drug , o

Mr. Squiss. I would think, for example, of the Delaney amendment.

Mr. Gorvon. That does not deal w’it}i'i drugs. That deals with food
additives. : ST

Mr. Squise. But I say Government regulatory bodies tend to look
toward absolute safety, and they have to because of the publicity at-

tendant to any accident or any fatal or harmful results of the rug.
q I think that is a well-established fact and it is inevitable that they

0 So. :

We heard some testimony yesterday from Dr. Lee that the indi-
vidual physician can determine whether the illness or the condition
for which he is using the drug is such as to warrant risking the chance
of serious side effects from the drug.

" There is no question about that possibility, whereas the regulation
may say specifically it cannot be used for that indication for the reason
there are a lot of serious side effects.

The risk factor that an individual physician can determine is often
a major consideration as to whether that drug is properly used.

Mr. Gorpon. In your prepared statement you also say : “There is the
basic doubt as to a universal and automatic competence of FDA or
any other governmental agency in all matters it touches.” U

I merely want to emphasize that at least the FDA does not have a
financial interest in getting a drug on the market, whereas a company
generally does. ' .

Mr. Squis. That is right. This is again the problem I point out, the
difficulty and conflict between commercialism and medicine.

It is a very difficult problem, and of course, all these companies that
make these remarkable drugs are commercial operations which re-
quire a profit for their stockholders on the one hand, then on the other
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there are these principles of social responsibility and medical ethics
which are difficult often to correlate. This is why we are struggling
here today. |
Senator Javrrs. Thank you very much, Mr. Squibb and Mr. Ledogar.
o }’ll‘l}e subcommittee will stand in recess, subject to the call of the
air.
[Whereupon, at 10:45 a.m., the subcommittee recessed to reconvene
at the call of the Chair.] ‘






APPENDIX

STATEMENT BY
ROBERT J. LEDOGAR
AUTHOR AND PRIVATE CITIZEN
BEFORE SUBCOMMITTEE ON MONOPOLY
SENATE SMALL BUSINESS COMMITTEE

May 27, 1976

My statement, Mr. Chairman, will consist of four |
parts: fipst, a brief summary of what I consider to be:
the main problems with the development, marketlng and )
use of prescription drugs 1n Latin Americaj second, the
relation of. transnational pharmaceutical corporat;ons to
these problems; third, the impact of United States for-
eign policy on the situatidn;‘ and fourth, some reconunén—
dations.

As a preface, however, I am obllged to make 1t
clear that I speak only as a private citizen. Although I
am currently serving with‘the staff of the Up;tediatlons,
my remarks here today are the outcome ofyinvestigatiohs
carried on before I 301ned the U.N. in preparation for a

book entltled(Hungry For Profits: U.S. Food & Drug Multl-

nationals in Latln America. This book was published by

IDOC/North America, but the work was @mmpleted prlor to
my current U.N. affiliation. Consequently, what I have

- (15415).
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to say does not rest on any information obtained as a U.N.
staff member, nor does it refléct the official views of
the United Nations.

There are two sets of problems besetting Latin Amer-
ica with respect to pharmaceutical products. The first
affects the urban middle and upper classes for the most
part, and it is a problem of excessive consumption of
pharmaceutical products under unnecessariiy hazardous con-
ditions. Those who can afford it may buy almost any non-
narcotic drug without prescription (despite a statement on
the label which says thatAthe drug is for sale by pre-
scription only), and the labelling and advertising of such
products, generally speaking, carry fewer warnings and
claim more extensive healing powers than is permitted for
the same product in the United States or Western Europe.
Examples of such labelling and advertising are given in my
book, as well as in the works of Drs. Silverman and Lee.

The second and more serious problem is that of the
low-income majority of Latin Americans who, for the most
part, do not consume pharmaceuticals in great quantity be-
cause those products which are available are too expensive
and/or unsuited to their needs. 72% of Brazilians, for
example, die before the age of 50; 10% of them die before
their first birthday. Communicable and endemic diseases
aggravated by malnutrition are the main causes of such

deaths. What Brazil, 1ike most other countries of Latin
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America, needs from the pharmaceutical industry is the
development of very inexpensive drugs to combat diseases
like tuberculosis, measles, diptheria, whooping cough,
schistosomiasis, Chagas disease, and the myriad of in-
testinal infections which ravage the low-income popula-
tions. This means that research and development must be
carried out with these local and low-income concerns
primarily in mind. This is not the kind of RED which
receives highest priority in the multinational pharma-
ceutical business. Nearly all of the pharmaceutical
products on sale throughout the world today are discov=
ered and developed in the United States or Europe. Since
multinational firms make their money by selling to the
higher income populations of North America, Europe, and
Japan, along with the urban middle and upper classes of
Asia, Africa and Latin America, they have very,litt;e
economic incentive to produce cheap drugs to combat
diseases from which their main customers do not suffer.
My purﬁose is not to %ake the transnational phar-
maceutical industry the scapegoat‘for all of Latin
America's ills. The industry has discovered and devel-
oped drugs and vaccines which have saved millions of
lives among rich and poor. Even if one believes that
such discoveries and more mighf have taken place if the
industry were stnuctured'différently than it is; credit

should be given where it is due. Latin American govern-



15418 COMPETITIVE PROBLEMS IN THE DRUG INDUSTRY

Statement, Robert J. Ledogar, 5/27/76 - 4

ments certainly bear é very large share of the responsi-
bility for the problems I have just described. They
invited multinational industry to their shores and, even
though this was done frequently with the active encour-
agemenf of the U.S. government, they could have refused;
and they remain free to expel, nationalize, or otherwise
discipline these firms; ‘

But one can fairly blame the multinational industry
for at least two things: for the maintenance of high
prices on drugs currently available and for its tendency
to favor the political, economic and therapeutic status
quo. Multinational industry's role in the maintenance of
high prices on the international market has already been
investigated by this subcommittee and will perhaps be
discussed further by other witnesses at these hearings. I
am more concerned with the industry's failure'td produce
what the people really need and its ability to resist ef-
forts by concerned local interests to develop a low cost
chemotherapy more suited to such needs. When, for exam-
ple, 45% of a sample of foreign-held patents registered
in Argentina from 1957-67 were for products which wefe
neither being manufactured nor imported into Argentina,
the effect could only have been to discourage Argentine
research and development. Transnational industry fre-
quently enters Latin America or expands‘there by buying

out already existing local firms. 1In individual cases
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such mergers may have beneficial effects, but the overall
impact is again to reduce the incentive and scope for
local research and_development. . This is especially the
casé when transnational firms dominate ‘the entire indus-
try, as they do in many Latin American countries where
they may be responsible for three-quarters or more of »
total sales volume. Most of the raw matepials for drugs
sold in Latin America come from outside Latin America.
Central America imports 90% of its raw materials for
drugs. This is hardly the road to self-sufficiency. And
the multinationals openly resist efforts by Latin Ameri-
can governments to foster an independent national
research and development capability. An ambitious and
well-financed plan mounted in Brazil in 1971 to utilize
government, university and other local laboratories to
produce 400 basic medicines cheaply and efficiently’for
nation-wide distribution was openly resisted by the for-
eign-owned firms. In the end the plan was emasculated,
resulting in only a very small transfer of secondary RED
facilities by a few companies to Brazil.

Just as they complain about excessive controls by
the FDA in this country, the multinational firms are
hardly likely to favor an improvement in the generally'
inadequate government control systems in Latin America
for drug labelling and marketing. Since the investiga-

tive work for my book was complefed, several transnation-

73+950 O = 17 =5
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al drug firms from the United States have admitted to
giving bribes to officials of foreign governments. None
of the countries have been identified. I was able to
obtain evidence on bribery in Latin America only in the
case of one firm—a Swiss company which had a list of 135
Brazilian regulatory officials to whom it gave small
"donations";-but everyone knows that bribery is a fre-
quent occurrence. The transnationals say they have to
engage in it in order to survive. As individual compan-
ies they probably do. The point is that they are able to
unite and flex their muscles when their common interests
are seriously threatened. Despite the fact that they
dominate the drug industry in many countries, the multi-
nationals have done little to change the regulatory
status quo. One can only conclude that it suits their
purposes just as if is. ‘

Where does United States foreign policy come into
all of this?. First of all, despite some recent changes
in legislation, our government offers substantiél encour-
agement to foreign investment by transnational firms
headquartered in this country through tax incentives,
guarantees, loans and the services of our commercial
representatives abroad. Drug companies have taken spe-
cial advantage of these incentives as several examples in
my book illustrate. .

In a broader way, however, U.S. foreign policy sup=-



COMPETITIVE PROBLEMS IN THE DRUG INDUSTRY 15421

Statement, Robert J. Ledogar, 5/27/76 -7

ports the activities of transnational firms overseas by
openly encouraging the maintenance of a "favorable busi-
ness climate" in those countries we consider to be our
friends. We support regimes which encourage investment
by U.S. Firms. Relations are cooler with countries which
place heavy pestrictions on such investment. Our special
relationship with Brazil, for example, is due in part to
that nation's heavy reliance on, and strong encouragement
of, U.S. private investment as opposed to the more re-
strictive attitude of the Andean Pact couﬁtries.

The crux of the problem is here. For most business
a "favorable investment climate" means a minimum of gov-
ernment interference. Simplified rules and regulatioﬁs,
tax incentives, freedom to compete with (and/or buy out)
local industries, a limit to price controls, plenty of
cheap labor and little labor militancy—this in itself
bespeaks a conservative, if not repressive, type of regime.f
But with the pharmaceutical industry there are added re- |
quirements. In their pase,‘a'"favorable businéss climate"
also means: weakness of'saféty.controls on labélling and
advertising; no efforts to control the pﬁoliferatioh of
brand names; freeqom to locate research and'developmenf‘
facilities wherevef these are most profitable for the
company; absence of adverse publicity; and freedom to
produce and sell not necessarily what is most needed in

the country but what is more economically efficient friom
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the standpoint of profits.

This puts the United States government in the posi-
tion of supporting activities which are contrary to the
best interests of the majority of people in Latin America.
It makes us the ally of transnational business in its
tendency to support the status quo and oppose change.

What can be done to change this situation? = A gen-
eral review of our government's whole supportive attitude
foward U.S. foreign investments, together with the spe-
cific incentives, is certainly in order, but that is a
very large issue which transcends this committee's pre-
sent specific concern with the pharmaceutical industry.
Short of such a broad policy review, there is very little
that the U.S. government can do unilaterally to alter the
conduct of U.S. firms acting through local subsidiaries
overseas. We cannot interfere in the internal affairs of
other nations to impose standards of our own. There are
serious difficulties, moreover, with the imposition of
unilateral controls by the U.S. government on U.S.-based
firms in the absencé of similar controls on European and
Japanese firms by their governments.

What our governmént can do is to support multilat-

‘eral efforts toward the greater regulation of transna-
tional investment in less developed countries as well as
independent multilateral efforts to assist less developed
countries in solving their most serious health problems.

I would like to offer the following specific recommendations:
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1)

2)

3)

4)

mendation of the United Nations Group of Emminent - o

Persons that the affiliates of transnational corpora-

ufacturing imposed by home or other host countries

with respect to the health and safety of consumers.

current efforts of that organization to impfove its

That the United States government take an active role
in seeking an international convention on the condi-

~ tions of trade,'sale, marketing, advertising and la=-
belling of pﬁérmaéeutical products. I have iﬁ'mihdra
pole similar to that taken most recently by our gbv-b
ernment in urging international action on the question
of bribery in international business deélings.

That the United States government support the recom-

tions should be required to reveal to host govern=

ts any sales prohibitions and restrictions in man-

That the United States government, through its repre?

sentatives to the World Health Organization, support

International System of Information on Drugs and look |
for wéys to restructure the Geneva Research Center

for Monitoring Adverse Reactions to Drugs so that it
may be more suited'to the needs of less developed
countries.

That the United States government offer, preferably
through multilateral channels, financial and techni- |
cal assistance, independent of any influence from

private U.S. firms, for improving the capacity of
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5)

of regulatory agencies in less developed countries to
exercise control over the pharmaceutical industry.
Finally, but most important, that the United States
redouble the research efforts of its own government
agencies and offer, through multilateral channels,
more technical and financial aid to independent, non-
commercial research facilities in less developed
countries to discover and develop cheaper and better
drugs to combat the diseases which afflict and short-
en the lives of many millions of our fellow human
beings.

Mr..Chairman, these recommendations do not consti-

tute the total solution to the problems I have described

earlier, but if they were to be carried out we would have

made a good start.
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Mr. Chairman and members of the Subcommittee:

1 am pleased to have this opportunity to appear before the Subcommittee
on Mopopoly, Small Businéss Committee to reﬁpohd to your“‘requ’est go discuss. ‘
the results of Dr, Silverman's studies on drug product promotion in
Latin America. Like Dr. Silverman, the views I express are my own and do
not necessax;ily represent those of my colleagues at the University of
California.

Although I have had the‘ opportunity of_ reviewing the results of Dr. i
Silverman's studies in detail, I want to focus my remarks today.on the problyem‘y
of drug resistant pathogenic bacteria and the relationship of this problem to ‘
drug promotion, physician and pharmacist presc;'ibing,and pharmacist di‘sﬁensi‘ing

*in Latin America.

¥ Professor of Social Medicine; Director, Health;Policy Program, School of |
: Medicvine,'Unive‘:vsity of California, San Francisco. B ;
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Specifically, I will discuss in some detail the problems that arose in
Central America because of an epidemic of Shiga dysentary due to Shigella
dysenteriae strains resistant to chloramphenicol, tetracycline, streptomycin
and sulfonamides, and the problems that arose in Mexico because of an epidemic

of typhoid fever caused by chloramphenicol resistant Salmonellatyphi. Until

the epidemic of typhoid fever in Mexico in 1972, chloramphenicol was the drug
of choice for this disease throughout the world. In Mexico it proved ineffective
because of drug resistance.

The epidemic of Shiga dysentery was due to chloramphenicol resistant
organisms, but because the treatment of choice is ampicillin this was not a
matter of prime importance. That epidemic was important because it spread
rapidly among susceptible populations and it had a high fatality rate. The
patient with Shiga dysentery suffers from explosive diarrhea, with up to 40
bowel mbvements per day, blood and mucus in the stools, severe cramps
and dehydration. The preferred treatment of choice is ampicillin when the organisms
are susceptible, which is usually the case. In other forms of Shigellosis the
frequency of resistance of the pathogens to ampicillin and other a;xtlmicrobial
agents has restricted drug therapy to énl’y those patients with serious illness.

Why do I choose to ioc;xs my remarks on the problem of drug resistant
enteric pathogens in Mexico and Central America, when Dr. Silverman's
study included a wide range of drugs fro'm antibiotics to tranquilizers? I do so
because I believe the problem is related to the promotional practices of the
drug companies, it is serious and it can affect not only the residents of the

countries involved and all those who visit there as well, but people who have never

traveled to Latin America.
2.
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The development of pathogenic bacterial resistance to antimicrobial drugs

has been a serious probl;m in the United States since the developﬁxent of penicillin  *~
resistant staphylococci in the 1950's. In the 1960's resi“stant strains of menin-
gocoocci appeared, causing meningitis in members of the Armed Forces.
Patients with bacillary dysentery in various parts of the world were found to
harbor strains of Shigella resistant to several antimicrobial drugs. In the late
1960's the epidemic of Shiga dysentery in Central America was caused By
Shigella resistant to chlbramplienicol and other antimicrobial drugs. In the
1970"- a typhoid fever epidemic in Mexico was found to be due to Salmonella
typhi strains resistant to chlora‘mphenicol; Recently, in the United States and’
Egypt cases of meningitis due to Hemophilus Influenza strains resistant to

ampicillin and penicillin have been reported. In 1975, physicians at the U, 8.
Naval Medical Research Unit No. 3 in Cairo, Egypt, teported for the ﬁrst

time isolating chloramphenicol resistant Salmonella paratyphi- A from a
patient admitted with chronic entenic fever.

The increasing preyalence of drug resistant strains of bacteria is, .in part,
apparently related to the widespread use of antibiotics and other antimicrc;bial
agents, This use is due to a considerable extent to irrational prescribing by
physicians, ir rational dispensing by pharmacists where they are permitted
to dilpenae antibiotics without a physician's consent and to the unde rlying
promotional practices by the drug companies that encourage irrational prelcrxblng
and dispensing. ’ /

It is within the context of the worldwide problem of increasing .drug
resistance that I want to d:scuss the recent Shiga dysentery epidemic in Central
America and the typhoid fever epidemic in Mexico. In both cases the causative

organisms were resistant to chloramphenicol, a fact of great importance,

particularly in the Mexican epidemic.
: 3.
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Chloramphenicol is an antibiotic which-is well known to this Committee
because of the Co;nrqlttee hearings on the subject in 1967 and 1968, and the
subsequent hearings on antibiotics, particularly in 1972,

Chloramphenicol marketed in the United States since 1949, is unquestionably
a potent antibiotic. - But because its use may result in serious adverse effects,
including fatal blood dyscrasias (aplastic anemia, thrombocytopénia and gr.anulo~ _
cytopenia’) it must not be used when less dangerous drugs will be effective.

In the United States the Food and Drug Administr;tion _(FDA)‘ limits approval
of the conditions for which it‘m‘ay be promoted by manufacturers to infections caused
by Salmorella typhi sensitive to chloramphenicol, and the following serious
infections caused by susceptible str;ina:

-- Salmonella species;

--Hemophilus Influenzae, specifically meningococcal h\fe'ctionn;

-~ Rickettsia strains;

-- lymphgranuloma-psittacosis group;

-- Vari&us gram negative bacteria causing bécteremia, meningitis or

other serious gram negative infections; and

== Other susceptible organisms that have been demonstrated to be

resistant to all other appropriate antimicrobial agents,

In spite of these clear indications and the fact that. ci\lor;mphenicol can
be dispensed in the Uniéed States only on-a physician's prescription, there is ltillv
signlﬁcant misuse and overuse. In a recent study in Tennessee, for axaﬁzple, it »

was found that half the chloiamphenicoi prescriptions for Meﬁicaid patients were

4.
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for upper ge_spiratbry infection, = Fortunately only 204 of the 3,46‘; physicians
participating in that program pfeacﬂbed chloramphenicol. The problem was
primlrily with the 20 physicians who wrote 55 éérce'nt of the chloramphenicol’
prescriptions. For ‘most of the patients who received a chloramphenicol
prescription it was prescribed unwisely. u

It is unfortuante that the prescribing patterns ‘of some phyalclann. such
as those found in the Tennessee study, ‘'still persist. The trend with respect to
chlortmphenicol in the United States has improved significantly in the past dedadé.
In the late 1960's, prior to important hearings by this Committee which brought the
hazards of chloramphenicol use to the public"e ‘sttention, the FDA certified
more than ‘40 million giams of chloramphenicol annually. ‘After the hearings, '
in the ear1y11970's, the figures were between 6-8 million grams annually. ' ' ‘
This is still far more than is needed for the'patier'atys for when chloramphehlcbl
is indicated, but it does show that change is possible. Part of the i‘mpiov‘ement;

was due, in my opinion, to improved public understanding stemming from your |
Committee's hearings.

The situation that Dr. Silverman found in his study of drug promotion in
Latin America is far different and far more serious ‘and one that poses a greater

hazard for the public. In his testimony today he noted.

In Mexico and Colombxa., thg Parke-Davis brand marketed ;
as Chloromycetm is promoted for use not only for life-threatening
conditions but also for tonsllhtis pharynsitis, bronchitis, -
urinary tract infections, ulcerative colitis, pneumonia, sta.phy-
lococcus infections, streptococcus infections, eye ipiect?ons, :

 yaws, and gonorrhea.
. 5,



16430 COMPETITIVE PROBLEMS IN THE DRUG INDUSTRY

In Central America, a competitive bran¢ marketed by
: McKesson is recommended for whooping cough.
In the United States, the Parke-Davis product carries
a long list of contraindications, warnings, and adverse reactions.
Perhaps the most alarming of these include aplastic anemia
and other serious or fatal diseases of the lbod~fo‘rming system,
In Mexico, the Parke-Davis product carries only a limited
list of warnings, In Central America, no contraindications or
warnings afe given, and no adverse reactions are disclosed.
The McKesson product statement discloses a few hazards
in Central America but none in Colombia and Ecu;dor.

What are the consequences of this type of promotion? What are the‘
possible hazards? First, physicians and pharmacists will be more likely to
prescribe and dispense chloramphenicol either when it is not needed, when it
is contraindicated, or when other drugs would be more appropriate. Patients
will be more likely to take chloramphenicol without particular concern for the
possible hazards,or the‘y may be totally unaware of the hazards and some will
undoubtedly suffer serious, indeed fatal, side effects. Dr, Silverman has
al;eady noted that Mexico has an unusually high rate of fatal aplastic”anemh,
related, at least in part, to the wide‘spréad, irrational uae’of'chloraniphenicol. This
is reason enough to markedly restrictv the promotion, prescribing and dispensing

of chloramphenicol in thos e countries in which it is used.

6.
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The regul#tion of the manufacture, promotion and marketing‘of drugs

is the responsibility of the gdvernmeht in each country where drugs ‘are made,

sold and‘ promoted. Drug companiea may, and indeed do, adopt standards
that exceed the requirements in many countries. The regulation of the drug
industry in Mexico, Guatemala or any other country should, however, be a mattei' of

concern for the United States because madequate regulation poses a hazard both £or

the citizens of the countries involved, for visitors to those countries and potentxally

for those who may never travel, In short, inadequate regulation poses a ;
potential threat to world health.

The emergence and widespread prevalence of drug resistant enteric
pathogens in two recent Latin American epidemics illustrate these problems..
These epidemics were a menace not only to the people of Central America and
Mexico, but they were also a potential hazard to all those who visgited there.

In order to explain why I believe the development of drug resistant
enteric pathogena respresents a serious éroblem, I must review a little historf;,‘
a little pharmacology:and some microbiology. : o Lo

In the early 1960's, ‘it was found that patients with bacillary dysentery a
harbored strains of Shigella that were resistant to several antimicrobial drugs.
When these resistant strains were cultured in vitro with sensitive strains of ‘
Shigella or even other gram negative bacteria, the genes for multiple drug
resistance were transferred to the drug senstive strains without sirfn.tll:au':eousf
transfer of any other genetic marker from the donor strain, The resistance ;(R)

. factors have been identified, and resistant strams have been found not only.ir;'

hospital populations but also in domestic livestock, especially when arttibwtxcs .

7.
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were routinely present in the animal feed. They have also been found in the
enteric (intestinal) bacteria of a human Population never exposed to antibjotics

" for therapeutic purposes. @ iIn discussing this phenomena, Gddstein, Aronson
and Kalman observed:

‘Thul, the transfer factors evidentl;r o‘ccur widely; the
extens";ve use of antibiotics merely favoring thei'r prolifer;tion
by a selection mechanism, They constitute a significant problem
in hqepital patients, as evidenced by a study in which stool
cultures from 100 apparently normal hospitalized infants
revealed multiple drug resistant bacteria in 81 of them.,,‘s,)

Why is drug resistance.important? Why is it important that the resistance:
(R) factor can be transferred to other enteric organisms? . What does all this.
have to do with the promotion of drugs in Latin America?

The problem is important to the millions of people who live in Latin
America, it is important for the 2,5 million residents of the United States who
travel to Mexico annually, it is important to the millions of residerts of the
United States, Europe, Asia and Africa who t&avel to Mexico and the other Latin
American countries every year. At least one-third of the travelers to Mexic..
and many other Latin American countries are likely to suffer an.x episode of .
gastroenteritis during or following their t;'ip. @ Although many of these are
minor, many are serious and some have proved lethal,

There are three enteric infections that pose significant potential risks

to Americans or others traveling‘i.n Mexico and other Latin American countries:

8.
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typhoid fever (Salmonella typhi), Shiga dysentery (Shigella dysenteﬁaé type one)

and amebiasis (Centamoeba hiat\olyt'ic‘a).

In 1969, Shiga dystentery appeared in Central America in epidemic

forms after an absence of several decades. The epidemic began in Guatemala

in late 1968 or early 1969, The epidemic spread through Guatemala, British

the following year it appeared

Honduras, El Salvador, Honduras and Nicaragua;

in Costa Rica and Mexico, In Guatemala alone there were an estimated 12,500

deaths and in El Salvador an additional 2,000 deaths occurred. The'death rate
from Shiga dysentery in Guatemala in 1969 was five times that of 1968 and i

sevenfold greater than in 1967. In a report on this epidemic from the United

States Center for Disease Control in Atlanta, Georgia, it was noted:
The Central American strain displayed unusual virulence,

with a case-fatality ratio for untreated patients of 8.4 percent;

the ratio was 10-15 percent for those whose illnesses were

severe enough to require hospitalization, although appropriate

therapy reduced fatalities to one percent. The epidemic strain

was resistant to tetracycline, streptomycin, chloramphenicol andf
(5) ’ |
sulfonamides.

Fortunately the organisms were not resistant to ampicillin, which is

the treatment of choice in cases of Shiga dysentery.

The cases were not-limited to Central America and Mekico. Shortly

| i
after Shiga dysentery' appeared in Mexico, increasing numbers of cases were

In' 20 cases reported in California, 18 of the 20

no.ted in the United States.
' 9.
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" patients had visited Mexico or Central America. In addition, cases have been
reported in the United States among individuals who had not traveled to Mexico.
or Central America, indicating that there had been transmission within the

United States. :
Since the 1969 epidemic of Shlga dyaentery in Guatemala, there has

been a steady increase in the cases of Shiga bacillus dysentery reported in the
Unlted Staten. The cases reported by the Center for Disease Control between

l%SuﬁlWZwuenfdbwr“)

: Border Other

Year ) Stategx* States  Total
1965 ‘ 0 1 1
1966 2 0 2
1967 k 0 ' 3. 3
1968 4 1 5
1969 ‘ 3 1 14
1970 ‘ » 13 15 28
1971 _ 38 4 a2
1972 s 12 70

* California, Arizona, Texas, New Mexico.

The greatest increase in cases has been in the border states of
California, Arizona, Texas and New Mexico where the total rose from three
in 1969 to 58-in 1972, Nationwide the total number of cases of Shiga dysentery

ro‘ee from 14 in 1969 to 70 in 1972,
10.
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The Shiga dysentery e_pldemic subsided almost as quickly as it developed.‘
The hazard of a possibfe future eéidemic is not only the severity of the disease, !
but the fact that strains may develop which are.resistant not only to chloramphexj‘xicol
and the sulfonamides, but also to ampicillin, which is the drug of choice in
patients with Shiga dysentery. '
The epidemic of typhoid fever in Mexico in 1972 illustrates the problemtj!
that arise when the organisms causing the disease are resistant to the drug of |
choice, in this case chloramphenicol. In May 1972, Mexican authorities
announced the existence of a widespread outbreak of typhoid fever. A tbtal
of 6,342 cases was. reported in 197;2' a 100 percent increase over the 1971
total. The epidemic in Mexico subsided in mid-1973. lsolates of Salmonella -
typhi from the epidemxc demonstrated R-factor-mediated resistance to
chloramphemcol, streptomycin, tetracycline and sulfonamidés; a phenomen;
similar to that previou‘sly found in other Latin American enteric (intestinal)
pathogens. In a report from the United States Center for Disease Control it !
was noted: f
At the outset of the epidemic the case-fatality rate was
greatly eleva.ted, averaging 13.5 percent for March and Apnl
of 1972. Ninety-six percent ‘of all Salmamella typhi strains
isolated at the time were later determined to be resistant
to chlorampheni:ol. The fact that this drug was then still
, considered the treatment of choice for typhoid fever probably

accounted for the initially high fatality rate. However, where
11,
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antibiotic resistance to the epidemic strain (phage type degraded
'Vi approaching A) was recognized, the change to ampicillin as
standard therapy resulted in a rapid decline in mortality, o
The experience of the LaRaza Infectious Disease Hospital in Mexico .
City, the source of most of the bacteriologically confirmed cases, ‘iii-.iifrated
the magnitude and seriousness of the epidemic. 'In 1970, the hbspita.l reported
179 cases of typhoid fever. In 1971, the number of cases in the hospital rose
to 197. In 1972, 1,676 cases of typhoid fever were treated with 60 deaths.
This is a case fatality rate of 3, 6 percent, In 19'73,‘ the number of cases
dropped to 681 with 13 deaths (a case fatality rate of 1.9 percent). By 1974,
the number of cases had dropped to the pre-efidemic lev‘el.‘ with 191 cases and

(8)
no deaths,

.

Although the use of ampicillin was effective n many of the cases treated
in the Mexican epidemic, this fact can hardly be a cause for optimism, as
.noted by Anderson and Smith:

The poor response to chloramphenicol is hardly surprising, v
but ampicillin, to which the Mexican strain is sensitive in vitro,
has proved a disappointment in general for the treatment of
typhoid fever, ‘and it would be an e}ror to regard it as anything
better than a second-line drug in this respect. @

In addition tothe thousands of cases of chloramphenicol resistant

typhoid fever reported in Mexico during the epidemic, cases due to the Mexican

epidemic straim of Salmonella typhi (S. typhi) were also reported in the United

" States and Great Britain.
th 12,



COMPETITIVE PROBLEMS IN THE DRUG NpUSTRY 15437

Chloramphenicol resistance has been reported in individual strains |
.ofﬂm typhi since 1950, lgut prior to the Mexica;n epidemic. in 1972 no
epdemic caueedby a resistant strain had been reported. According to Anderaonﬁ
and Smith(IZ) chlorampheniéol resistance in_Salmanella typhi was apparently |
first reported in England in 1950, It was subsequently reported in Indi‘a,lWeat
Africa, Greece, Israel, Chile, Kuwait and Spain. In the cases from Kuw;it,
each case was suspected of being infected in a different place-- one in Aden,
one in Cario, and one in Pakistan. The resistance in the Greek and Isrieli
strains was caused By a transferable extrachromosomal elément known as a
resistance (R) factor. In the strains isolated for the three cases in Kuwait
the organisms were resistaiit to ampicillin, chloramphenicol and tetracyclines,
This resistance factor (ACT) was also transferable en bloc at high frequency |
to escherichia coli, It was Anderson's.and Smiith's view that the S. .typhi acqulire&
the ACT resistance (R) factor in Kuwait, although it is possible that it is’

- widespread th»roughcut the Middle East. The _S_a_lgggl_lgtyphi'isolatéd ‘irom a
case in Liondon that apparently érigi.nafé’d in Spain was r‘ésiétar’xé to‘chloa:a‘,xribhdyenicol,‘
stregomycin and sulfonamides. The resistance was éransfeffeﬁ en Bloc at low -
frequency- to escherichia coli.

The problems are not limited to Europe, the Middle East and the
Americas. In April 1975, drug resistant bacterial péiiib‘gens were found in |
stool cultures of Vietnamese children evacuated to the United States, The
following bacterial pathogens were isolated from 49 percent of 367 stool

 specimens:

13,
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-- Shigella . 16 (4.3%) o
-- Salmonella T (4.1%)

-- Enteropathic E. coli 161 (44%)

-- Edwardsiella 7 (1. 9%)

-= Yersinia pseudotuberculosis “ 2 (0. 5%)

-- Arizerra 1 (0. 3%)

Among the Shigella isolates, the mos t common antibiotic sensitivity
pattern was resistance to ampicillin, tetracycline and chloramphenicol with
susceptibility retained to colistin, gentamicin and :ulfamethoxazole-trlmathoprhn.
Antibiotic sensitivity among the Salmonella and enteropatheric E coli was more
variable. None of the bacterial pathogens isolated among the Vietnamese
children were Salmonella typhi, but they were nonetheless the cause of serious

. dﬁease in a number of children. W

Although the isolation of antibiotic resistant Shigella and Silmgg.!}a
appear to have been isolated incidents, the Mexican epidemic of typhoid feve.r
demonstrated that the threat of epidemics due to chloramphenicol resistant
Salmonella exists. The risk is greatest i countries wi;h ‘high levels of poverty,
poor sanita;ior;, crqwded living conditions,:the presence'of Qlmonella typhi
and the widespre‘ad use of antibjotics,

Cases of typhoid fever due to the chloramphenicol resistant strain of .
Salmonpella typhi that caused the Mexican epidemic have been reported in the
United States and Great Britain. Eighty cases, in 17 states, have been reported

in the United States since the Mexican epidemic. Although this does not pose
14, ‘
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an immediaté threat in the United States.or Great Britain the problem is o
potentially serious on a worldwide basis. In discussing the problem, Anderson
and Smith cbserved: ' '
The ultimate appearance of epidemic strains of S.typhi
carrying R factors coding for chloramphenicol resistance is
most likely in countries where two conditions are satisfied. - Thef
first is that typhoid fever must be common, 8o ‘that the'orgtnism:: o
is frequently present in the human ‘intestine. The second cond;tié)k;
is that chloramphenicol should be used indiscriminately, so :
that its widespread selective pressure will promote the
emergence of stable R factors coding for the respective resistance.
Both these conditions are satisfied in Mexico: it is a country 'wi;th
a relatively high incidence of typhoid fever; and not only is
chloramphenicol used on a large scale by doctofs‘buﬁ it can be ;
bought by the general public. ( ™
Why do I dwell on this problem at such length and ignore the other
problems that may arise in Latin America because of’ the promotion of prescr@p-
tion drugs by multinational corporations that Dr. Silverman has described? ‘
1 do so;, Mr, Chairman, because I believe :thp indiscrixﬁingte' use of |
chloramphenicol in Latin America, specifically in. Mexico, is related to thé
way this drug is promoted and it is ahé related to the prevalence of chloramj- :

phenicol resistant enteric pathogens, such as Salmonella typi\l.
' 15.
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In my opinion the regulatory policies telated to the promotion and
diipenning of chloramphén;col in Mexico and other Latin Américan countries
are seriously inadequéte and pose a threat té world health, Not only must the
regulations reiating to the drug industry be changed, but those relating to
prescribing and dispensing must also be changed.

‘In discussing the occurrence of chloramphenicol reailtuﬁt strains of Salmo-
n_gna‘ty;ﬁ h'England, Anderson and Smith of the Enteric Reference Laboratory,
Public Health Laboratory Service, pointed the way to what must be done:

The British cases of typhoid infected in Mexico, and the
epidemic which caused them, are a warning of this, and are a
reminder that if antibiotics such as chloramphenicol are to

' retain their efficacy for iméortant diseases, their use ahou}d
be largel‘)f‘i'f/nst éntirely featzgi'c‘ted to those diseases throughout
the world, o

In concluding, Mr, 'Cha.ir?na.n, I would like to propose a five step course v
of action to begin to deal with the promotional practices of multinational drug
com;;anies in Latin America.

First, ﬁll major United states phazjmaceutical firms that market drugs
in Latin America should be asked to review their present promotional practices
and adopt a standard of promotion and marketing throughout the world that is
fully consistent with, if niot identical to, the practices required in the United States.

Second, the American public should be made aware of the hazards posed

by the misuse of antibiotics, particularly the problems posed for travelers to

16.
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countries where antibiotics may be dispensed-without a prescription and the
individual receiving the drug need not be informed about its potential hazards.
Perhaps the United States Public Health Service could develop an informational |

document for international travelers on the problems posed by the misuse of

antimicrobial agents.
Third, the Center for Disease Contr.ol (CDC) should be given the r?souré:ea
needed to carry out the clinical, epidemiologic and laboratory studies necessarjﬁr
to determine the nature and extent of the health hazard posed by the emergence;
~of drug resistant pathogenic organisms. The CDC should have the staff, facyilitf‘ies
and equipment to monitor the emergence of resistant strains, to work with
local health departments and others to study problems as they arise. The
director of CDC should be asked to report annually on the problems of drug
resistant pathogenic organisms, the hazards posed and whatactins are ;approp;riate
to reduce or eliminate the hazards. !
Fourth, the Department of State and the Department of Health, Education
and Welfare should be fully apprised of Dr. Silverman's findings and request‘ed
to propose policies to deal with the problem to the World Health Organization;
particularly the office for the Western Hemisphere Region, the Pan Afnericaé
S_anitary Bureau. . ' ‘
Fifth, the FDA should be asked to review its authorities and report td
Congress what measures, including new .legislati\vre authority, might be takexi
to restrict the use of critically important antibiotics, such as chloramphenic;al,

to those patients where its use is essential,
' 17.
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Finally, Mr. Chairman, let me commend you, the membet, of this
Committee and the Committee staff, particalarly Mr. Ben Gordon, for again
brin»glng to the attention of Congress and the American people a serious problem
related to the promotion, marketing, prescribing, dispensing and use of drugs

that poses a very real hazard to our health.
18.
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Mr. Chairman: ’

» I am pleased to respond to your invitation and meet with you .
and your fellow. committee members to report on how the multi- '
national drug companies promote their prescription drug products
in the United States, and how they or their affiliates or sub-
sidiaries promote the jdentical products in Latin America.

1 must note at the outset that I am not a physician or a
pharmacist. T am a pharmacologist I must further note that
any views I may express here today are my own, and do not neces- ,‘
sarily represent those of my university.

And, as: a final prefatory statement, let me acknowledge that
without the dedicated and courageous pioneering investigations
conducted by you and your committee, and especially by Mr.
Benjamin‘Gordon, much of tne work that my ¢colleagues andlI,have ;
been able to accomplish over the past years in our own investi-
gations would have been far more difficult if not impossible

The research on which I am prepared to report today will be

published tomorrow by the University of California Press undexr

the title of The Drugging of the Americas. It involves an in-

depth study of the promotion to the medical profession of 26
drugs marketed in the form of 40 products by 23 global drug com-
panies.
Most of these. firms are American., Others are based in
Switzerland France, and West Germany. !
The drugs we selected for investigation are, beyond doubt,

valuable and in some cases 1ife-saving--but only when they are
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used’ appropriately. Although each is demonstrably effective in
one or more. conditions, each has equally demonstrable hazards.
Some of the side-effects may be only annoying. Others may be
‘Berious or fatal.

Only.with a knowledge of both the advantages and the poten-
tial-hazards can a physician select the right drug to prescribe
for each patient--to get the maximum‘benéfit with the least pos-
sible risk.

In the United States, physiciané are given such information--
the good and the bad--in what is known as the package insert. 1In
many instances, the essential elements of the package insert are
published--if the ‘manufacturer so elects--in_ggg, Physicians'
Desk Reference. This book, sometimes called ‘the "bible for pre-
scribers,” is distributed annually at no cost to every practicing
physician,:

‘Although the statements are prepared--and paid for--by the
drug industry, no firm is free to make any statements it may'de-
sire. Claims for efficacy or ﬁsefulnéss'are'restricted‘to those
for which the_ company has submitted convincing scientific evi-
dence to the Food and Drug Administration. -All potential hazards
MUsf be fully and openly disclosed, In some .cases, the company
is required to include a special warning, such as "Do not use
for trivial conditions,"

It is important to emphasize. that such information, required
by law, is intended only to inform the physician, If he wanés,

-the physician may use the drug for an unépproved indication. He
2.
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may ignore the warnings partially ér totally.

For many years, it has been known that the situation in some
other countries is somewhat different. As you yourself dlsclosed
a decade ago in your hearings on Chloromycetin-=the Parke-Davxs
brand of chloramphenicol--the warnings published for the product
in tﬁe‘United States were far more strict than those included in
promotion in Great Britain. You will reéall Mr. Chairman, ‘that
when you called this discrepancy to the attention of a company
official, he offered the defense that full disclosure of hazards
was not required by British law.

That revelation before your cpmmittee was a brief but impor-

tant prelude to what we can report today.

In our own studies, we investigated the 26 drugs as they
were promoted in the United States, Mexico, the six Central
American countries--Guatemala, El Salvador, Honduras, Nicaragua,
Costa Rica, and Panama--and in Colombia, Ecuador, Brazil, ahd ‘
Argentina. /

) Essentially, we conducted a comparison of what each companyf
said about its product to physicians in the United States through
PDR, and what it said about the identical product to Latin Amer1~
can physicians in somewhat comparable Latin American reference
volumes.

Here, two points are important.

First, I am in no position either to support or to condemn:
the policies and deciéions of FDA as reflected in PDR. But PDR

3.
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may be viewed as a‘useful standard for comparison, since it has
the virtual blessings of an important government agency, it is
based in large part on the advice of distinguisheﬁ nongovern-
mental experts, it is widely distributed to physicians and fre-
quently used by them, and‘the drug industry--although it may
dispute certain FDA decisions--has learned to live with,them, and
te -live with them without substantial financial trauma.

Second, it must be clearly understood that PDR an& the Latin
American reference books are not'thé same. . In PDR, the statements
-presumably have governméﬁtal.approval. The promotional state-
ments’ in the Latin American books, however, do not have official
-approval from any governmental agency; they say what the company
wants to say. ) )

There is still one other exceptionf “In Argentina, the state-
‘ments are written not by the companies but by the editors. Ac-
cordingly, the companies bear no responsibility for this pro-

motional material.

Lomparison of the drug promotion shows two facts beyond dis-
pute: )

1. In the United States, the promotional claims for ef-
ficacy--the indications for use--are generally brief. In most
~casés,»they conform to the views expressed in standard textbooks
of pharmacology and insuchauthoritativeand°internatiohallerecog-

nized works as Goodman and Gilman's The Pharmacological Basis of

Therapeutics and the AMA's AMA Drug Evaiuations. In contrast,in the
4,
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Latin American books, the claims for efficacy are long, numerous,
-and often--at least in my mind--grossly exaggerated o

2. 1In the United States, the list of the contraindications,
warnings, and potential adverse reactions is lengthy and de-
tailed. Virtually every unhappy, serious, orpossibly lethal side-
effect to which a physician should be alert is included.

But in striking contrast, the potent1a1 hazards. publlshed in
the Latin American volumes are usually ‘minimized, glossed over,
or totally ignored. In some cases, not a single danger is dis~

closed.

Let me cite some examples--
Antibiotics

Consider first the‘antibiotic chloramphenicol, which has
figured so prominently in the hearings of this committee. It is
unquestionably a potent and useful drug, but its known dangers
are such that it is promoted in the United States for only such
serious infections as. typhoid-fever and .a few other life-
threatening but relatively infrequent infections in which the
causative organism is shown to be susceptible to the drug.

Physicians in this country are advised not to use it in
trivial infections, or when other effective but less dangerous
drugs are available. ' ‘

In Mexico and Colombia, the Parke-Davis brand marketed as
Chloromycetin is promoted for use not only for life-threatening

éonditions but also for tonsillitis, pharyngitis, bronchitis,
5.
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.urinary tract infections, ulcerative colitis, pneumonia, staphy-
l;ococcuslinfections, streptoéoccus infections, eye infections,
yaws, and gonorrhea,

In éentral America, a competitive brand marketed by McKesson
is recommended for whooping cough. _

In‘tﬁe United States, the Parke-Davis product carries a long
list of contraindications,warnings; and adverse reactions. Per-
‘hapsbthe.most alarming of these include aplastic anemia and other
serious,of fatal diseases of the blood-forming éystem.

In Mexico, the Parke-Davis product carries only a limited
liét of warnings. In Central America, no contraindications or
warnings are given, and no adverse reactions are disclosed.

The McKesson product statement discloses a few hazards in

Central America but none in Colombia and Ecuador.

In the case of tetracycline, marketed by Lederle under the
name of Achromycin, numerous adverse reactions are given in the
United States, a few in Mexico and Brazil, and none in the Central

American countries.

For Squibb's amphotericin B, marketed as Fungizone, physicians
in this country are told that this valuable buﬁxpotentially toxic
antibiotic should be used primarily for the treatment of progres-
‘sive and potentially fatal forms of fungal infections. No such

warning is listed in the Latin American promotion,

Schering's Garamycin carries roughly the same indications in
the United States and Latin America, but the warnings are minimized

6.A
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in the Latin American promotion,

Oral Contraceptives LT o PR |

A similar situation was discovered in the case of a. number
of oral contraceptives--Ovulen marketed by Searle, Norlestrin or
Prolestrin marketed by Parke-Davis, Ortho Novum marketed by Otho, i
Novulon marketed by Johnson, Norinyl marketed‘by Syntex, and Ovral !
or Anfertil marketed by Wyeth,

In PDR, all of these are described as indicated for only one

_use--contraception. In the Latin American countries, they are
openly recommended for contraception, and also for the control of
premenstrual tension, menstrual pain, problems of the menopause,
and a host of other conditions,

In the. United States, physicians are warned of the possibi-
lity of many side-effects, especially thromboembolic changes that
can lead to serious or fatal blood clots.

In Latin America, for all the products studied here, the
risk of thromboembolic changes is ignored. No adverse reactions
of any kind are given for the Searle product in Ecuador, Colombia,:
or Brazil, for the Parke-Davis product in Central America, and
for the Wyeth product in Ecuador, Colombia, br Brazil,
Anti-Axthritics

For Ciba-Geigy's anti-arthritis drugs Butazolidin and
Tandearil,fohly a faw‘indications for use are app;ovedyin the

) United States but many in Mexico, "Central America,’Colbmbia, and |

Ecuador. In contrast, the warnings are numerous in this countryf

but few in Latin America.

784950 © = 77 = T
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No adverse reactions of any kind are disclosed for McKes-
-son's competitive brands in Central America, Colombia, or Ecuador.
' U.S. physicians are cautioned against the use of such drugs
for prolonged periods...The result may be serious or fatal adverse
reactions., A somewhat similar warning is given in Mexico but

the matter is not mentioned in the other countries,

In the United States, Merck's Indocin is approved for use
in four serious forms of arthritic disease,” In Latin America,
many other indications are recommended,

In the case of this product, it seems’ noteworthy that the
hazards listed in the Latin American countries are approximately
the same as those given in this country,

Corticosteroids

Four widely-used corticosteroid hormones were included in our
investigation--Schering's ﬁeticoften and Celestone, Lederle's
Aristocort or Ledercorf, and Upjohn's Medrol. All car be 'of great
value in the control of arthritis, asthma, and a variety of other
conditions. But all 6f them, especially if used for excessive
periods, may cause unpleasant or ‘deadly side-effects--a flare-up

- of .latent tuberculosié; bone-softening and fractures of the ver-
tebral bones, peptic ulcer with perforation and hemorrhage, psy-
chic changes, and many others,

Few of these hazards are disclosed for Meticorten in Latin
America, and none for Celestone in Central America Colombia,
Ecuador, and Brazil. For both Aristocort and Medrol, the major
hazérds are glossed over or given in nonspecific terms,

8.




COMPETITIVE PROBLEMS IN THE DRUG INDUSTRY 15453

The promotion of another steroid hormone, Winthrop's
Winstrol offers even more striking inconsistencies It is de-
scribed to Latin American physicians as useful to increase weight,
appetite, and strength. ‘Such indications are riot listed in PDR.

What is disclosed in PDR is the risk of such adverse re-
actions as stunting the growth of children, jaundice, interfe-
rence with normal sexual development in children, and undesi-
rable sexual changes in adults. Few of these are disclosed in
Mexico and Brazil, still fewer in Central America, and none in -

Colombia and Ecuador.

Tranguillzers
Among the so- called major or antipsychotic tranquilizérs in-

¢luded in our study were Sandoz's Mellaril and SKF's Stelazine.
As wifh other drug classes, the approved indications for use .are
few 'in .the United States and numerous in Latin America. Among
the -indications not approved in this country but 1isted for the
Sandoz .product ip Céntral America is use of the drug for the
treatment of childrfen with behavioral disorders, hostility re-
actions, inability to adapt in.school insomnla, sleep walking,
bédlwetting, and nail biting. Many adverse reactions fo; Mellarilf
are .disclosed in the United States, a few in Mexico, but none in |
Central America, Colombia, or Ecuador

In the case of Stelazine, physicians in the United States are
warned of the risk.of the development of tardive dyskinesia--a
disorder marked by involuntary movements of the lips, tongue,

9.
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hands, fingers, and feet, Speech may be seriously affected, the
face distorted, and maintenance of Body position impossible., In
some patients, the condition may become irreversible. No effec-
tive treatment is known.

In the promotion of Stelazine, the danger of this develop-

‘ ment is disclosed to physicians in the United States, It i§ not
‘listed in the reference works in Mexico, Central America, or Bra-
zil., 1In fgct, no adverse reactions are listed for Stelazine in
the Central American countries or Brazil. -

Antidepressants

With the antidepressants, the story is the same--rigorously
limited indications for use in the United States, with full dis-
closure of hazards. The reverse is obvious in Latin America--
many recommendations, but few hazards disclosed. This holds for
Ciba-Geigy's Tofranil and Lakeside's Norpramin. In the case of
Lilly's Aventyl, however, indicationé for use are limited in both
the United States and Mexico, and the disclosure of hazards is
isimilar in the two countries.

With Warner-Chilcott's Nardll, a member of the particularly
dangerous group of MAO-inhibitor antidepressants, a long list of
contraindications, warnings, and adverse rgactions is disclosed to
physicians in the United States, only relatively minor dangers
are noted in Mexico, and none is disclosed in the Central American

countries,

10,



COMPETITIVE PROBLEMS IN THE DRUG INDUSTRY 15455

Anticonvulsants : o

o
Our last group includes three anticonvulsants widely used
for the control of epilepsy. One is diphenylhydantoin or pheny-
toin, marketed by Parke-Davis as Dilantin and by ‘McKesson as
Kessodantin. The promotion of the Parke-Davis product. discloses
only a few hazards in Mexico, fewer still in Colombia and Ecuador,
&nd none in Central America. Only‘one warning is presented fof
the McKesson product in Central America, Colombia and Ecuador,

and no adverse reactions are disclosed.

A similar ‘situation was found‘for’Sandoz‘s Mesantoin, with
only one warning presented to physicians in the Central American
countries, “and no adverse reactions "disclosed,

With Ciba-Geigy s Tegnetol. numerous adverse reactions are-
.disclosed to phy31c1ans'ih'the‘Unlted Staoes, a few to their
‘colleagues in Mexico, ‘Colombia’ and Ecuador, but none to physi-

cians in Central Amerida or Brazil/

It is difficult to estimate with ‘any precision the prices
that patients are forced ‘to pay for this kind of promotion--pay
not in terms of pesos or quetzals or colones, but in needless
injury and needless death.

Information on the frequency of adverse drug reactions in
Latin America is far from adequate; just as it is far from ade-
ouate in the United States and Europe. Nevertheless, in every
country in which we have worked, medical experts-—especially
hematologists, pathologists, and microbiologists --have expressed

11.
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to us their dismay, their frustration, their anger at what one
described as "this whole sickening business," )

~~They have described to us the rise of resistant strains of
bacteria, due almost certainly to the excessive and irrational
use of antibiotics. Physioiané and pharmacists are distributing
these potent. drugs as if they were popcorn.

- #~They have described the rate of fatal aplastic anemia in
Mexico, now one of the highest in the world, related in substan-
tial part to the use of chloramphen1col One leading mlcrobio-
logist in Guatemala told us, "When a child is given chloramphe-_
nicol for typhoid fever, and it dies from aplastic anemia, this
is a tragedy but perhaps an unavoidable tragedy. But where it
happens when the drug is used to treat a case of virus pneumonia,
or an undiagnosed respiratory infectlon, or a sore throat, this
is unconscionable,"

-~Others have told us.of §erious reactions to omphotericin
B, given to treat minor fungus infections without any of the pre-
cautions made known to U.S. physicians,

--They have told us of serious or fatal blood dlsorders--in-
cluding agranulocyt0315 and aplastic anemia--following prolonged-
use of anti- arthritis drugs., ‘

~ -=They have told us of the excessive use of steroids result-
ing in perforated peptic ulcer or explosive flare- -ups of tuber-
culosis or candidiasis.

--They have told us of the cases of permanent orain damage
v caused by excessive use of antipsychotic tranquilizers--and some-

12,
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times bj tranquilizers- given to control bed wetting or mnail-
biting in children, or an inability to get along in School‘v
We do not know ho& often such tragedies occuf. In most
cases, it seems, neither the patient nor his family, nor even the
physician, is aware that the irrational use of a drug was respon- i
sible. ‘
One fact that may possibly be relatéd is that, generally v
throughout the Latin American countries; ‘there is no such thing -~
as medical malpractice. Malpracticé suits are unknown. . . j
Another related factor may be the influence and the ‘numbers
of detail men, or visitadores. In the United States, there is
one detail men for about 10 physicians. In Ecuador, there is one
for every 8 physicians. In Colombia, there is one for every 5,
And in Guatemala, Mexico, and Brazil, there is one for every 3.
There are some physicilans in Latin America who take advice from
none of these visitadores, whom they call "visiting professo;s
‘of therapeutics." There are other physicians who take advice only |
from these company‘representaﬁives.
In many Qf these countries, the average detail man makes a ;
bigger income, part salary and part commission, than does the

average physician. : _ ‘ W

The inconsistencies we have -found are glaring. I suspect:
that similar differences could be found in the case of many other

products marketed by many other global drug firms.

13.



15458 COMPETITIVE PROBLEMS IN THE DRUG INDUSTRY

When these inconsistencies ‘became apparent to us, we showed
them to heads of some of the American and European companies in-
volved and asked how these could be explained.

In no instance did the company spokesman deny the differences.

_Their responses usually jncluded these defenses:

1. "Latin American physicians don't need any warnings.
They're already aware of any hazards." (Such a claim, we
learned, totally infuriates Latin American medical specialists--
medical school professors, clinical pharmacologists, and parti-
cularly hematologists and pathologists who, by the nature of \
their specialties, are most aware of the damage done and where the
bodies are buried.)

2. "We make more fﬁll disclosure in oﬁr package inserts."
But, we have found, there are also discrepancies in these in-
serts, which are not always full or complete. Further, many phy-
sicians do not see the package inserts, and usually they are
quickly discarded.)

3. "It is our detail menkwho give each physician full infor-
mation on hazards." (This is a defense we have long heard in this
country. But in Latin America, as in the United States, it is
generally held that '"you don't knock your own product'--certainly
not if you're working on commission.

&4, "Ph&sicians know that, if they write to us, we will be
glad to send them more complete information," (This defense does
not deserve the dignity of a comment, ) u

14.
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5. It is said that "no drug manufacturer would engage in
such shoddy practices--would tamper with the truth, or cover up
dangers--because in the long run, this would cost him' the confi-
dence of the medical profession." (I don't know the answer to
this one so far as Latin American physicians are concerned. I
don't know that much about the Latin American medical profession.

I do know, however, that where the profeséion in the United
States in concerned, such a defense is nonsense. Over the years,
we have witnessed the record of the so-called "Dear Doctor let-
ters," through which many major drug companies were required by
FDA to notify every physician in the country that they had, in
fact, tampered with the truth, or made claims that“could not be
supported, or failed todisclose hazards. We have seen the re-
markable cases of Chloromycetin and MER/29,; and all the civil
suits for damages. And what happened to ‘the good name of the
companies--to their reputation with the medical profession--to '
their annual sales and their annual profits? The answer is di-
stressingly clear--by and large, essentially nothing happened.)

There are two additional defenses that are more noteworthy-- ‘

6. "The differences in promotion represent honestndifferen;eJ
ces in opinion. That is, we're honestly convinced that we're
right and FDA is wrong." (Such an attitude might be more palata-g
ble if a company said one thing to phy31cians in the United
States, where FDA is constantly looking over its shoulder, and ‘
another thing to all physicians everywhere in Latin America. It |
is more difficult to accept, however, when it is obvious that

15.
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what a company says about its product in Mexico City is not the
'same as what it says in Guatemala City or San Jose de Costa
Rica, which is different from what it says in Bogota, Colombia,
or Quito, Ecuador, or Rio de Janeiro. )

7. And finally, there's the statement: "Each of our
foreign subsidiaries is managed by a citizen of the country. He
knows the laws and regulations, and abides by them. We're not

breaking any laws."

This defense has apparently been impenetrable. 1In your own
‘hearings, Mr, Chairman, it was effective in blocking further in-
vestigations. The reason is clear: copies of up-to-date Latin
American drug laws are nét easily available in this country. For-
tunately, it became poséibie for us to work on the spot in Latin
America, to acquire copies of the laws, and to analyze them with
the aid of Latin American attorneys and drug specialists, both
governmental and private.

The legal situation may be éummarized as follows:

=-In a number of countries, the combanies are telling the

truth. They are not breaking any drug laws.because there

are no lawérequiring disclosure of hazards. ‘Each company

can follow its own conscience and its own ethical standards

--In a few countries, the picture is not clear. Governmental

officials believe they have the legal authority to require

full disclosure, but the authority has not been spelled out

16.
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in adequate detail,.

" --But in some countries--notably Colqﬁbid--tbere is no lack

of clarity. The laws are on the books, Tﬁey require full

disclosure of all hazards to all physicians. And theée laws

are.being flaunted. 1If companies say they are not breaking |

the laws in Colombia, they are lying.

One internationally-famed health educator, Dr. José Félix
Patino, the former Minister of Health in Colombia, put it this
way to us: "U.S. manufacturers would be put to shame if the U.S.
public knew how they are promoting their products in Latin Ameri-
ca." :

Even withiﬁ'some of the multinational companies, top medical
scientists are beginning to discover the situation for themselves.
They are appalled to find what their own firms have been doing.
I believe that when this record is disclosed to company boards of -

directors and to company stockholders, they, too, will be appalledf

In any consideration of this whole unappetizing business, full‘
recognition must naturally be given to the fact that what consti- L
tutes good medical practice--or rational drug use--may often be
influenced by many factors: the extent of poverty, literacy, pur-
chasing power, standards of living, access to health care, the |
prevalence of partlcular diseases; the partlcular populatlon groupsv
at risk,’ soc1a1 and cultural standards, and’ rel;glous attitudes.

17,
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Thus. what may be unacceptable medical care in the cities may be
accepﬁable in the jungle. What may be unacceptable to a wealthy
patient, who can afford to obtain first-class medical care, may
be tolerated by a peasant or an inhabitant of the Qgggigé, who
exists on an average per capita income of $200 a year.

It must also be recognized that many Latin American patients--
for whatever the reason--do not have ready access to a physician.
1f they or their children are stricken, they seek help from the
pharmacist. In many communities, there is no physician, and the
pharmacist is the only health professional available. According-

1y, even though this may be in violation of the law, the phar-
macist has no other recourse:; he must diagnose, he must pre-~
scribe, and he must dispense.- Tragically, the drug information
available to the pharmacist is usually no better than that sup-
plied to physiciéns, and he may be dangerously uninformed or mis-
informed.

‘Here, then, is the crux of the problem: it is not whether a -
physician or a pharmacist will be influenced in his prescribing
decisions by such factors as poverty, cultural attitudes, and the
like. It is whether or not he is given ready access to the ’
scientific facts on which he can base the appropriate prescribing
decision. It is whether or not the drug companies tell the
truth--and all the truth,

The problem is not simply a matter of violating laws in the
developing nations, as important as 'that may be. It is that
‘what should be the objective presentétion of knowledge is béing

18,
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twisted by the morals of the marketplace, It is that medical |

~ science is being prostituted.

There are, Mr. Chairman, many related aspects on which
others fa» more competent than I may wish to comment.

There are the matters of drug pricés and the handsome pro-
fits that global drug companies have been extracting by meanskof
their promotional practices in Latin‘America; This may be bloqdv
money, indeed. _ :

There are the matters of ethics and morality, and how drug
companies view their social responsibilities--to their corporate
officers, their stockholders, and to patients here and abroad.

There is the matter of telling the'truth——all the truth--
and of deciding whether the truth depends on international borders;
whether what is truth in one country may be untruth‘in another. ‘
Thus, I find great difficulty in comprehending how a company can
describe one of its products ag dangerous in San Diego but safe a
few miles across the border in Tijuana. Or how it can promote
the product as effective in only four conditions in Washington,

D.C., in ten in Mexico, and in seventeen in Central America.

Finally, Mr. Chairman, there is one additional aspect that

1 am sure has not escaped your attention. ‘Over the years, you
19, ’
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'

and I have heard American drug companies bitterly complain in
public that the present FDA laws are excessively harsh and, in
fact, are actually unnece;sary. The companies insist they would
live up to their moral and social responsibilities, laws or no
laws. '

The record of their performance in Latin America, where the
laws have been safely bent, broken, or ignored, or where there
are no legal réstrictions on drug promotion, might-~to coin an
expression--make a person wonder.

20,
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STATEMENT BY .
GEORGE S. SQUIBB, CONSULTANT TO PHARMACEUTICAL INDUSTRY
BEFORE SUBCOMMITTEE ON MONOPOLY

SENATE SMALL BUSINESS COMMITTEE

MAY 27, 1976

Over ten years ago I was givsn an assignment by my company
to study the relationships betueen the pharmaceutical industry
and vnrious government offices and legislatures, federal and
state, because at that time there was a particularly sharp concern
on the part of some of the industry's managers that things were
changing in the pattern of public awareness of the procedures of
medical caré and that a little attention to this developing sit-
uation might be helpful. That ‘assignment resulted in the production
of two papers on thé problems and practices of the pharmaceutical
industry, both of which are part of chebrecord of these hearings.
Into these papers I injqcted a little gentle advice to the industry
which caused all sorts of uproar at the time, but which I now have |
the satisfaction to note was all good and has been ﬁicked u§ as ‘
their own gospel by many of those who were most horrified at the -
original expression. As a matter of fact as 1 review those words
of eight or nine years 8go in the light of current events I am
amazed at how close to the mark they were in foretelling what !
was going to happen in the pharmaceutical field given the attitﬁdés
which were then. and still are prevelant. A;l of which only goes
" to prove that developments are predictable on the one hand, and on
the other that ;he legend of the unheeded prophet,{Cassandra, is
/ still relevant today.
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Not having learned any restrictive lesson from this earlier
experience, I am here again to discuss soﬁe recent controversies
involving the pharmaceutical industry, and to express from my
experience what might be a way to avoid such unpleasant situa-
tions in the future.

Certainly none of us, in the industry or outside it, can
take any pride or satisfaction in listening to the recital of
the promotional excesses that'the Comm:ttee has heard in the last
few days. Essentially however, this is just the newest example
of the fact that pharmaceutical managers live and work in a gold-
fish bowl which makes all of their actions reviewable by a large
and varied audience of critics, most of whom are not inclined
to be overly sympathetic. »

The root of most of the problems that the industr& has with
its critics over promotional matters is the feeling that somehow »
sales pressufes, advertising, commercial exploitation, and selling
in its strict dollar and cents aspects are all foreign to, and
incompatible with, the practice by the physician of his profession.
Choice of treatment, drug selection, and indeed, the whole
physician-patient relationship seem not properly affected by any
forces outside the physician's training, abilities and understanding
of the patient and his malady. The iﬁea that anything coming
out of such fields as adveftising, sampling; sales pressures,
price advantage, or third party recommendation of any kind could

intrude on this relationship is somehow repugnant to the public
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who still regard the medical profession as a sort of pre-fabricated-

all-knowing-group of specialists of ‘superior andperhaps even

secret powers who need no help or: direction from those .inspired:

by motives other than the specific cure of the patient at hand.

Commercialism of all kinds, and medicine, have always been uneasy f< 

associates. It is difficult to keep this relationship in proper ;

balance, and it is the struggle to do so that leads to hearings

of this type, and eventually is the cause of much of ‘the: govern=

mental regulation imposed on the industry.. - ’ ' f
We!now have before us examples of how promotional activities

vary from country to country on the . same drug by the same‘company.f‘

Indeed it appears that promotional claims for certain drugs which

are forbidden in this country are emphatically stated in other

countries, and that a fair case can be made for what looks like

the expldtation of ignorance of peoples who lack the medical

scientific experience ‘which has evolved in the United States in

the last thirty years or so. It is difficult to imagine any

justification at all for the promotion or sale of a drug for ;n

indication for which is not a specific, or any promotion or sale

of a drug without adequate information as to the side effects,

toxic or otherwise, of the dosage recommended.  Nowhere is there

any voice of industry who would argue for such courses of action,

and yet here are examples of just such things hapﬁening. How

can this be?

734950 O = 717 = 8 i ;



15468 COMPETITIVE PROBLEMS IN THE DRUG INDUSTRY

In the record of hearings of this Committee are two signife
icant explanations offered as to Just how these promotional
differences between countries are explained or rationalized..

One approach is the.one set.forth by;the president of a major
pharmaceutical house chaﬁ whatever standards, indications, or
claims for a drug are approved by the in-house scientific staff of
his organization as to ghe "medical positioning" of a product,
that is their standard of guidance, everywhere in the world. He
stated further and specifically that they would not use the
standard of what is approved by FDA for that drug in this country
if there should be any difference. Thovmore you think about this
approach the more puéziing the ethical implic&uions become. It
takes quite a bit of self-confidence, and perhaps even arrogance,
to be able to ignore completely any findings by the FDA contrary
to your own. While the track record of the FDA includes some
questionable judgments in the past that have not held up to the
test of time, certainly the vast body of its findings and its
regulation are sound, and probably are the production of the most‘
advanced system of drug review operating in the world today.
However, if such a policy were actually used there would be. no
variation in promotion among different countries except where
regulation required some limitation. It would appear from tes-
timony given here that is never the case, and variation exists

in the promotional claims for the same product among countries

which have no virtually regulations at all. Therefore it is
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doubtful even a pharmaceutical house with an intefhhl business-
research relationships of ‘extraordinary balance and understanding
can or does follow any such policy to the letter ‘today.

The second approach is described by a former medical director
of a large pharmaceutical house which maintained two d%fferent '
medical staffs, one apparently with a less rigid approach to

promotional procedures which could be used overseas. Somehow I ‘

feel this latter approach, or variations of it is the more common, |

and probably the more easily rationalized of the two.

It must be recognized that there is such a thing as honest
difference of informed medical opinion on the evaluation of
individual drugs. It seems that there is always available
some medical specialist or some source of information tvo contra=-
dict opinions expressed by others. It has been said time and
time again that medicine is not an exact science, and certainly
drug utilization appears to be one of its more inexact areas.
But for the purposes of public health today, a judgment has to
be made and a line drawn somewhere. It is suggested that a little
line drawing is now indicated.

There are at least two complicating factors which get in

the way of a quick and easy solution to this problem. First, is l

the obviously different opinions that scientists of good reputa-

tions and sincerity have about not orly the physidal‘qualitiéé’of”
drugs, but also about the whole philosophy of risk versus anticipated

i
i



15470 COMPETITIVE PROBLEMS IN THE DRUG INDUSTRY

therapeutic benefit. - Government regulatory bodies terd towards.
policies which take absolute safety as the dominant note, while
independent scientists tend to evaluate a drug more on a risk-
versus-results basis with the individual physician determining

the applicability of the particular drug to a particular case.
Second, there is the basic doubt a8 to a universal and automatic
competence of the FDA or any other governmental agency in all
matters it touches. Rigid acceptance of FDA controls, with appeal
or review difficult and very exvensive, makes for a unsatisfactory
system. Political preésures are significant in drug control
regulation when they should not be, and there is sometimes too
much short-sighted action teken just to get'rid of an immediate
problem. This results in an ever increasing body of industry
rules which tend to develop into a rigid formula for establish-
ing black and white, without any regard for the vast gray area
which exists in medical procedures.

It would seem that one of the best ways that is now available
to evaluate a new product, or a new use, of an old one, is to try
it in a market where there is some latitude permitted in promo-
tion efforts. This is not to justify in any way exploitation
of a prodqct for indications known to be wrong, or without warn-
ing of possible side effects that have been established by previous
use elsewhere.. Full disclosure is always essenﬁial. Absence of

conscious deception is always essential., Acknowledgement of
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different opinion is always essential. After that, if there is
still room for use or the product with advantage to the patient,
it is clear there should be opportunity to do so.

For honest men of good will the problem is exquisitely
difficult. Such scientists do not accept the automatic infal-
1ibility of government regulators, nor do they accept ‘the
limitations placed by arbitrary controls on their own,
conclusions.,

Dishomest men who deliberately exploit ignorance to their
own advantage by offering hope of cure without concern for any- -
thing except the monetary return to themselves are the object
of our efforts here today. Just where and how to separate the . :
two groups should be easy, but in fact gets more and more diffi-
cult as medicine increases in its potency and complexity. i

As far. as the established companies of the American Pharm-
aceutical industry are concerned, and it seems that all too often
they are the ones that are concerned with the problem under dis-
cussion here, the solution ought to be found right in their own
internal operations.. The industry constantly claims for itself
high standards of ethics and close attention to its admitted
unicue high degree of qgcialﬁresponsibility, yet all too often cf
it seems to fail in this regard in_?romqtibna;ymatters;"It o ‘
would seem that as a matter of policy, if the question were
effectively put, no Board of Directors of a responsiblé‘American_

Pharmaceutical houSe;in this day and age of sensitivity to
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to consumer criticism would ever knowingly permit. its companies!
products to be marketqd under double or deceptive*standards;’
or in any way whatsoever that would result in extraordinary risk
to the public an any part of the world. The fact is that such
question is rarely, if ever, put to the Boards. It is customary
for the Directors to leave all day~-to-~day operating procedures
to its field management, and then simply to inSpect‘the financial
results of such procedure. In the pharmaceutical 1ndustry'some-
thing a lot more responsible than that is called for on the part
of Directors. They must queétibn precisely the way their organ-
ization is carrying out its social responsibility and to set
specific standards and guidelines for the promotion of its products.
If they feel that their own research staff is of such caliber
and integrity as to set standards and to control and limit all
promotion activities of the ‘company, then this should be their
policy and it should be applied evefywherefuniformlyv where regu~
lation permits. If they éhould wish to follow such a ‘poliey
without regard for outside opinion except where such opinion is
imposed upon them by law, it would be their right to do so.
Without making the individual Judgments themselves, they woﬁld
still have to understand exactly how such judgments were arrivéd
at bgtween the sales and' scientific departments of their organi-
zations and would accept the infallibiliﬁy of those decisions
with the clear understanding that theirs was the final responsi-
bility. It is doﬁbtful that any Boafd £odéy would take such an
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~ extreme position in contradiction to outside opinion, but by
following such & procedure of observation and review a Board

" would establish an ethically consistent approach to all promo=-
tional programs for its company's products no matter where the
promotion was directed. :

The current trend towards the personal responsibility of
corporate officers and directors for all-actions of their cémpanies,
and particularly those which affect the health and welfare of
their customers, is one which has to be taken very seriously
in the pharmaceutical industry and here is a good place to start.
It seems clear that most Boards would prefer to rely on some -
combination of their own internal research standard and that
of the FDA, or other appropriate regulatory. body. « ‘But any such -
combinatioh would define and establish, in advance, guidelines
for aggressive promotion men for whom sales volume is the over-

riding issue.

If the pharmaceutical industry can not find within its own
operations the solution to the obvious problem it creates for
itself by promotional practices which set different standards for
different peoples, then a solution will be'fOrced on it in one
way or another from outside. Several possibilities are 1mmediatel§
apparent, the most obvious being expanded governmental fegulatory
control made possible by enabling legislation. Certainly the
conduct of American industry overseas is receiving all kinds
of attention these days, most of it sharply critical, and there
will be plenty of precedents for the imposition by the FDA of
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some kind of sanctions against those vho stray from U.S. standards
in their conduct of their foreign business ventures. Even if the
only practical method to do so is to demand industry protect its
stockholders from the liability claims arising from damages re-
lated to improper drug use by observing defensible standards of
product, a way can and will be found to do it.

Control through the World Health Organization is another
possible way to ensure that only balanced, accurate, and scienti-
fically documented claims are made for medicinal preparations
anywhere in the world. This body could certainly assume an advisory
position in this area which would be of great value especially
to those countries without their own body of scientific knowledge
and expertise. Dr. Helen Taussig has described to the Committee
in earlier hearings some of the possibilities that could be
developed along World Health lines, but clearly a lot more study
is necessary to make sure that objective medical standards can
be so achieved staying clear of all the varying social and political
pressures that all too often seem to become dominant in a global
approach to any problem. )

Nine years ago before this Committee I'stated that a pharmf
aceutical manager must accept thé fact that his industry indeed
carries a high degree of social responsibility or he can see
that social responsibility spelled out for him slowly but surely

by legislation prescribing more and more of his operations, and

10
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taking over more and ‘more ‘of the functions he now gunrda 80
fiercoly. The thrust of those hearinga concerned prices in the
pharmaceutical industry, but my- comment is just as applicable

today to promotional practices which seem to the public to

ignore any feeling of roﬁponsibility cqunrds.the patient, and
clearly go against the mbst basic principles of medical ethics.

By continuing such practices the industry is making serions long
range troublo for itself, if not here today, then down the line

as foreign governmonts become more alivc to public ‘health probloms.,
It is very stupid, indeed, for a well established, profitablo,

and progressive industry to endorse or to permit practices in

its sales promotion areas which can produce only the short-term
dollar return, and then will lead to restrictive controls which
will overreach the abuses with which we are now concerned and

go on to other pharmaceutical affairs now left unregulated. Such |
is the inevitable result of the abuse of corporate power, and ‘
it's about time that corporate manasomenbkrsglized it. I would
like to see the pharmaceutical industry tqke the lead in that

realization.

1
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I am Myron E. Wegman, John G. Sear]é Professor'of’Public Health at
the University of Michigan*and Dean Emeritus of the School of Public Health.

My presence here today has two bases: my long concern wiiﬁ health
in Latin America and my present position as chairman of an ad hoc seminar
on achieving rational use of medicines. My contacfs with Latin America
date back twgﬁty-five years, from eér]y consultation wgrk and then almost
n}neyearsof full-time employment with the Pan American Sanitéry Bureau,
Secretariat of the Pan.American Health Organization and Regional Office
of the World Health Organization, the last four years as‘Secretary-ngera].
I have traveled extensively in the Americas and still serve as consultant
to the Bureau in a variety of ways. - I am also a member of the WHO Expert
Advisory Pane] on Health: Manpower.

Our seminar in Ann ‘Arbor was stimulated by Professor and Mrs. Alvih
Zander, who brought together a group of us, including professors from a
variety of fields, including medicine, dentistry, Taw, nursing, pharmacy,
psychology, and ethics, to examine various askpects of the problem of
achieving rational use of medicines. The Zanders have faced personal
tragedy in the lToss of a daughter under circumstances overwhelmingly
suggestive of the fact that mediéine she had received while on foreign
travel was not rationally prescribed for the illness she was suffering.

She died 6f the type of bloqd dyscrasia described over and over again
before this committee.

As we got into the problem we could hardly believe the frightfully
misleading and incomplete promotion of drugs in many countries of the world,
including Spain and Latin America. We learned early that many drug companies

—

*mailing address Ann Arbor, Michigan 48109.
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had no compunction about saying one thing at home and another abroad.

1 should note, to be sure, that U.S. centered companies are no different

in this respect from companies with headquarters in other parts of ‘the

world.

Our seminar ‘early decided to broaden its interests to consider the :
ethical values involved, utilizing a small grant from a program called
University Values Year, to bring in guest speakers. We have tried to
Jook at commercial aspects, professional educational aspects, private
practice aspects, legislative aspects, and patient behavior and health
education aspects.

1 should note that in my presence here I am speaking as an 1ndividua1f
since our seminar group has not yqt formulated its:cohc1usions or reached
consensus on recommendations; these we expect to have ready this fall. :

Latin America is a particularly sensitive area of the world in regard
to drug promotion and utilization. The people of Latin America have ’
the same kind of fascination with drugs and specific medication that is
found in every part of the world.  They are, however, more vulnerable to |
jmported drugs since the national pharmaceutical industry in the variﬁﬂsf
countries is much less developed than in the U.S.A. or Westekn Europe.’

This situation is changing and the government of Peru, for instance, has
recently taken the lead, on behalf of the Andean Pact countries, in deveioping
national resources for producing generic drugs. In another respect,

that of local quality control, a national equivalent of our Food and Drug
Administration is either essentially absent in many Latin American counﬁrieé
or has seriously limited powers and resources. The problem is further
complicated because in any developing economy there is a general tendeqﬁy

to givg market-place considerations precedence over regulatory or consumer

protective activities.
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Finally, one important way to get at irrational use of drugs is through
better education of the physicians who prescribe the drugs and the pharma-
cists who dispense them without prescription, legally or illegally. Yet
most Latin American countries have major problems with education of
professional health personnel. The oldest medical school in the hemisphere
is that of the University of San Marcos, in Lima, Peru, but it, along with
the great majority of fhe medical schools in the various countries, suffers
from shortage of equipment and teaching resources. Improving health
professions education has been a lTong-standing concern of PAHO and WHO.

The Pan American Health and Education Foundation, of which I am a Trustee,
is engaged in an important program to help get textbooks to medigal and
nursing students in every country of Latin America at reduced rates.

The problem of limited educational resources makes it more difficult to
compete with the educational efforts of the pharmaceutical companies,

each of which, naturally, is intent upon promoting its own product ahd
has easy access to sophisticated advertising and informational techniques.
Thus the question of partisan promotion of drugs is significant at all
Tevels of medical education.

Mr. Chairman, to my knowledge, your own interest in the problem of
drug distribution in this area goes back many years. I am aware of the
hearings you held some years ago at which testimony was received on the
efforts of the Pan American Health Organization and the World Health
Organization to provide help and guidance to the member countries and to
foster a spirit of international cooperation in this field. Nevertheless,
I thought it might be useful to mention some of~the PAHO/WHO activitjes

in this field. During my own period as a full-time staff member of the
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Pan American Health Organization I recall a number of Létin American
countries asking for help in controlling the quality and advertising
of drugs distributed in those countries.

Among the most significant of'the many World Health Assembly reso1ut1ons
in this field was WHA 16.36, adopted in May 1963, asking member states
to inform the Organization immediately of problems with drugs and asking
the Director-General to transmit information received in this way to member
states. One specific example of action under this resolution came from
a report to WHO bj our Food and Drug Administration that, because of the
incidence of reactions, FDA was requiring even stricter labeling of
chloramphenicol. The D1rector-Genera1 sent a circular to all countr1es
on 25 June 1971, giving full details, but sad to say, little action resu]ted
Incidentally, this was not the first time WHO had warned governments about‘
blood -dyscrasia with chlorarhphenicol‘ ‘

In May, 1968, the Twenty-first World Health Assémbly
adopted a statement of fundamental principles for the édvertisihg of
pharmaceutical products, specifying ethical and scientific criteria,
and called these to the attention of every member governmenﬁ,‘yThe text

of WHA 21.41 follows;
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WHA21.41 The Twenty-first World Health Assembly,

Having considered the Dircctor-General's report on phar-
maceutical advertising;

Having noted resolution EB41.R24 of the Executive Board on
the matter;

Considering that, if it is not objective, pharmaceutical adver-
tising in whatever form is detrimental to the health of the public;
and

Holding that the adherence to certain fundamental principles
for the advertising of pharmaccutical products is essential,

URats Member States to enforce the application of the cthical
and scientific criteria for pharmaceutical advertising as annexed
to this resolution.

ANNEX

ETHICAL AND SCIENTIFIC CRITERIA -
FOR PHARMACEUTICAL ADVERTISING

All advertising on a drug should be truthful and reliable,
It must not contain incorrect statements, half-truths or un-
verifiable ‘assertions about the contents; effects (therapeutic as
“well as toxic) or indications of the drug or pharmaccutical
speciality concerned.

Advertising to the Medical and Rcl)zl«l Professions

In describing the propertics of 'a drug and its use, stress
should be laid on rendering facts and data, whercas general

should be ided. S should bé supported
by ads and ptable scientific evidence. Ambiguity must
be avoided. Promotional material should not be exaggerated or
misleading. L

A full description, based on current scientific knowledge,
should include information on the producer and sponsor of the
product advertiscd; full - designation _ (using gencric or nons
proprictary names) of the nature and content of active ingre-
dient(s) per dose; action and uses; dosage, form of administra
tion, and mode of application; side-effects and adverse reactions;
precautions and contra-indications; treatment in case of poison-
ing; and refi to the scientific or professional literature.

A fair balance should be maintained in presenting information
on effectiveness on the one hand and adverse reactions and
contra-indications on: the other.

Advertising to the Public

Advertisements to-the public should not be permitted for
prescription drugs, for the treatment of certain discases and
conditions which can be treated only by a doctor and of which
certain countries have established lists, or in a form which
brings about fear or distress, or which déclares specific remedies
to be infallible, or suggests that ihey are reccommended by
members of the medical profession.’

May 1968 168,20
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Even more recently the Organization strengthened its long-time activity ?
in monitoring adverse reactions by setting up a central unit ih Geneva. j
As of November 1, 1975, only a small fraction of WHO's 150 member countries |
were reporting systematically, yet 101,000 reports were received about . =~ |
12,000 drugs.

In another attempt to help regulate production of drugs resolution
WHA 28.65 was adopted in May of 1975 on revised requirements for "good
practices in the manufacture and quality control of drugs," calling on
the member countries to adopt measures for quality control not only in
manufacture but also in imported drugs.

A1l of these efforts, sadly, have accomplished precious little.
There are a number of reasons for this paucity of action. “WHO can pass
noble and high sounding resolutions, distribute information, give advice,
outline better brocedures, but in the end, unfortunately, most ministriesf
of health, even when the authority exists, simply do not have the clout i
to compete with other parts of government or with the commercial interest#
involved. ;

Another difficulty is that most of the countries of the world simply
do not have the resources either for control o} drugs manufactured interﬁally:"
or for those imported. The WHO Expert Committees have done yeoman seﬁViée
in setting up standards that can be followed by all countries but until o
conditions change most of the people of the world are not going to have
the benefit of these standards. |

Fundamentally, responsibility for what goes on within any country ?
is the responsibility of that country.  In the strictest sensé'the‘manu%acturer

who says "It is not illegal for me to make exaggerated claims in a country
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that has no Taws against exaggerated claims." is legally correct. This
is where the problem of ethical and moral values come in. It appears
to me, as a professional person, absolutely unconscionable for a manufacturer
to hide behind such a defense when human 1ives are involved. It is simply
not true that, because a particular antibiotic may need to be prescribed
more often in a developing country, where the diseases for which it is
useful are more prevalent, it is therefore justifiable to exaggerate the
indications and minimize the contraindications. This is arrant and
dangerous nonsense, as is the argument that reactions are less frequent
in these countries, where, in fact, there is inadequate reporting. It is
one thing to say that in a country with a high incidence of typhoid fever
one may be justified in treating a typical clinical picture without awaiting
laboratory confirmation. It is another to imply that because typhoid
is prevalent the drug should be promoted for every case of diarrhea.

In 1947 1 wrote a short paper on what I called Noxicity of Antibiotics.
At that time most people were concerned with toxic ‘reactions but I argued
that there were at least three other "noxa" involved--encouragement of
the development of resistant strains, interference with bacterial balance,
which leads to overgrowth of other organisms, and a "masking" phenomenon,
where overdependence on the antibiotic closes the physician's eyes to
the need for other diagnostic and therapeutic efforts. These difficulties
have not disappeared and are perhaps even more important in developing
countries with insufficient health manpower.

In our seminar in Ann Arbor we have discugsed the ethical and moral
values involved. There is no doubt but that in a free-harket society it

is the ethical responsibility of a company management to earn profits
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for its stockholders. But, equally, it has ethical responsibility to
present to all physicians and pharmacists objective and complete information
on the utility and the dangers of its products. Every physician knows

that, on occasion, a dangerous drug must be‘used becadse the potential
benefits outweigh the risks, but that is no excuse at all for downplaying
those risks or exaggerating the benefits. Human'considerations must comé
before profit considerations, yet the record developed at your own earlier
hearings, Mr. Chairman, carries overwhe1m1ng evidence of the callous way
such distortions have been carried out, and the situation has not changed.

What can the U.S. Government do? I am told by my colleagues in the
Pan American Health Organizatibn and World Health 0rgaﬁization that our
Food and Drug Administration has cooperated w1th the 1nternat1ona1 health
organizations in supplying information and providing technical adv1ce and
consultation. FDA should be supported in these efforts and we should
Jook for means to obtain ‘more cooperat1on in relation to health cons1derat10ns
from other branches of government, including those branches dealing with
commerce and 1ndustry ’

I understand that there is no way to compel U S. compan1es to change
procedures of subsidiaries in other countries, that carry out all of the1r
operations within other countries. Furthermore the s1tuat1on that we
are discussing here is by no means unigue to u.s. compan1es Swiss,

German, French, and other manufacturers are no different in their operat1ons
It is a shameful posture, however, for a nation that prides itself on
1eadersh1p, to say that, because one's compet1tors engage in reprehens1b1e :
practices, one is justified in following suit (or in showing the way')

Is there not some way to approach U.S.-based, multi-national corporat1ons,

134950 O = 71 =9 . o '
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which depend so much on maneuvering tax liabilities among their operations,
through controlling write-offs of taxes in other countries?

Other steps, small as they are, might also be taken. The U.S.
delegation could sponsor a resolution at the next World Health Assembly
calling on a]] manufacturers everywhere to make their promotional materia]s
similar among all countries or else to inform the various ministries of
~ health how promotional materials d1ffer, and why. The International
Federation of Pharmaceutical Manufacturers Associations and the International
Pharmaceutical Federation are non- governmental organizations in off1c1a1
relations with WHO and thus have the privilege of tak1ng part in the
d1$cuss1on of such a resolution. In turn it ]S to be hoped that these
federations wou]d exercise more pressure on the1r own members for h1gher
standards

Further ‘attention might be given to education of the health professions
in more rational use of drugs through greater support by the U.S. Government
for international assistance, both our own AID program and that of PAHO/WHO.

Mr. Chairman, may I commend you again for studying this important
problem. The very fact that you are bringing the actual s1tuat1on to
light is of benefit in itse]f What you..report and what you recommend

can, I believe, benefit the health of all people.
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DeAR SENATOR NELSON : In the May 26-27 hearing on Promotion and Labeling
of Drugs in Latin America, the Warner-Lambert Company’s Annnal Meeting of
May 1972 was frequently mentioned. Among other references to the meeting, Mr,
George Squibb testified that “It would seem that as a matter of policy, if the.
question were effectively put, no Board of Directors of a responsible .American
pharmaceutical house in this. day and age of sensitivity to consumer criticism
would ever knowingly permit its companies’ products to be marketed under double
or deceptive standards or in anyway whatsoever that would involve extraordi-
nary risk to the public in any part of the world.” He was then asked how he
would explain the Warner-Lambert Company’s 97 percent “No” vote in the
annual meeting even after Dr. Lewis and Dr. Burach had informed them of 'the
medical yealities of the issue, particularly the case of the Parke Davis Company’s
Chloromycetin labeling in many countries abroad which ‘contrasted so strikingly
with the United States label. As I recall, Mr. Squibb replied that he could not
imagine that such a thing could happen, that it could only have happenedfiﬂ the
Direotors were not really aware of the issue and thus did not understand the
problem. ‘ : : e : .
Since I had attended the Annual Meeting of Warner-Lambert, spoken. with
Mr. Weiringa and Dr. Hodges, President and Vice President for Research for
Parke Davis which is part of the Warner-Lambert Company, after the meeting,
and had knowledge of the aftermath of the meeting in relation to Chloro-
mycetin labeling abroad, I thought I could clarify the issue of what went on from
the viewpoint of my-own experience at least and that my account would serve. as
an example of United States drug company labeling and promotion abroad and
of efforts to change labeling of one drug as well as shed light on some of the
testimony given in this hearing. : P
Mr. Judah Sommer, minority counsel of the Subcommittee, suggested that I
write a letter to the Subcommittee to be entered into the record of the testimony
of the 27th. Dr. Myron Wegman, who testified on'the 26th, had already entered
into the record our—my husband’s and mine—documentation of Parke-Davis
Chloromycetin labeling in Spain. Attached is the list of that documentation that
Dr Wegman entered into the testimony on May 26th and that also documents this
account. It would be more meaningful if the documentation could immediately
follow this account at the end of the May 27th testimony. ! :
Mr. Benjamin Gordon originally asked my husband or me to testify but we
decided that Dr. Wegman’s testimony would be more valuable. . '
Sincerely yours, i !
s Mrs. ALVIN F. ZANDER.
¢. to Mr. Ben Gordon. ) : i )
- Address until June 19: % Mr. Ed Bordin, Rte. 8 Idlewood Beach, Holland,
Mich, 1-616-335-9872. : ) ; e " i

STATEMENT OF MgS. ALvIN F. ZANbER

Our daughter died. of aplastic anemia in January 1972 after having been given
a medicine by a physician in Spain for a minor ailment, which medicine we
believe, was the most likely cause of her death.

Shortly after her death it was called to our attention that Parke Davis Chloro-
mycetin labels in Spain and other countries did not carry warnings that possibly
fatal aplastic anemia might follow its use and listed many more indications for
use, some trivial than the United States label. A letter we wrote to the Parke
Davis Company inauiring if this were a ' fact and, if so, what were the reasons
justifying it, elicited no reply. When we learned that ‘Warner-Lambert's Annual
Meeting had on the agenda a proposal by the Project on-Corporate Responsibility
and forced onto the agenda by the Federal Trade Commission, that labels abroad
should be the same as the FDA-approved labels in the United States, we decided
that I should attend the meeting. i o ! ‘

Dr. Lewis and Dr. Burach and others did speak at the meeting attended by
the Board of Directors about what inadequate labeling abroad actually meant
in terms of death and suffering. I recall one of these doctors stating that a
recent study on incidence of fatal aplastic anemia after taking chloramphenicol
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" (generic name for Parke Davis’s brand Chloromycetin) was similar to that of
the thalidomide victims, the only difference being that the victims of aplastic
anemia were dead and their plight could not speak for them. The vote was a
little more than 97 percent against the proposal. It was a vote of the stock-
holders and the proposal was specifically that the labeling should be the same
abroad as in the United States which brought in other issues than the funda-
mental one of pharmaceutical companies providing objective, scientific, and
complete information on proper use of their products in whatever country they
are sold so that, as Mr. Squibb speculated, perhaps the question was not well
put. Nevertheless, information on the fundamental issue of what inadequate
misleading labeling can mean at least of one drug, Chloromycetin, in terms of
human life has been brought to the attention of the company. )

As a consumer whose daughter had recently died of aplastic anemia and

the Spanish label for Chloromycetin that I had brought with me which contra-
dicted the chairman’s, ‘Warner-Lambert’s chief executive officer’s, statement that
warnings of possible fatal aplastic anemia were indeed included. :

After the meeting Mr. Weiringa, then President of Parke Davis and now, I
believe, president of Warner-Lambert, said that he had not seen the letter ‘ad-
dressed to him and that he would arrange an interview for me with him or
preferably the medical director, Dr. Robert Hodges, Vice President for Research,
a8 being more knowledgeable of medical aspects. At my request, he also said I
could bring a physician with me and that he would give me the Chloromycetin
labels for the countries abroad in which Parke Davis sold its products which,
it seemed to me, were just elementary basic information needed to consider the
issue intelligently by anyone—me, the President, the Board, the stockholders.
Shortly thereafter, however, Mr. Weiringa rescinded his offer, saying supplying
such information was “against the policy of the company”.

This meant that we had to g0 through the time-consuming process of trying to
collect Chloromycetin labels from abroad on our own travels and those of our
friends for in many countries, since Chloromycetin is sold over-the-counter, to
anyone and without a prescription, the labels are readily available. These labels
varied greatly from those more similar to ours in the OUnited States, such as in
England, to many with no warnings at all and as many as 45 listed indications
for use, many of them trivial. The Parke Davis Chloromycetin United States
label has very strong, repeated, and explained warnings of possible fatal
aplastic anemia and other warnings and states that it must not be used for
minor illnesses, only for very serious illnesses susceptible to its action that
cannot be treated with any less hazardous medicine.

Dr. Ronald Bishop and I met with Dr. Hodges for a long and cordial interview.

Dr. Hodges described his own bersonal views of the product and explained the
company’s position regarding why labels were different abroad. (I have a file
of notes of all my conversations and copies of letters and other statements of
Parke Davis officials giving their views and will send them to include in the
testimony if the Subcommittee so desires.) Dr. Hodges asked to see the Spanish
label and when I inquired who was responsible for the labeling of Parke Davis
products abroad, he replied that he was not but did not say who was responsible.
It seemed strange to me that someone in his position would have to ask me to
See the label when the Chloromycetin foreign labels were almost sure to be
brought up at the annual meeting. . B

We then sent the Spanish label first, then later Chloromycetin labels from
other countries to Mr, Weiringa, the President. Within a few months Mr, Weir-
inga called to say that the company had revised its Chloromycetin Monograph
which is the company’s basic information on the drug, is sent to all their inter-
national locations, and is used as the basis—along with each country’s regula-
tory system’s input—for labels in that country. Mr. Weiringa said that the new
Monograph was essentially the same as the United States label but would not
give us a copy since it was again “against company policy”. Nor could an Amer-
ican physician obtain a copy, only a practicing physician in a foreign country
in which Chloromycetin was sold. Upon inquiry, Dr. Hodges said the Monograph
was basically the same as the United States label except that indications would
vary in different countries and he was very definite that the company would
not give us a copy or any information of this type. 8o again many months—
about eight, I think—were spent in our finally successful efforts to- obtain the
Monograph from abroad. i .
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The Monograph was a great improvement over the information in the labels
we had previously collected, warning of the possibility of fatal aplastic-anemia
and stressing that Chloromycetin must not be used for trivial illnesses. The

‘prescription against use for trivial illnesses came many years after—I think
about twenty—it had been required by the FDA onthe United States label!
However, the new Monograph omitted some important points such as that the
récommended blood studies which could detect blood dycrasias, such as aplastic
anemia related to dosage and: prolonged use, so that the drug could be stopped’
and the blood-manufacturing bone marrow could reverse itself back to normal,
these blood studies could not be relied upon to detect the fatal irreversible type
of aplastic anemia which did not appear for weeks or months after use of
choraniphenicol. This means that a physician ‘prescribing chloramphenicol has
no way of knowing whether the next patient to whom he gives chloramphenicol
may be the rare individual who will die of aplastic anemia, a disease affecting
the blood-manufacturing ability of the bone marrow so that the victim-has insuf-
ficient red cells to fight off anemia, insufficient white cells to fight off infection,
and not enough platelets to stop the flow of blood anywhere, S0 he must live
off the blood of others as long as possible, perhaps a few months, while under-
going steroid therapy with its many devastating effects. Letters from physicians’
in ‘medical journals are blaming lack of this information abroad for overuse
of chloramphenicol because the conscientious physician believes he can catch
and reverse aplastic anemia if he takes blood studies, Also the new Monograph

- gtill encourages -much unnecessary use. We obtained the opinions of seven physi-
cians all of whom were critical of the new Monograph. We have included in
our documentation a copy of the opinions of Dr. Harry Dowling, former head of
the AMA Council of Drugs, on the inadequacies of even this new improved
Chloromycetin Monograph for ‘other countries. (We will ask permission to pro-
vide the opinions of the other physicians if it would be useful to include them.)

Again‘it took some time before we were able to obtain abroad any new labels.
pased on the new Monograph. These new labels were a real improvement but
had faults similar to the new Monograph. Such faults and omissions may seem
slight but they can cause unnecessary death to someone 0 in fact they are very
important. ) i

We have a few samples of Parke-Davis Chloromycetin 1972 advertising in
Spain sent to us by some Spanish doctors. which carry no warnings, only that
one could write to the company for information. Also the Parke-Davis entries
for ‘Chloromycetin in the Vademecum Daimon, Spain’s PDR (Physician’s Desk
Reference in U.S.) are also inadequate. A Spanish physician has painstakingly
analyzed the devastating inadequacies of this publication of the pharmaceutical
companies giving information on use of their products and his findings have
appeared in medical journals here as well as abroad. Bnclosed is a letter-to-the-
editor in the British medical journal Lancet, June 22, 1974, p. 1281 clearly
séhowing the extent of improper over-the-counter use of chloramphenicol in

pain. o

We also received an example of promotion to the public in Spain of Chloro-
strep, a Parke-Davis product which is a combination of chloramphenicol and
streptomycin, promoted to use for common summer diarrheas, again with no
warnings and also a letter sent to physicians in Spain by the Parke-Davis
Company reminding them in the coming summer travel season with increased
“common and infectious entercholitis” to use this product of “well proven effi-
cacy and therapeutic safety” which will “produce a fast remission of the symp-
toms in your patients, avoiding at the same time any complication.” (My
emphasis.) To make this gross distortion of information on possible effects of
Chioromycetin even more reprehensible, these letters were sent after the new
Monograph was written which stated clearly the risk of fatal aplastic anemia
and that Chloromyctin was not to be used for trivial illnesses. We did write to
Parke-Davis about this particular item since our only grandchild was unex-

_pectedly traveling in Spain and this Parke-Davis promotion was directed at a
common complaint of travelers there—but we received no reply.

In the fall of 1978 we went to Spain and had conversations with two Spanish
_physicians who vividly described the inadequacies of information on use of medi-
cines by pharmaceutical companies and with the Chief of the Antibiotics Divi-
sion and the Director of the Division of Chemical Analysis of the Centro
Nacional ‘de farmacobiologia (Control of Medicines) who described the present,
perhaps more hopeful situation, (Notes of these conversations are included in
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the documents submitted.) with improved chloramphenicol labels and the begin-
ning of an adverse reaction reporting system.

Our experience, beginning with the Warner-Lambert Annual Meeting, sug-

gests that perhaps basic information on just exactly what kind of labeling
abroad, at least for ‘Chloromycetin, the Parke Davis Company was producing
was not known. to top -officers, stockholders, and most likely Board Members,
When this was brought rather forcibly to their attention, even though the vote
against the proposal was 979, steps were taken in the case of Chloromycetin to
rectify the inadequate label. I do not know what other response was made by
the company. =~ : :
- Mr. 8quibb’s conjecture that the vote could only have happened if the Directors
were not really aware of the issue, that they did not realize fully the problem,
in essence may be right in terms of the deeper issue involved, that of a pharma-
ceutical company providing objective, scientific, and complete information on its
products whether at home in the United States or abroad. . .

We heartily endorse Mr. Squibb’s recommendations that Boards of Directors

“must act more responsibly, “must question precisely the way their organization
is carrying out its social responsibility and set specific standards and guidelines
for the promotion of its products” and that “corporate officers and directors
should be held personally responsible for all the actions of their companies and
particularly those which affect the health and welfare of their customers” and
that such responsibility should be strictly enforced. - L :

The information given or not given by a pharmaceutical company about its
product can and does always very directly mean life or death, health or sickness
-to its consumers and whether it is one or the other depends basically on the in-
tegrity and vigilance of the Board of Directors, the officers, and the personnel of
the company. Otherwise, as Mr. Squibb said, “If the pharmaceutical industry
cannot find within its own operations the solution to the obvious problem it
creates for itself by promotional practices which.set different standards for
diffeix"ieng peoples, then a solution will be forced on it in one way or another from
outside. !

Also the failure, from our point of view, of the Parke Davis Company to

produce a Chloromycetin Monograph for its international locations comparable
to the one worked out with the FDA for United States makes one seriously
question whether even with the best of intentions a pharmaceutical company
can give objectives, scientific, and.complete information on its. products when
it must also serve its other commercial responsibility to its stockholders.
- Will there continue to be unnecessary deaths such as the one of a young
woman, a Mrs. Anderson, who followed almost exactly in our Judy’s footsteps
the following summer and died the same way—slowly, painfully, and unneces-
sarily—but in her case the coroner has the bottle containing chloramphenicol
which she bought over the counter in Spain for a minor “smokers” cough? Or
will these hearings spur action to bring about necessary change?
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An BExample of United States Drug Company Labeling 2 Promotion gbroad
Samples of information on Chloromycetin (chloramphenicol) provided by the Parke Davis
Company in Spain 1969-197k acquired by Mre. and Mrs. Alvin Zander,

Labeling )
1. Parke Davis Chloromycetin iabal in UeSe
24 Parke Davis Chloromycetin labels in Spnin acquired in 1969f1973. ‘
3¢ Parke Davis new Chloromycetin Hoﬁogrnph sent to all international locations. |
~ as basis for new labeling. R ;
ﬁ: Dr. Harry Dowling's "opinioné, :npt proven facts® on the new Monographe
S Zanders' comparison of new Monograph with UsS. labels
6o New Parke~Dabis Chloromycetin Spanish label based ’on new Monograph, July 19734
7. Zanders' comparison of new Spanish lsbel with U.Se label. » ‘

8. Parke Davis Chloromycetin entries in Vademecun Daimon, Nove 1972,

‘ Spanish physicians! desk reference published by pharmaceutical companiea.“‘

9. Parke Davis Chloromycetin advertising samples, Nove 1972, :

10. Parke Davis Chlorostrep advertisements directed to public, mid 1973. !

11. Letter to physieians in Spain prosting Chlorostrep by Parke Davis, April 25, 1973,

12, Parke-Davis Chlorostrep lsbel, older one acquired September 1973. i

13, Parke Davis Chlorostrep label, new o.ne based on 1973 Chloromycetin Monoéraﬁh.
_Control of Medicines in Spain ' ‘

1. Control of medicines in Spain asperceived by Mr. and Mrs. Zander after ‘
personal interviews in Spain with two physicians and two officials. ‘

15, Notes on conversations with two Spanish physicians; September 1973.

16. Notes on interview with Chief of Antibiotic Division and Director of
Division of Chemical Analysis of the Centro Nacional de Farmacobiologia
(Control of Medicines), Madrid, September 1973

17. Centra Nacional de Farmacobiologia (CNDF('s new statements on chloramphenicol
used as & basis for new labeling of chloramphenicol products of Parke-Davis
and other companies in Spain. :
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Labeling
1. Parke Davis Chloromycetin label in U.S.

DI TS i doL SRS T Iy Letienae
e bottle '-xi.‘ tox h Be jollo\u ng information which isnot on the upfnish boxgbotils
(‘M‘I‘IO.. - Federal lew prohibits dispensing without prescription.
ING - Blood dyscrasias may be csrociated with the uwxe of chloremphenicol.
It is essential thet adequate blood studies be made. See enclosed
varnianze and precautions. . 0
TARNING - Keep out of the reach of childrnn (2lso USUAL ADUTT DOSE is rfiven.)
(Zne _Fhyzicions Teck Referunce to Pharmaceutioal Specislties * Biolomicals 5ivos the same
: TRTGIAtion. )

SEA * - CAPSULES

KAR
CHLOROMVOETIN®
(CHLORAMPHENICOL)
[Frrnmnavs)

. ¥IARLIX

Setlous ind Tuto blood dyssrasios (aptesti snori, hypopiastc
anemin, thromboeyieponia, and cranutoeytdpents) are kiown to
occur after tho adrminitration of chloramahznicol. tn addition, thero
54 to ehloramphenicol |
4 dys.

o2t term and proianged tharany wit " this drug, Chior-
amphonicol must not-bo usad when Issa potentially dangorous
egonts will bo eilectivs, ea dascribed In tha “Indications
e unred In the tre:
3,33 I ¢h62, Inlhienza, inizsions of Tiie theoat; of

s 329 10 prevont bactnr 1 ialectont

s 1t I eggential 715 blead ateien be medo
ant with the crug. Whio blood studies may detect
enrly portihorat blood changes, such ns leukopeata, faticulocytos
pealn, or Granulocytopenta, bofore they bocomo Irroversiblo, such
studies cannot e relicd on to cotect bone: marrew deprassion
arior to dnvclopmont of aplastic anomia, To facilitato anpropriato
studics and ohservation during tharapy, It fa daalrablo that patients
be hospitalized.

DEGCRIPTION

Chicramphenicol Is an antiblotic that is clinically usefu! for, and should
d for, aerious Infactions caused by organisms SusCeLibIs 10
obial offects when:less potentially hazatdous thorapeutio
agents are Inoficctive or contraindicatad, Sonsitivity teating is essentlal
to determina its indicsted uso, but may be performod concurrontly with
therapy Initizted on clinical Inpression that one of the Incicated con-

- ditions exists (see “Indications" section).

ACTICNS AND PHARMACOLOGY
In vitro chlotemphaaicol oxerts mainly.a mmtoml.c omnl on a wide
range of gram-nzgativo anc gram-patitive bi s activo jn vilro
againat rickettsias, the lymphogranulema psm weslu group and Vibrio
‘cholerae. 1t is pa Saimencile typhi a

* Influenzio, The mode of action Is through Interferanco or lnnlh'tmn of

protoin synthesls in Intact coils and In collIrea syslems.
Chioramphanicol administored orally Is absorbed rapidly from the
Intostinal tract: In- cortrotled studios. in aduu volunteers using the
recommanded cosage of 50 ma./kg./duy, &-dosuge of 1 gm. cvery &
hours for 8 doscs was givon, Using tho mh:teblblnnletl assay method,
the averago poak serum level was 11.2 mcg./ml. one hour aiter the flrst
dota. A cumuletivo effact Gave a poak rise to 18.4 meg./ml. aftor the fifth
dodo of 1 gm. Moan serum lovels ranged from 8~14 meg./ml. ovar tho
N
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(EtiORAMPRERICOL)

i

ghour period. Total urinary ‘oxcration of chicramghenlcol in i
‘studies raned from o low of 6% to-a high of 8974 over a th
pariod, Fiqm 8 1o 125 of tho mntidiotic excratcd Is in tho form of
chioramphnicot: the remzincer consists of microtiola: ity inagtiv
metebiolitds, orincizally the conjuato with glucuronic acld. Since 1
olucuronide Is oxcretod rapldy, most chloramphanicol eteeted in't:
blood is in tho micrabiotogicaliy active frao [}

praportion of unchannag Crug excreted in the <
of fron chloramphanicol s refativety high, ameuriing 10 sov:
mea./mi, in sationts raceiving divided dotes of £0 mg.[ho.
amounts of active drug erc fouad in bila aud facas, Chiorampheni
diffuses rapidly, Sut its distribution Is not urifor.
tions arn fourd in livar and kidney, and I

in brain hnd corebrospinal flvid. Chio
fiuid evon in the atsance of manirgeal tnfi
centrations about Kall of those fouad i
aro alz0 detacted in ploural end in ascitic flulds, safivo, il and in ¢
aqucoua and vitrcous humors. Trensscrt across tho placentel burrt
occirs with somowhat [ower concentration la cord bicod of aewts
Infants than In maternal blood,

INDICATIONS
IN ACCORD WITH THE CONCEPTS I} THE
TH!S INDICATIONS SECTION, CHLORAM!:
ONLY IN THO3E SERIOUS INFECTIONS FOR WHICH PG
TIALLY DANGEROUS DRUGS ARE" L CTIVE OR CONTI
DICATED. HOWEVER, CHLSPAMPHINICOL WAY SE CHO
INITIATE ANTICIOTIC THERAPY ON THE C!
THAT ONE OF YHE CONDITIONS BELOW IS i3
ENT: /N VITRO SENSITVIT
CURPENTLY §0 THAT THE D!
BLE IF LESS POTENTIALLY DA
ECISICH
iCOL RATHER THAM ANOTHER £
g :

D BY IN VITRQ: STUDIE!
AGAINST A SPECIFIC PATHOGEN SHOULO BE-
ITY OF THE INFECTION, SUSCEPTIBILITY OF THE PATHCTEN 1
THE VARIOUS ANTIM:CROB]AL EFFICACY OF THE VAR

DRUGS IN THE INFECTION, AND THE
CONCEPTS CONTAINED IN THL -~ NARNING BOX" ABOVE:

. 1. Acuto infections caused by Selncnella typhl
Ghioramphonico is a drug of cholce.* Itis not racommonded fort
foutine traaiment of the typho!d “carcior stete."
2. Serious caused by ible strains in accor
ance with the concepts oxpressed above:
2. Salmonalia specles
*In he trestment of tyohuid fever same suinorl
Mmhﬁm““m‘:ﬂ‘:“”:l for 810 deys.

2

ucommond that chioramatealcal
"Ihs paliant has becoms afebric

IMPORTANT ADDITION, |
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e (6 7\ e ae s U pve vt 7 udicey -_Maﬂ\qu

mmﬁ%&ﬁox%gg"ﬂm § lm&f\;mst' n vhich is not on the Spanish box,

CAUTION - Federel law prohibits dispensing without prescription,

WARNING - Blood dysorssias may be associated vith the use of chloramphenicol,

It is essential that adequate blood studies be made, See enclosed
warninzs and regulations.

VARRING - Keep out of the resch of children. (also USUAL ADULLDOSE is given.)

(Tne Physicians Desk Rafercnce to Pharmeceutical Specislties & Diolosicals #ive the same

information, )
. } C!'ELO‘RQM\'CE‘:’&'IN

I )

b. M. Inftucnzqe, speciticatly meningoal Infoctions

& Rlcketizta A

€ Lymphagranulomaszaitiacosls group

o. Various gram-negativo bacterla causing bacteremla, meningitis or
or.sericus gram-negative Infections
1. C susconliblo organisms which have been “demonstrated to be

Tesistant to ail other erproorisle entl-micreblal agents,

3. Cystic fibrosis regimens

CONTRAINDICATIONS
alco! ‘s contralndinatod In individuals with a history of
g and/or tovic reaction 40 11, % mwsst a
o cro It Is nelin

2% 3 prephylachic agent o

3,

FRICAUTION

14 bofoiiawad by purlodie blood studics
every two Cays.during therany, The crug should bo
4 unon of ret , loukapenia, throm.
2. anemia, o7 any othor blood ttudy fincings attibutablo fo
oni it 3h3uld 0 malea hat such Mudics do not
o of the irroversibto tyao of bono

5 the pes
marrow depression.
2 Reaentad coursas of tho-drug should ko evoidad If st all po - iblo.
n2t b4 contirued forger than requlred to procuce
= 0 00 rizk of rGlapso of the disense,
2. Cor theany with ollior drugs that riay cause bone marrow
dearession should bo avoided. -
. Exeessive blond lavats. M2y result from adminlstration of com-
ded Cesato 3] i or o7 kidney-tunction, uding
S in the infant. The dosage

[ tred
that due 10 Immature metabalic procos:

2l be guiuste! recordingly of, pr y, the blond concenteation

should bo eotermined at oppropricte intervals,
5. There are no studios t i i3 drug In pregnsncy.
si , ceution

i uso o the drug It parlculivly imporiant duron pregnancy at torm or
during Ibor ‘because of polertial toxlc effacts on tho folus. (gray
syndrome).

7. Procaution should be used in therapy of pramature and full-torm
iorania to rveid “cray syndrome toxlcity. (Soc "Adverse Roactions.
Se-um €rug luvels sould be cerofully followed uring thorapy of the
nesborr. infant,

8. Procoution shou'd bs usoed In therapy during lactation bacause of
the pasibllity of toxle a‘ects on the nursing infant,

9 The uza of this antdlotic, a¢ with other antiblotics, may result in

h Tneh e

saused by
‘measures should be telon.

'3 L1
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CHLOROMYCETIN

(ENLONARIZPHENICOR)

ADVERSE RZACTIONS

1. Blood Dyscrasias 3
Tho most serious adverse offoct of chloramphnicol is bano marrew
doprossion, Sorious and fatel blood dyscresies (aplastic anemia, hy-
poplestic enomia, thrembocylopenia; and granulozytopens) are known
to occur after the ion of ¢hior L An ibi
type of merrew deprescion laading 1 aptastic ancmin with & high réto
oFmortatity s charactorizad by tho apdecranco waoks or months afior
harnoy of bone marrow aptasia or hypoplasia. Peripherclly, pansyto-
bonia Ie most often obsarved, but in a srail number of nacs only one
Do of tha throo major cell tynas (erythrocylos, Iouteaytes, platelots)
may be deprassad.
N ravarsita typs of bone marrow Capragsion, which lo dosa releled,
‘of marcov ddprossicn ia charactorizad by vac-
ion of tho ery rodu iculocytes and loukor .
0 reeponds prematly to the withdrawal of glilcromghonicol.

i of saricus and fz4al blood dyserestas
caute of Iack of accurate information recarding 1) the
ion et rick, 2) tho tolel. numbor of drug-associated
dyscrocing, and 3) tho total number of nonwdrug nscociated dyscrasias.

In 2 rosort fo tha Caiiternla Siate Assemby by th Calfornla Modical
Oaparlment of Public Health In January 1967,
the rl ‘a was ostinatod at 1:24,200 to 1:40,500
based on two dosage ieveis. . .

Thero have bosn raperts of apicstic anemia attributed o chloram:
phonlcol which fater torminatad in feukotrla,

Parorysmal nocturaat hemoglobinuria has also.baen roported:

2. Gastrointestinal Reactions 5
Nauson, vomiting, Glossitis and stomatils, dlarrhea-and enterocoli
may oceur In fow incidonco, g

3. Neurotoxic Reactions

‘oacach, miid doprassion, mantal gohfusion and delirlum e
deeciibed In patients recclving chioramphenicol. Optic and peripheral
Dot hava baon reportod, ustally following long-term therapy. If this
oceuirs, the drun should be promptly withdrawn.

4. Hypersonsitivity Roactions

" Fover, méculer and vesioular rashes, angloodeme, urticara and ene-
phylaxis may occur. Herxheimer reactions have ogcurrad . during
therapy for typhoic fever.

8, “Gray Syndrome*’

Toxlc reactions including fatalitios have occurrod In the premature
and newborn; the slgns and symptoms aseocialad with those reactions.
have bcn roforred to as tho “grey syndrome™’, One ‘caso of “cray

droma" hes been reported In an Infént born to a mothor having
recelved chioramphanicol during laber.-Cno casa has. boen'reported in
a3 month-iniant. The following summai iho ¢linical and latoratory
- studles that have beon made on thoso patignts: c
4 H

possibie
slzo of the poruls!
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CHLOROMYOETIN
{CHLONAMFHINICOR,

(1) In most cases Iharlpy with chloramphanicol had beon instituted wi
tho first 48 hours of life.
) Symotoms first appeared nmf 3 to 4 days of continued treatment \
high doscs of chioramphenicol
3) The symptoms apzoared in lhe fellowing ord
{a) ebcominal Cistencion with or without emexis
{b) progressive pall nosis;
(¢} vasomotor cottanse, frequently accempaniod oy Irrogular resoirat!
(d) death within a few hours of onsot of thasa symploms,
4) Tho progression of symotoms from onset to exitus wig aceelerated v
highar dosa schecules.
8) Pratimicary biood serum level s‘udves roveeled unusually high eoncen
dions of chioramphericol (over 8 mza./ml. atior repnated doges).
(6) Termination of therany upar exily evidonce of tha asaecivted symy
matology frequontly reversed the process with complate recouery.
BOEAGE AND ADULHSTRATION
DOSAGE RECOMIAENDATIONS FOR CRAL
CHLORAMPHENICOL PREPAPATIO\'S
Tho majorily of to will rasac
1o & conceniration botweon 5 and 23 meg,, /lr‘l The desi 'ad congenizstor
cetiva drug it Slood shouls fall wit 50 over moct of th troatm
peried, Dosags of 80 ma.Jug./day decd in! o 4 doses at intervals of ¢ ko
wili usually azhieve and sustaln lovois of this magnitude,
Excent in certain circumstance (.0., prerature und nvwbom ’n’An's €
Individuals with Impairment of hepat
achievo these ceacantrations. Chicrarmphianical, like other 20!
bo preseribed at racommended doses kﬂo«ﬁ 10 havo the
obsarvation ! tho patiant should be mairlained and in the event of any adve
reactions, docage should be reduced or tha drug disco: tinued, I ther fact
In the clinical situation pormit,

Adults
Adults should ucmvo 50 my./kg./day (approximately one 250 mq. capsule
each 10 Ibs. bo ht) in divided doses at 6-hour intarvala In enceata

cases patients wﬂh infoctions duo to modarately roststant o
auire Increasad dosage up 1o 100 mg./ug, Jday to achiove blood iovels mn:c'
the psthogen, but these high doses should be dacrcated os seon a5 no:
Adults wiih impairment of hepatic o rent! unctan or both mey have gedu-
ability to matabolizo ard excrete the drug, In

processes; qm:m should be adjusted n\.cord 9l v
Newbora infanis.) Preciso control of cancontration-of the drug ln the bl
should bo cmmlly foiowad in patients with impalred motabolic arocessca
the avaliabio microlochniquos (information available on rocucat

Children
Dosaoo of §0.ma./ko./dey dividad into 4 doges at  8hour intasvalg yislds bl
favals in tha rang O offectivo against most suscnptible organi avare fat
s (0.0. bectaremia or moningitic), esgocisiiy when n:aqun‘e carebrosp
fiuid ooncontmuonu aro.dosiroc, may roquiro dosage up to 160 mQ./hg./¢
ver, it Is racommended that doscgo be reducad {0.60 mg./ka./day as s

5
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CCHLORAWIYCETIN

(CHLORAIIPHENIGOL)

2 pot»s‘lblo. Zhildrea with impalred liver or kidney function may retain exces- H
sive amounts of the'drug.

Nowbora Infants . )
{See scction titted "Grey Syndrame" under “Adverso Reactions.”)

‘A total of 25 mo.Jko.[day In 4 equat doses ot 6-hour intorvals usually produces
ins concentrations In blood and tissues adequate to conirol most
5 for which the ¢rug s Indlcated. Increased cosaga in these individuals,
aore ‘infections, should bo given only to maintain the bl
within 2 Aftor tho first two wooks
o fite, full-torey Infants ordinarily mey receive up 1o a total of £0 mo./ka./day
atly divided inte 4 doses at €-hour intorvals, Thase dosase recorumendations-

i itarortant buzauso bleod coneeniration ia all promatuty ifanty
-~ Tnnts uedar wo wecks of age Giffors from thal of othar infgnis,’
faa0c 1n 0ua o vanations in the maturity of the matabolic functions of
¢ and the Wdrays.
Vhen thesa functiens are-immature (or serlously Impaired in adults), high
conceatrations 6f tha drug-aro.found which ond 10 Incroase with succesding™. .
canes.

“ Infants and Children with Immature Metobolic Processes
In young infants aad other children in whom immature ‘metabolic functions
ero turpocti?, a doss of 25 mg./kg./day will usually produce therapeutic con-
ceriratiens of 3 ¢run in tho bieod In this aroup particulrly, the concantration
of tha drug in the blcod shou'd be cerelully foliovied by microlechniaues.
_ (aformation avactablo on request) i

PATIAGE INFORMATION .
 Fapseals Ko, 379, Chloromycetin (ch'oramphanicol capsules), each contain 250
‘. chioramphonicel, supalivd i packages of 16 and 1100, and Roll-Pak®
of 16
Capsulus No. <77, Chloromycetin (chloramphonico! capsules), each contain 50
0. chiorampenical, supatied in packugos of 26 and 100,
Capsules No. 420, Chicromycetin (chloramphenicol capsules), each contain 100
mg. ehlorzmpharicel, supplied in packages of 25.and 100. i

Cr|LOROMVC€7lN. brand of chloramphenicol, Reg. U.S. Pat. Off.

*Trndamari tor dispansing pacuaoe

PARKE, DAVIS {ID} & COMPANY ‘
fran’ 121 852000

R ‘
C % ; é DETROIT, MICHIGAN, U. 5. A Com ) |
‘ =3 s Dec. 1968 e |
‘.3 33%° 41y PH R Kucomr
r 4
=
= '35’ ‘

734950 O =77 = 10 o ‘
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2¢ Parke Davis Chloromycetin labels in Spain acquu‘ed in 1969-1913.

‘

A
o0
¥ (,»’ NG
Purchased in Madrids - ain o S g A

on Gctober 29, 1969 (seme inserts Mayj hugust & Yovesber 1972} G w\ ‘Q73;
K el To the Medical Profession. s 2)
old e A2 3 e Lﬁm et Mouc g B el v
T Rl Tt nommm (%) “ (;,:“ o

(*) Registered trademark.

chlor'ouvcetln~(chlorampr'x:enicol,« P, D. and Co.) is a crystallized
antibiotic with specific ‘therapeutic activity against a great veriety of

+h ic mic: isms.

Chloromycetin is. absorbed very v.tell when administered orally and
quickly gives éttzctivé concentraﬁons 4in the fluids and tissues of the
organism.

Dosage and Administration
In general, clinical ?xperience with Chloromycetin in acute and

. chronic 1nrectiox)s of adults indicates that the majority respond fapidly
to an oral daam 'of 50 mg per kilo weight per day, administered fractionally
over several days or until the sign\s» and symptoms of the infection have been
‘brought under control. When the ‘temperature becomes normal, a 4@;6%'3?
25 mg per kilo veight per day, administered fractionally, is generally
sufficient. On the basis of an anslysis of the dosage used in adults, it
has been established that a total dose of Chloromycetin ranging between
10 and 15 g is sufficient in the muk majority of acute infections. It mey
be necessary to give 15 g or more in chronic infections. The interval between
doses should never be greater than 6 .honrs, in order that the concentration
of Chloromycetin in the blood may never drop below the minimal effective
concentration,

In the majority of infections, the dosage of Chloromycetin for infants an
children at the beginning of therapy is calculated at between 50 and 100
ﬁg per kilo weight per day, administered ﬁ"actionally at l-to-6-hour intervals.
In a severe infection, 75 to 100 mg per kilo weight per day may be given
at the beginning of the therapy. A dosage of 30 to 50 mg per kilo weight is

//
/ /
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\
generally adequate af‘temrd.
Waxning. Apparently because of physiological imaturity, premature

mfants and 1nfants born at ‘term who are less than 1 month of ege require

. \
‘/a special doshge. These childten often have difficulties with doses that
4
5/ are tolerated well by ‘older chi.ldren. i
A dmmé%?—:lot more than 25 mg per kilogram weight per day, |

administered fractionally at intervals of 6 to 8 hours, is suggested for

prematures. For {nfants born at tem but less then 1 month old, Adaage ot
not more than 50 mg per kilogram weight per day is suggested, given at
intervals of 6 to 8 hours. The dosage should be adjusted according to the
of . prolonged administration
blood levels of the antibiotic in cases/kmxxhizhxkhe or the use of doses
greater than those recommended.
Clinical Indications

chlofomycetm 1s effective in many clinicel conditions, including/
A yp'noid fever and other sa].mnelloses' bacillary dysentery (shiﬂellosis)
and other entex-ic mfections, pertussis, infections of the urinary tract;

and viral
respiratory infections (bacteriaypneumonie),znl peritonitis, br\xcellosis'
ocular and otic infections, meningitis, ricketf.sial diseases (Rocky Moumt
spotted fever, typhﬁs, serub typhus), end venereal infections. Plewrtai
Tolerance

Ghloromycetin is genera}ly well tolerated, and changes in the ‘blooc
to]low":ts useA.It is desirable, nevertheless, to make periodic examinatic
of the blood in cases of prolonged or intermittent administration. !

The use of elevated doses of Chloromycetin in prematures end infent
‘born at term but less than 1 month old has been associated with abdominal
distension with or without emesis, progressive pallid cyenosis, or vasomo!
collapse, in some cases with fatal results. These adverse effects hav:om
' not been reported in children with _/m Ao!‘, 50 mg per kilogram weight
per dsy or less. Interruption of the therapy has corrected the adverse

effects in many cases, and the patient's recovery has ‘been complete.
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& la Profesién paidics:

Cla.) o5 un antibidtico cristaliza-
s contrs una gran warieded do
micrcorgealsmss PaIdGencs.
£ Chioromycatin, so absorbe muy Bian por via cral y da répidarente
concentraciones eficaces en 'cs liguidos y tejidss del organismo.

DOSIFICACION Y ADMINISTRACION

Chiaromycatin en ias infecci>-

1a lxpar'mca c nica een et
g o e dica que ta maydria rezponds

2 :am el da Chisromysedin
onas crénicas pocden ser necesdrios I 3. 0 mis
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* Marca registrade.
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e
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k. Dr, Harry Dowling's "opinions, not proven facts" on the new Monograph,

M ¢ D D eowslinsy: ’;W,MM(‘NSA
M R e e e
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HARRY F. DOWLING. M. D.
208 BLISS LANE
GREAT FALLS, VIRGINIA 22066

November 25, 1973

TELEPHONE 759-3120

Prof. and Mrs. Alvin Zander
3 Harvard Place
Ann Arbor, Michigan 48104

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Zander:

I apologize for taking so long to answer your letter, but I have
been on an extended vacation since it came andhave Just got_ten to it.

In g 1, ph tical firms are not likely to restrict their
claims in labels and advertisements unless they are specifically required
to do so. Pressure from the medical profession and the public has some
effect, but usually not as much as that which results from the require-
ments of a regulating agency. As I have shown on page 252 of my book,
"Medicines for Man" (Knopf, 1970) advertisements in the leading journals
in England were not as completely informative and balanced as advertise=
ments for the same drugs in this country. Although professional ethics
and social consciousness are at as high a level in England, their régu-
latory agencies do not have control of advertising. In the southern
European countries, such as Spain, one has the impression that almost
anything goes with respect to advertising of drugs. Public opinion
and professional attitudes lag well behind those of Great Britain, Hol-
land, the Scandinavian countries, Canada and the United States. This
is reflected, as you have indicated, in the advertisement for chloram-
phenicol which you sent me.

The opening statement that chloromycetin has therapeutic activity
against a great variety of pathogenic micro-organisms would probably not
be allowed in an advertisement by the FDA because, leading off as it does,
it immediately gives the impression that the antibiotic should be used in
many infections. :

The information about the gray syndrome (paragraphs 5, page l,and
6, page 2) is not adequately explained. It results from the fact that the
kidneys of infants do not have the capacity to metabolize chloramphenicol,
thus allowing it to build up in the blood to dangerous concentrations.
Full disclosure requires that doctors be warned not. to use it in this age
group unless absolutely necessary and then only if the concentration in
the blood can be monitored. (In this respect, the American version is
probably deficient). The symptoms of the condition should be given in
detail. .

The rarity of the blood dyscrasias is stressed in the Spanish label-
ling, without a parallel explanation of the fact that aplastic anemia fol-
lowing the use of chloramphenicol is almost always fatal, and, as you indi-
cate, usually continues even if administration of the antibiotic is stopped.
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The aplastic anemias and other fatal blood dyscrasias should be sepa-
rated out from the depression in the number of lucocytes which can be
detected by blood counts and which disappears when the chloramphicol

is discontinued. Many people believe that these are separate entities.
At any rate, it is questionable whether frequent blood counts will ever
alert the physician to the appearance of aplastic anemia in time to pre-
vent death from occurring. If the drug is to be allowed on the market
at all, there should be a conspicuous warning about these serious blood
cyscrasias as in the American labelling.

In my opinion, no glinical diagnosis (including typhoid fever)
should lead the physician to select chloramphenicol as the drug of
choice today (since some other safer drug is available for for every
condition in which it could be used, and the other drug is just as
good or better than chloramphenicol. This includes ampicillin for
typhoid fever and tetracycline for H. influenzae meningitis). Ac~ *

. cordingly, chloramphenicol should be a secondary drug, to be used only
when bacteriologic evidence shows that chloramphenicol is effective
against the pathogenic. micro-organism causing the disease while other
safer antibiotics are not effective, or in cases where the patient is
hypersensitive to the other antibiotic. The American labelling takes
this into consideration.

In summary, I believe that the Spanish labelling is not comprehen-
sive enough with respect to indications and adverse reactions, that it
should contain a specific warning regarding severe blood dyscrasias in
a conspicuous place, and that, as it stands, it suggests that the drug
should be used for many infections for which I do not believe it is
indicated, and that the present labelling will encourage overuse of the
antibiotic. .

I sympathize with you in the deep sorrow which follows the tragic
death of your daughter and admire the way you are responding so con-
structively instead of giving way to despair. 1 hope that your efforts
will bring much-needed reforms.

. sincorcly,")‘/ m /) ,

e / e
e Gl vy -

/ /Harr; 'I“.,'bo;lli ‘,"/'
Py / ¥ Fo, ng //
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HARRY F. DOWLING, M. D.
208 BLISS LANE
GREAT FALLS, VIRGINIA 22066

TELEPHONK 759-3120

December 19, 1973 .

Prof. and lirs., Alvin Zander
3 Harvard Place
Ann Arbor, Michigan 48104

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Zander:

I have no objection to your quoting what I wrote, so long as you
make it clear that it _is my ovinion and not what I consider to be sroved
fact in every case, For instance, most pedlatricisns belisve thal chior-
amphenicol is the drug of choice for H. inluenzae meningitis, because many
articles have been written about its use and they consider tetracycline
more toxic for infants than chlorampheni¢ol. ilso, everyone does not agree
that blood counts may rot predict the onset of aplastic anemia in time to
keep the full-blown disease of aplastic anemia from developing.

In answer to your question, I do not believe that ‘working for a
stricter U, S. label would be very valuable in controlling labelling abroad.
Rether, since the U. S. label now contains statements that should be on
labels abroad, the best thing to do is to push for them.

With regard to the longer monograph, I have the following criticisms:

(1) The second paragraph on page 1 does not distinguish between in
vitro susceptibility and clinical effectiveness. It starts off talking
about bacteriostatic effect and ends with a clinical gudgment, that it is
particularly effective ageinst Salmonella typhi and Hemophilus infiuenzae.
This gives the impression that the drug should be used for any of the con-
ditions in the total list.

(2) on page 2, under indications, the statement is made that 'chlor-
amphenicol is specifically indicated for™ ard this is followed by some spe~-
cific indications, such as typhoid ard rickettsial infections end some very
general categories, such as bacterial meningitis. It is of course not spe-
cifically indicated in all types of bacterial meningitis. Tne seme criti-
cism applies to iptraoccular infections and septicemias due to gram negative
organisms. The next list of infections should be headed, "It is sometimes
clinically effective in:...... The last paragrach about infective con-
ditions in ophthalmology, otology and dermatology is so loose as to be al-
most ludicrous. .

In other words, I do not think this monograph as it stands is the prop-
er basis for good labelling.

Sincerely, .

f//% ,gyl

//iarry F. Dowling
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S, Zanders' comparison of new Monograph with U.Se label.

* Cun W Conparizon of the Parke~Davis Nowly-Revised Chloromycotin Monograph

4 to All International Locations -and the Parke-Davis UsS. Chloromycetin Iabel

(and Physicians'Coments). ) N
A great improvement warmimg of fatal aplastic anemia and sagainst trivial use. How=
ever. The United States label begino with a very strong, boxed, and at times

wnderlined WARNING that serious and fatal blood dyscracies, including eplastic

anemin are Jmown to occur after administration of chloramphenicols that it must

not be used in trivial illnesses or when not indicated or as a prophylactic to -

provont bacterial infection, and that blood studies during drcatment are essentiale

In contrast, the Perke~Davig Monograph begins with a vory positive: doscriptive !
statoment on the drugs "Clinical use has established chioramphenicol (Cnloranycetin,
Parke-Davis) as an effective antibiotic in a wide variety of bawteriel cnd yickette
" oinl infections, e U.S. deccriptive statemont which follows the VARNING box, on

the contrary, is in essentislly restrictive terms, stating that it is en antiviotle

that " ghould be roserved for serious infections caugsed by ovsanisms susceptible
4o 419 onimiorobiol “eficots when less potentinlly hazrdous therepeutic egents are

inoffective or contraindicated. Sensitivity tecting is o;xontial 1o deternmine its
indicated use, but m&y be performed concurrently with iherapy initiated on clinical
smpreseion thatbne of the indionted conditions exiots (moo "Indlcation" seetion)s
Parke~-Davis doos @iscuss adverse hematologicel reactions from use of
Ohloronycetin including eplastic enemin but 4n generel the Honograph ﬁsvmplayb

both the indidence snd moriality rate of irreversible eplastic aneria and
givos less dotalled information then the UeBe label so “hot the dnporisuce of

his adverse veaotion is Ciwinishieds The one good impo:t:mu princinle of ugoe
that Pako-Davis states clesxly, but without the U.S. eawples and emphasis, in that
Chloromyeetin should not be used Lox tr‘ivial 4llnesses, However, thic io not cnoughe
As we understand 1%, the basic concept of the UsSe label in that because of the
poenible adverse reactions, especinlly the sexdous and fatal hematologleal reactions,
use of Chloromycetin should be restricted cven in treataont of sorious diceasas to
those which cannot de troated by ony less potentially hazardous drug ond that this
need for Chloromycetin rust be determined by prior senslbivity testing of the micro=

orgeniem dnvolved (oxcept for o fow very merious conditions whero imitinl trechient
vith Chloromycetin may bo indituiod eoncurrently vith »msluvity testing in order

to chenge to enothor luan hazardous therspeutic agent aos sovn &3 pouvible) oud its

use nmet be accompanied by bdlood studies, prefexadly vhile the patient is in & hos~
pital. In contrast, the Parko~Davio Ionograph, instead of soveroly vestriellug use |
(except for trivial 1linesses) in thoe namer in vhich 4t is mow restricted in tho U.m,
o111l scems to us to enceurase wanccessary uses The major point of ‘the U.S. 1abel
18 to restricd wmecessagy use as much ae possible in oxder to unit the mmber of
unnecesoary aplectic ancain deathg. The Parkes-Davis 1o vice to
the V.Se basic principle b\\ 1isting the adverne rasctﬂ.m.x (A shout Lae ex

wanh pays iyt

o statencnts

¥ Vo have @ very detoiled eonperatlve anslyels o bagl: up this sws
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strong U.Se wmin.go) but rejecting the U.S. method and princinle of restricting
_\unneoessary use and, in fact, in many subtle and some notesossubtle ways encourage
dng such use in the Indications and Clinical Discussion seotions, their initial

. desoription of the drug, and throughout the Momopraph, The Monograph badhs. tmplies
many more Indications for use 1) in Isting and discussing disessen in which Chlorre
mycetin is "effeotive", " of value", and "useful", 2) by using much brozder disease
Yerns such as "intreocular infections", "infeotive conditions in ppthelmology, oto=
logy,- and dernatology", "respiratory tract infections" and "surplcal infeotiono",
and 3) sometimes by more gpcoifically naming a ddsease that wm(ld not be included

. '4n theU.S, Indications such as "laryngotrachesl bronchitis". Another wey in vhich

the Monograph encoureges greater use is by omitting other important negative facts
in the U.S. label which would restrict use, such as & 1) that blood studies do not

7 preclude the later appesrance of irroversible aplastic anemia, 2) #hat blood dyse
crasias ‘have occurrcd after both shortetorm and prolonged therapy, and 3) that there
are reports of aplastic enemia attributable 1o ohloragphanicol vhich later terminated
in leukemia, and by omitting U.S. instructionst 1) that repeated courses of the drug
should be evoided whencver possible, 2) that chloramphenicol muzt not be used as a
prophylactic agent o prevent bactericl infection, and 3) that troatment should not
be continued longer than requived to produse a cure with little or no rick of relepoes

Ve have also solicited “he views of meubers of the medicel profession to

confirn or corrcot our judgnent. The<dwo dootors that have elready responded have
the semo basic reuction to the Monograph as ours. A hematologlst friend sirongly
eriticized the Monograph mostly for its style, saying it is writton more to sell
Chloromycetin than to educate the physician in Lto proper use. He sald if the comw
pany had wented 1o edveate thephyeician, they wowld have started the Monograph vith
a gilrong Varning e.nﬁ given more prominence to statements: that 4% should not be used
for trivial $llnessos. Tho seetion on Indications is oftca only indicnting whero
Chloronycetin ia effcctive; for many of ‘the conditions 1t should indicate use of
other druge if they had teken into scoount the risk/venefit ratic, in his opinion,

He feels ParkoeDavio misused the viord Indications, often indicating conddtions
where it "may be useful' vhen other medicines should be used firet. He calls

attention to the fact that the UeS. label begins the Indications coction with a
capitnlized ptatement of tho very restriotive principles governing use of Chloro=
nycetin, vhich is tHtally lacking in the ParkeeDavis Honographe
A physiologist fivend nloo thinks the Honogroph and the U.S. label ave very

different, ﬁaying that 'i;hey rot only differ factually on some importont pointa but
in particular and mont impoxtant, they differ in toney the Monogreph essontially
eaying that there are lots of places to use Chlorumycetin, 1%'s a great daug end
the V.S, labol eaying to be very careful, oaly use it under very spocisl circuwis

- stences. He aloo moye that many of the Indications ( or implications for Indicaw
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_oations under both Tndications end (lintonl Dlseuosion) nre edther not included

in the 1atofU,S. Indications or could only poseidly be mnludéa wnder the UeSs
general indication of gerions infections vhichy hnwmi, tho UuCe cualifien with
the phrase " for vhich leuo potentielly danmerons drumm are ineffoctive or contiw
indientod”, & very importent rgritxdcuva 'ﬁenml qualifiontion TarkeeDavin doos
not mentions . . .

Another doctor friend deseribed the Menomrarh as "Yponaly erdtten® end
nuggec%dc'g;\eokim; the Tonorravh'e Indio,aﬁonn and, I eooume, dmplicntions for use
with o opecinlint in infectious diseasess Until we obtain thin export opinton,
our corments and oomporison should be conoidered the perconal resction of laymet
riot vell=inforned on classifiontion of dlscases, for insimcs .

Another hematolozlst cormenting on the hematological varnings in the Monograph
said that vhat the Jonograrh states is true but it is so soft pedalled it will be
relatively incffective in restricting use compered to the U.S. label. Agoin the
comment was made thet it iz not what is said but how it is sald. - so ‘that there
18 not enough emphasis on adverse effects,

St111 another dgcit%%:: ?ioc? .n:%‘&mggt on the whole Monograph, seemed to agree
witm.\ cotions in the Clinical Discussion denling vi.th the very serious diseases
specifically listed in the U.S. labelfvhich warranted initial use of chloranphenicol
with concurrent testing} even Thourh for some he stated that there were equally -effec-
tive drugs. i He criticized the Septicemia section as warranting more information and
concluded that in some instances the information is general and disappointingly brief
and vould like to see the Company emphasize more strongly that chlorsmphenicol is not
an agent thet should be used for the treatient of colds or for feverses

Another doctor im communicsble diseases felt that the warmimge and deseriptions
of sdverse effects are olesrly presented im the Momograph tut agreed that a state-
aet of on the sold "would be humane",

Another difference between tho ParkewDavis Monograph for omu‘» couhtrdes and
hePaciro~lovin UsSs label 19 in thoe menmer of administration of Chloromyeotin Suo=
oinates Tho K seribes 4 Jar uee of Chlovomycetin Succinate ag

 Mglintenlly effective slthowgh oim leveld of free chlovemrhenicol aro lowar than
when & bLle dooe of cht col 4g piven orlly.” In contrgot, the Tebe
banned Sntreusewlor sdatniniration as indfPoctive, apprwi\mg‘only intravonous
parentersd sdaintotroiion. i

q

(!
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A gantroenterclocist who elioves that Chlorcayeetin ohonld be ured for the treat~
©oment off fmredintely 1ife thrastentrns infectionr sueh ar typhoid fever and for ne

Biher infeotiouse ecnditionn unless the resvaneible orpanion ix clearly identified,
has been demonatynte! nr beinr seneitive cnly to chlorar honieol, and 417 the elinicel
eltuation i rueh thet the Tiek of witholding treatment in grentor than 4y i

of itn admiaintration yet renlizes that there ave omditi- a0 netebly du Scuthesst Apda
vhere there ¢» n =rove phovtare of vhyticians and vhere ¢1fferont ordteris nay arply
(tlww;h Be hesitater t: comment on ¢ ene without loeal Imowledse) but who does not
see way rectrictions on the use of chloranmchenicol in U,5h, law should be locrenes when
it comen t: ecuntrien sueh as Germony, England or Spain “here the problem cf physician
denuity end vhysicina eovernre 1o not BY¥rikinely different than it 48 in this comntry,
nakes the following commants on the ne: FarkeeDuvis materialss 1)Az far ar the new
Yonograrh in ccncernedy in his fudement 1% in not eurficiont to eonfine theindientions
to conditione which nre ™ot trivinl "o Hot trivinl 1g one thing and 14fe threatoning
18 oncther, Horeover, 4: ny judment the Honograrh iz deficlont in that 41 faile to
make clear that 48 monv instaneen 1ternniive modrliities of trentront may be availadle
which cre equally effestive snd Gaters dinee thie ic an avee in “hich he 1 not en exe

pert, he cnts eur eoneuliing 2 expert in niectious dlessne,  Po i prrtiewdsrly
coneerned ut daeterdolics and pneumoeonnsl inteetiony, 2) far ar 4t e rew Spanich

kS

label baced cn the new Honorravh i eoneernad, he raye 14 containe g varaing dut 1t 4
naitner loud nor elenr. It'n vhresing fenot ne erutionnry s that af tre Cells vraduet
and he sees no reascn xhy it shonld not bes  He rlwe eriticizes the olomins etstement
*lor ownplete inatynetisne on “rereribin eoneult the wroduet Yonorery ovelladle
at the request of a phyolcians™y cay ng that he feels that 4t 10 not the reponcibitity
of the physicimn o hnve to write o the company at any tine conearning adverse reactions.
since this placen the respenetbiidy an the chon? : N sielan wideb 1 elearly
that of the moaufacturer.  3) He Fens ! tonal matarialy in
verticular that of C‘r:!.amstnn, which appesrs to be a con ed cromotional enmpatmm
in wbich Ckloromycetin: ik in faet ooebined I another andtdloties A further ccncern
of hie 4e thal the vromotionzl materinl Aces not mention sdverse ranstions, Ha feols
that AT these adverse vesetions spne anythine other thes friviel 41 chould, both in
this and other fnr Ho pointed out thut 14 nopme ugrful to male a clear distine ~
tHon betveen promoti Iterature suoimarcthnt vl snd vorningy inserted in the
packarn howevor st wene varningy may ba,  In other wards an easreesive promotional
earpaiin cannet be oifeet by xom nontly dlaplayed wuruin o ones the pacinse 1g U
chaneds  The wromotional mederial 4e reen by manyy the wernin:s arc seen b few, e
found it Cirfienlt to wnderoiong vhy theprovntional sedorinl should be alloved to
oy eontinue in the wer dn videl 44 4o done with Chloroutren, vor instenca, in Spaia,
" inverts may vay nok Leot the letlar of the law, ither ravely meet the onirdit
e lews  Yho cxperience viih cijarette ndvertising may be uned %o illustrate the
point, Mo ernsidexcd e “rmvdsh Ynjorosiren poster verticulerly offensive and wonld
warnly sunnerd thet i alon Gver he neme ol Yerkeeievig bo wrough to the
attantlon of spproprive legiclative authoritles, . :
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6 New Parke—Dahﬁs chloromycetin Spanish label based on new Monograph, July 1973- 3

x@ ,

A la Profesion Médica: N

NGRVATTING | ‘

nbead LD ! BVE G Seka g

B Parka-Davi
con,_act uuvldld terapéutica contra. una nun variedad de microorganismos {
Ppatégenos i

El Chloromycetin se lblothl muy blen_por via oral y da répidamente con- e
centraciones “eficaces en los liquidos y tejidos del “organismo. i

DOSIFICACION Y ADMINISTRACION s

Por lo gen.n 80
en cuotro dosis administradas a lnmvalos de aolt Mrns. En casos excepcios
nales, como los de infeccidn causada por microorganismos moderadamento
resistentes o de infeccion grave, como septicomia o moningitis, se puede
aumentar la dosificacion a 100 mo/kg/dfa. Sin embargo. esta dosificacion
més elevada debe reducirse tan pronto como $ea posible, a criterio del médico.

En' casos do Insuficiencia hepética o renal, la capacidad de metabolizar o
excretar el cloranfenicol puede estar reducida, por lo que ¢l médico deberd 1
ajustar 1a dosificacién en conformidad. En caso de duda y si se dispono de

los medios laboratorio, se puede verificar la concentracién sérica de cloranfe- !
1icol mediante métodos analiticos. .

Promaturos, recién nacidos- a término y.otros nifios con inmadurez- fisiold-
gica. (Véase «Sindrome Gris; jo reacciones adversas, .

Por ‘lo gencral, una dosificacién de 25 mg/kg/dia, fraccionada en cuatro do- Lo
sis administradas a Intarvalos de seis horas produce y ‘mantiene . concentra: i
clones sanguineas e histicas de cloranfenicol adoculdn para dominar 1a ‘ma- |
yorla de las infecciones en premaiuros, recién namdw a término y otros
nifios con inmadurez fisioldgica. Generalmente, despuds de las dos primeras !
somanas do.vida lo3 nacidos a término pueden tolerar uu dosificacipn ma-

xlm- de 50 mg/kg/dln. fraccionada en cuatro dosis administradas a intorvalos !
sels En caso de duda, se pucde verificar concentracion sérica de
eloranfqnlwl modlanto métodos . analiticos.

Por razones mencionadas posmrlormema (ver nlodromn gris) ‘estas dosis no
deberén ser normalmente excedidas.

INDICACIONES CLINICAS

El uso clinico ha Parke-Davis)
como un antibiético de gran ollcacla pan una extensa varledad de grupos de
por por

Posce una gran actividad -numlcmbhna, atravicsa las barreras de los teji-
dos, se difunde ampliamente y con rapidez por casi. todos los tejidos y liquidos
del cuerpo Incluso por el liquido cefalorraquideo. El cloranfenicol es un agente
terapéutico muy potente, no debe ser utilizado para Intecciones triviales. Looe
ser administrado bajo las iInstrucciones del médico.

d E| clonnlanlcul debord ser conslderado por el médico para el mllmm:to
o

do
Cooranulomn-psltuwsu. La declsion serd tomada basindose en el ospectro
antibiético, en la condicién general clinica y el posible riesgo que envuciva. i

El chlomnycnnn st especificamente indicado para la meningitis bacteriona,
fiebrestifol por Y Otras inceccio-
nes serios dondu la evidencia bacteriolégica o el Juicio clinico indiquen que '
Chloromycotin -es ol antibiético apropiado. :

La ha ol valor de ol icol on ol
en otologia y m

ADVERTENCIAS

El cloranfonicol debo tomarse bajo la direccion de un médico.

No debe ser utilizado cn infecciones trivialos.

Discrasia sanguinoa ¢ Incluso ancmia apldstica pueden cstar asocladas a i
administracién de cloranienicol. Andlisis do sangre -a intervalos aproplados
deben sor rcalizados, donde sca posible, en el caso de que se piense prolon-
ger o repetir la adranistracion.

El cloranfenicol no- estd alineado on el fenémens de interaccién de d:oga

y cuandu los pacicntes estén K o |
do la on de estos ultimos podria

sor necesaria. H
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}
REACCIONES ADVERSAS

Discrasia sanguinea e incluso aplastica con exitus letalis han sido, en raras
ocasiones, asociadas a la administracién de cloranfenicol. Sequedad de boca
y con menos frecuencia nduseas, ocasionalmentc también se presenta diarrea
0 vOomitos pero estos sintomas son raras veces tan severos como para jus-
tificar la suspension del antibiético. A veces so. encuentran casos de reac-
ciones de sensibilidad.

Durante una administracién oral prolongada se ha registrado neuritis 6ptica
y periférica, Los nifios prematuros y los recién- nacidos, dehido a su inmadu-
vez fisiol6gica requieren una dosificacion reducida. En este grupo de edad
88 han dado casos de reacciones toxicas e incluso exitus letalis.

Las muestras y sintomas que deben servir da aviso son distension abdoml-
nal, letargo, trastornos respiratorios que conducep a una cianosis gris. Desig-
nado el e«sindrome grise es sabido que esta asqgiado a unos planes de dosi-
ficacion excesiva, no apropiada para este grupo. Su progresion puede ser in-
terrumpida y revertida la condicion si se suspende la terapia rapidamente
al conocer a tiempo la sintomatologia asociada.

ENVASE

Ei Chloromycetin se suministra en capsulas dé 250 mg. N.o (379), frascos
de 12 y 24, : .
PARA INSTRUCCIONES COMPLETAS SOBRE LA PRESCRIPCION, PUEDEN

CONSULTAR LA MONOGRAFIA DEL PRODUCTO A LA DISPO3ICION DE LOS
MEDICOS QUE LA SOLICITEN.

e ;
& ~s:%m LS

Laboratorios Parke Davis, S. A. E.
Madrid
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Acquired in Malaga, Spain
in July 1973 ; '

czmmcnnn

Chiloromyeetin (chloramphenicol Parke-Davis) is a crystalized antibiotic .
with therapewtic activity ageinst a great variety of pathogenic micro-organisma.

Chloromycetin is absorbed very well when administered orally and quickly i
glves effective concentrations in' the fluids and tissues of the orgeniem, e L

" - DOSAGE AND ATMINISTRATION

Generally a dose of 50 mg/kg/day is recommended, divided in four doses
administered at intervals of 6 hours. In exceptional cases, such as infections
ceused by moderately. resigtent micro-orgenisms, or in serious infections like
septicemia andmeningitis, the dose can be increased to 100/mg/kg/day. However,
4his higher dose should be reduced as soon as it is possible and by the physician's
criterion, RN RN A " .

In cases of hepatic or renal insufficiency, when the capacity to metabolize
or to excrete the chloramphenicol can be reduced, the physicien should adjust the
dose accordingly. In case of doubt and 4f laboratories are available for tests,.
the serum concentration of chlovemphenicol can be verified by enalytic methods,

Premature infants, newborn infents and other children with physiological
immaturity. (See "Grey Syndrome" under Adverse Reactions)e. o

In general, a dose of 25 ng/ke/dey divided in four doses administered at inter-
vals of 6 hours produces and maintains chloramphenicol concentrations in blood and
tissues adequate to control the majority of infections in premature infants, new=
born infants and others with physiological immaturity. Generelly after the first
two weeks of 1ife full=term infants can tolerate a maximum dose of 50dz/kg/day,
divided in 4 doses administered at intervals of 6 hours, In case of doubt, serum
ehloramphenic6l concentrations should-be verified by analytical methods. o

Because of reasons mentioned hereinafter ( see "Gray syndrome") these doses
should not be normally exceeded, ’ ; |

I

CLINICAL INDICATIONS

Clinical use has established that chloramphenicol ( Chloromycetin Parke-Davis)

. 4s an antihiotic of great efficacy against an extensive variety of bacterial infec-

tions by rickettsial and 1ymphogranuloma=psitacosis micro-organisms.

It has a great anti-microbial activity and diffuses rapidly throughout
tissues and body fluids, including the cephalo-spimal fluid. Chloremphenicol is
a potent therapuetic agent which should riot be used for trivial infections. It
should be administered according to the instructions of a physician.

Chloramphenicol should be considered by the physician for the treatment of
bacteroides infections, infections by rickettsias and 1ymphogrenuloma~psi tacosis.
His decision should be based on the antibiotic spectrum, on the general clinical
condition and the possible risk which is involved. !

Chloromycetin is indicated specifically for bacterial meningitis, typhoiid
fever, septicemia due to gram-negative organisms and other serious infections
where the bacteriological evidence or the clinical judgment indicave that Chloro-
mycetin is the appropriate antibiotic. ;

Experience has demonstrated the value of chloramphenicol in the weamebt of
{nfectious conditions in ophthalmology, otology and dermatologye ;
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WARNING

Chloramphenicol should be administered under the direction of a physician,.

" I% should not be used for trivial infections,
. Blood dyscrasias including aplastic anemia may be associated with the adminis- ‘
tration of chloramphenico],,’ Blood studies should be repeated at appropriate inter-
vals when possible, especially during prolonged or intermi ttent therapy. :
Chloramphenicol is not alone in’ the phénomnon of drug interaction and when
patients are concurrently receiving anticoagulants or anticonvulsants, dosage ad-
Justments of these agents may be necessary.

ADVERSE REACTIONS

Blood dyscrasias including aplastic anemia with fatalities have been, on
rare occasions, associated with the administration of chloramphenicol. Dryness
of the mouth and less frequently nausea are occasionally present, as well as diahre
rea and vomiting but thewme symptoms are rarely severe enough to warrant discontinuing
the drug. Sensitivity reactions are sometimew encountered.

During prelonged orel administration some optical and peripheral neuritis .
have been reported, Premature infants and recently new-born infants, due to their
physiological irmaturity, require a lower dosage, In this age group there have °
been cases of toxic reactions, including fatalities, LR

The symptoms that should serve as warning are abdominal distention, lethargy
respiratory problems conducive to cyamosis. Designated as the "Gray Syndrome", it
is known to be associated with excessive dosage, not appropriate for this age.

Its progression can be interrupted or reversed by discontinuation of the therapy
a8 soon as the symptomology is observed. .

PRESENTATION

It is administered in cepsules of 250 mg. No. (379), in containers of 12 .
and 24 units, .

POR COMPLETE INSTRUCTIONS ON PRESCRIBING CONSULT THE Pnoﬂu@i‘ MONOGRAPH AVAILABLE
AT THE REQUEST OF A PHYSICIAN,
PARKE-DAVIS
Ieboratories Parke Davis, S.A.E.
Madrid
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7. Zendérs' comparison of new Spanish lebel with UoSs label. . o

The new Spanish label is a considerablc improvement over the 0ld Spanish label bot
in its indications for use and in its warnings of adverse effects. The new label states
clearly ~ twice- that Chloromycetin should not be used for trivial infections and should
be used under the instructions qf & physician, the most important new gtatement .vhich,
coupled with the warning « twice- of blood dyscrasies including fatal eplastic anemia
instead of the bland "changes in the blood following its use are rare" of the old label,
should have a salutory effeéct in cutting dovn unnecessary usee . .

The new label also states that the decision to use Chiloromycetin should be besed
on the antibiotic spectrmm, the general clinical condition)'andv the possible risk involved.
This is much better then no general guidelines at all es ih the old label but it is st¥ill
weak compared ‘to the U.S. label. The new label's indications for use are usually based on -
the micro-orgenisms or groups of micro-organisms involved instead of en sites of infectiouns
such as urinary tract infections end respiratory {nfections of the old label although
#t sti1l includes infections in otology, opthalmology, and . dermatology. Nore importantly
the specific indications for use ere more similar fo the more restricted U.S. label list.
However, the Spanish label gives the physician the choice of basing his decision to use
chloremphenicol on bacteriological evidence.gp clinical judgment while the U.S. label ;
says sensitivity testing is emsential. - . f !

The new label,after repeating that Chloromycetin should not be used for trivial 1
infections and under the ‘direction of a physicien, warns that blood dyscrasias including |
aplungtic anemia may be associated with administration of chloramphenicol and that blood

. studies should be repeated at appropria ntérvals when possible especially. during pro-
longed or intermittent treatment. The 01d lakel had only ‘tray Syndrome' under Warning and
under Tolerance just thet "Chloromycetin. is well tolerated and changes in the blood are- .
vare" plus a similar blood study stetements . The new label repeats both statements under :
Adverse Reactions, including there, however "aplatic ‘anemip With fatalities". Again a
distinct improvement over the old but lacking the strength and fullness. of the UeSe 5]
warning and ‘explanation.. : T v A e R . )

The new label also includes other adverse effects: dryness of mouth, nausea,.
vomiting, sensitivity reactions, optical andperipheral neuritis, and werns to use .
lower dosage when given concurrently. with anticoagulants. and enticonvulsants and in
cases of hepatic or renal insufficiency which the 01d lebel does not mention. Both
labels treat the 0o8sibly fatel "Gray Symdrom" for premature and recently new ‘born- i
infanis quite fully, far more so than the blood dyscrasias in contrast to the U.Sy labels ’

For more coments compering the new Spanish label with the UsS. label, seé Comparison
bf the new German label with the old German label end the U.Ss: labels Tne new Spanish
label end the new German label are very muclr alike being besed on the same: Monograph." !
“Howeve#, the new Soanish label is perhaps a little better than the new German label in
that 1t 5tatll hat Ehlotomycetin showld not be used for trividl infections end should be,
used under the ‘direction of a physician in Indicgtions as well as under Varning, -The !
Spanish label also divides the diseases in which,should: be used into those in which its.
use should be considered mmd by the ‘physicien and those inwhich 1t is specifically:
indicateds . [T 5
The old Cerman label was even worse than the Spanish old label i > _tremendous -
number, of indications for use: _and ;the .comparison is stronger: an niimore. defail,
but muoh of it applies to the Spanish labels. | e :

78-950 0 - 77= 1l
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8. Parke Davis Chloromycetin entries in Vademecum Daimon, Nove 1972,
Spanish physicians' desk reference published by pharmaceutical companies.

TAA %MU&G’»\,&« V“\O%W&\ﬁ.@i YR . {j,
’\Dmk\u e QAeied Y &@Mcm,&t_,o&__}._u,vguﬁm? X
: (S Di

olnsecacs fehs subonduer puited
CHLOROMY CETLN @“ﬁg’gwiﬁ& e g Mz,m,)'
8 S

Composition: Chloramphenicol Parke Daviss

ACTION: Antibiotic of ample spectrum, which covers a large number

. of bacteria--grammgative and gram-positive-- all the microorganisms
of the rickettsia, limphogranuloma and inguinal as well as psitacosis
granuloma. . . k )

Indications: Typhdoid fever and other salmonellas, bacillar dv.sintery
rickettsiosis, infections of the urinary tract caused by a variety of
gram negative and gram positive bacteria, serious surgical infections,
including peritonitis, scme respiratory infections, meningitis, veneral
diseases such as phlenorliagia resistant to othe antibotics, inguinal
granuloma and vener=dl lifhogranuloma. Septicemias, bruccelosis,
psitacosis, etc. )

Administration: 50 mg/kg/day, in 4 fraccionated doseS every 6 hours.
For premature and newly born babies and others with physiological
immaturity, 25/mg/kg/day.

CAUTION: If it is possible, it is convenient to have hemograms before
establishing the Chloromicetin therapy and they should be repeated

if a prolonged or intermittent adninistration is necessary,.or in
cases when the dose given is higher than usual, in order to prevent

a possible depression of the bone marrow. Although rarely, some
irreversible discracias have beeh observed., The "gray syndrome"

has béen described in premature and newly born: babies, '~ -

As ‘it concerns to hypersensitive reactions, scme febril~reactions,
‘cutaneous eruptions and allergic reactions can be observed,

For more information on adverse reactions and indications please
write write to the laboratory for a monograph of Chloromicetin,
*Presentation:

CLOROSTREP (capsuls and liquid)

Composition: Each capsule or tea spoon contains 125 mg Of Chloromycetin
and 125 mg of dihydrostreptomycin. :

Indications: . Salmonella and shigella infections, ulcerous colitis,
gastroenteritis, pre and post operatory intestinal tract, etc,

Dose; ;cbildreni 1 or 2 tea spoons-every 6 hr, adults 2-4 capsules
évery 6 hours., : : §

Presentation: 8 Capsules in a container. Liquid in a 60 cc bottle.

*Presentation: Capsules of 250 mg,L2 in a container; 122,60 pts with

243 228,90 pts. Cream at 1%, tube with 30 .3, 79.20 pts. Topical

at 10%, 5 cc container, 9¢.40 pts. . Intramuscular:vials with 1 g, 96.40
pts; with 2 g. 166 pts. Succinate: vial 1 g, 86.30 pts. .
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Chloromycatin
|

Dosa: .
In general a dose of 50 mg/kg/day is recommended,
in 4 doses given wi:h in;arvals of 6. hours. In serious

cases lika gepticemia and meningitis the dosa could be

incraased to 100 mg/kg/day. P
FSr prematurs babies and babies up to a month old it - AR
is recommended not to give over 25 mg/kg/day dus to their !
physiological immaturity. ; :
Chloromycatin - flask with 12 capsulas P.V.P. 122.60 (pesetas :
" : " " 24 n . 228.90 " i
tin: flask with 60 cc 129.90 L

Palmitato of Chloromyce
Topical chloromycatin: Flask with 5 c¢ 76,10 pesstas

For mors information about prescribing the product, raquest
the monograph which will ha available to you and which des- .
cribes indications and adverss rsactions of the product. S

QoL oo Lo <0 V Q7 o w
S&% w&&%&ﬁ%&% i ﬂw@%%w s PR

Parkelase with Chloromicetin

. lytic .
Composition: Combination of twoveénzymes, fibrinolisin and desoxirrribo-~
h chloramphenicol, in ointment. : :

nucleose wit
\ -a complicgtion@

Action: Enzymatic and antibiotic debridement.
tio

The same as for Parkelase when an infec i
Burns, wounds, cervicits, vaginitis, ulcers ‘etc.

Indications:
“is suspected or exists.

1 to 3 daily applications.
Ointment ~tubes with 10 and 30 grams.

I

Dose:

resentation:
1-Dosification = "See attached prospect (literature)"
" |

2.9hlgunas" some respiratory infections: :

3, v“Comoblennoragia'
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usually have dificulties with doses well tolerated by older
children. - - : :

For prematures it is suggested no more than 25 mg of cCh.
per kilogram -of weight per day, divided and at 6 to 8 hours interval.
“Por babies less than a month old it is suggested no more ‘than
60 mg per kilogram of weight and daily, divided in .doses at 6 or
8 hours interval. When a prolonged administration or larger doses
are required, the concentrations of antibiotic in the blood sbould

be the guide to graduate the dose.

Tolerance:

Generally Ch. is well tolerated and blood alterations conse-
cutive to its use are rare. However, it is convenientﬁbf have
periodical blood tests when its administration is prolonged or
intermitent. i :

In prematures and babies less than a month old the high
doses of CL. has been associated with abdominal distension, with
or without emesis, cyanosis,pale or progressive, or vasomotor
collapse, in some -cases with fatal results. These effects have

- not ‘been reported on children treated with 50 mg of Ch. per kg.
per day, or less. The interruption of the therapy has corrected
in many cases the adverse effects, with complete recovery.

Packing: In containers with 8 capsules and flasks with 60 cc.

PARKE DAVIS, MADRID.
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DESCRIPCION de ESPECIALIDADES

Parke Davis — Cont. : “Pelletier, S. R. C,, Lakoratorios !

de los anteriores microorganisnos, excepto do | 1sabel Serrano, 8, dupl. Madrid (20) |
los dos Gltimos. . o N : : |
ACCION: l'lmlil:nis de Jas complicaciones se- | foCOFEROL-CAROTEN . . i
cundarias debeatarro conain. COAMPOSICION: Por cc: B s pErme {

OSOLOGIA: Adulios, ,l," semani. 2 grag. dia- . .v(zﬁi‘-,r?!(':' '(Y.lrfv(":\:rﬁ()r(.)‘(‘):i ;‘:'.:mt\‘l"l:m" de !
““‘ﬁ;‘(““"l‘:;‘;i & prap. 2 wwees lu se- 1CACIONES: Usterilidad, impotenicia, as- |

\ B ToA e . abottos, ‘wmenorreas, lactancia, anemias. |
JON- Y PV Grageas, envase b Accion nornializante del cielo nncnu;mn,, s !

flany
manig
PRUSEN

con 10, !00 pts. POSOLOGEA: 1 amp. ol dia inteanuse. Gotas, )
15220 00 Jid. o

ZARONTIN, do ~ R 1C . . Iny ! : |

COMPUST For § ée: 230 my de hosu- | £ 3:\\153;({(0%;. l«t'wvx’s,pgnff:w’;/,«’\m kg |

stil-alfa-ctilsaccinamida).
INDICACIONE Anticpiléptico  para - trata-
miento especitico del pequeiio mal. s VITACLROTENE. A D MASIVO OLEOSO .

POSOLOGIA: Hasta 6.arios, 1 cuchta, (250.mg ! NG AT h

al dia; mayores de 6 arios..2 cuchtas, ul dia. Mlﬁz COMPOSICION, Lor ¢c; Vit, A, 400000 U.L;
adclante, ajustar dosis a a respuesta clinicn, Vit D (ealeiferod), 600000 UL - !
PRESENTACION: Liquido, frasco con 120 cé. POSOLOGIA: | amp. por via bucdl por las !
T s, disuelta ensgaldo, sopa o.leche. Ta !
s dimtidad de amply g erdterio médico. . |

PRESENTHCION Y PV P Ampolla de 7 ¢ce,

xitida (

con 22 ce, 30,75 pts.

cajn con 122,55 pts. <o |

e NOTAE Lo VITACAROTENE COMPLEIO GOTAS '
. NOTAS . COMPOSICION: Por ¢c; Provitamina A Ca- |

S roleno, 10000 U.L: Vit. D, 5000 U.l; Accite |

¢ de gernien de trigo Vit 13 10 mg. Lo

| INDICACIONES ; Las del VITACAROTENE PURO. |

POSOLOGA Tpual. i
PRI ACION Y PV P Gotas, frasco con S

B e 2

VITACAROYENZ CGMPIFIO FORTISIMO OLEOSO /
COMPOSICION: Por anip. Vit DL S0 000
Ul Provitaming A Caroteno,. 300 000 UL
Accite de zeimen de trigo Vit T 100 mg. B
INDPICACIONES: Vas del VIFACARGTENE PURO.
POSOLOGE Jpual. k K
PRESENTACION Y PV.P.: \Ampolla dc 3 cc,
e o= T 180 pUs, : e

VI ACAROTENE PURO: FORTISIMO OLEOSO
COMPOSICION ;- Por conp-: 500000 Uil de
1 Fovitaming A Caroteno. f il
- IN DICACIONES S Flemeralopia
oculares, raquitismo, osteopatia
osteontalatia, | caleioterapia, -desy

s, grandes infeeeiones,

aiva, ane
tis, otitis. i

IOSOLOGIA: 1L» semana 1 amp. (via bucal); |
A& semanit, Ot amp. TACAROTENE
TPLaa0 MASIVO durinte el ticmpo que ¢l médico
crea oportuno. TR i |
PRESENTACION Y PV.P.: Ampolla de 3 cc, |
cuji coit1; AR,60 pts: ) |

sinusi |

VITACAROTENE PURO GOTAS OLEOSO i
COMPOSICION: 10.000 UL de Provitamins A’
Carotena por ¢c. : |
INDICACIONES: Ver VITACAROITNE Puro. |
POSOLOGIA: Lactantes, 1.5 gotas dia; nh‘mé
. de 1-8 anos; 5-10 gotasat diat Jde¢ 6-15 ailos, 152
i e e 5 T Do g e i | ot g A% S0 BIEIL (e
Nt e h smplio '-:q?“nlm de proxuiur:s‘ suizos HCION ¥ PV Gotas, frasee ot
i i direccion vl Do W. Hadora. i
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More than 20 years of clinical experience with Chloromycetin:
Therapeutic efficacy: )

Ample spectrum: gram positive and gram negative bacteria. Microorganisms
of venereal linphogranuloma, psitacosis, etc. ;

Constant efffcacy: ; ‘ 47
Minimal development of resistent bodies and frequently effective against
bodies resistent to other antibiotics.

Fast intestinal absorption: )

The maxim concentration of Ch, in the blood after its first ingestion,
s obtained generally in an hour. :

Ample organic diffusion:

Penetrates the tissues (including the L.C.R.) ? and effective con-
centrations are obtained in the place of infection. '

More than 20 years of experience 1‘n the fabrication of Ch. guarantee the
product. .
Investigation of Ch. is a permanent task of Parke Davis - Rigorous control.
of quality. i i .

Hhy to choose the Palmitato of Chloromycetin?

Because you have the security that your patienf receives a product of
recognized effectivity, because its morphology ‘controlled (more than 90
of polimoprhs .no-A) results in optimal absorption and effective blood levels,

The studies by Aguilar show that higher sanguine levels were obtained
f Ch. . :

with the polimorph no-A o / .

Shows"a comparison of the blood Tevels obtained with the suspension of
palmitatd of Ch. containin? different amounts of polimorphs A and no=A. .
Simple dose equivalent to 1.6 g. (% of polimorph no-A in the suspension: .
M: 0 for 100; N: 25 for 100, 0 60 for 1003 P: 75 for 100, L: 100 for 100)

(Graph)

%
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*Dentro del 'Screening Program de PARKE-DAVIS’ que comprendio unas 6.
20.000 clases de hongos, Burkholder, en 1947, encontré una cepa de hongos,
tierra procedente de:Caracas, que producia el CLOROMICETIN activo tantg frente

como negativos' ”
Posteriormente, también en PARKE-DAVIS se logré I sf ntesis del CLOROMICETIN.,

000 pruebas con tierra y con s de
el Streptomyces Venezuele. en
a los gérmenes gram' po

Secretos de su mayor eficacia:
1. Menor niwiero de resistencias. ; . ; : ok

2. Mis amplio-espectro.
3. Ripidas absorcion y difusibilidad.
levadosy p ionales con las dosis administradas.

.4. Niveles s e
. Dosificarlo correctamente.

Adultos: 50 mg. gor kilo de peso y dia.
Nios: 50 a 100 mg. por kilo de pesoy

dia. En niflos prematuros se recomienda 10 pasie de 25 mg. por kilo de peso y dia
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La 1nvest1ga01on del CLOROMICETIN sigue sien-
~do una tarea permanente en PARKE-DAVIS.

La eficacia del CLOROMICETIN responde al
- mas preciso y rlguroso .control de calidad.

PARKE- DAVIS cuyo rlgor cientifico estd bien
~ probado, seguird en su linea de no combinar el
CLOROMICETIN con otros antlblotlcos ‘
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APARATO i
'BESPIRATORIO =~

Infecciones broncopulmonam
b y viricas, especial !
indicado en la neumonia primaria. . :
_atipica y enlatos ferina. IR
" hoy por hoy, de acuerdo conla |
mayoria de autores, la clommlcenqa
es el antibi6tico que menos :
;i resmencna ofrece a los gérmcnes mﬁs
ituales de las vias respi

INTERVENCION Es
~ QUIRURGICAS

piog
. Peritonitis por perforaciones
digestivas, cuya flora mixta cae dentro.
del espectro del CLOROMICETIN.
Infecciones biliares
(uolecislms, abscesos hepaucos, etc. )
aparato g
(pielonefritis, cistitis, proslamls,
metritis y flemones penrrenales)

EL CLOROMICETIN SUCCINATO

' puede utilizarse en:

Venod|515 Enel post@peratorio y post

‘asf como para los que requieren
medidas de rehidratacion y anhbxmerapxa conjunta.

-partum inmediatos,

Via intramuscular.
Localmente, pues no irrita los tejidos.

Aerosoles.

ina en procesos L

i6n clirica de l
Lmnuu\' 1968, Profesor A. Dammxm
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SUSPENSION D PALMITATO
OE CLORANFENICOL ORAL
. ) Ao (4 ee)
125 mg.
DE CHLOROMYCETIN®
(CLORANFENICOL, P. 0. & CIA.)

AGITESE ANTES OF UsArse

Regiraco en 1a D, €. de Sanntad <on et nim

S0 PIA R KYE <D
Car. No. 22-210-93.

PEDIATRIA

ELPALMITATO

DE CLOROMICETIN
presenta un sabor

muy agradable.
Especialmente indicado
en.infecciones,

. EL PALMITATO DE CLOROMICETIN
PARKE-DAVIS CONTIENE MAS DEL 90 POR
100 DEL POLIMORFO NO-A,

.

FORMA CRISTALINA QUE ASEGURA tales como:
UNA ABSORCION OPTIMA Y UNOS Neumonias.
NIVELES SANGUINEOS MAS EFICACES Tos ferina.

AL HIDROLIZARSE MEJOR QUE Infecciones entéricas.
LAS OTRAS FORMAS CRISTALINAS DE s Infecciones vias urinarias.
'PALMITATO DE CLORANFENICOL. . Meningitis. Sulmonelosis.

MPHENICOL/ mb.
s\‘\\,
a4
u;cmuum:m/.\g

s 3

IS

o 80 100

B AFTER DOSING TR (A ICY:
Los estudios de Aguilar demuestran que Este grifico muestra POLIMORFO NO-A
. se obtuvieron niveles sanguineos ms altos que a medida que Microfotografi .
" con el polimorfo no-A de cloranft el po aje de con microscopio polarizante.
pohmorfo no-A en la
Comparacion de los niveles en sangre " suspension, el nivel en
obtenidos con la suspension de sangre también se
palmitato de cloranfenicol, contemendo incrementa.
varias proporciones de polimorfos A y no-A,  Esto es, pricticamente,
siguiendo la dosis oral simple, " una linea recta de .
equivalente a 1,5 gr. de cloranfenicol afinidad.

(% de polimorfo no-A en la
suspension: M: 0 por 100;
N:25 por 100; O: 50 por 100;
P: 75 por 100; L: 100 por 100).
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24 CAPSULAS. No. 379

2101

- " 3
§: i i
A <CHLOROMYCETIN < IR
£33 clomawremconu.s.p.  fs N
éwg (Parkes-Davis) SR §i
35 250 mg e
£ 18 Exeipiente, €. 5 ;5
SR PR KESDAV IS I ;E
£ i

Cal. No. 18:379:224-45

APARATO
RESPIRATORIO

£l CLOROMICETIN,
- “por la pequefiez de su molécula,

APA.BA.TO ' g B / g 4 su gran estabilidad y el !
URINARIO - LG
una absorcion ptima y rapida en la parte proximal del
’ . tubo digestivo. -

Dada su excelente absorcion, la via parenteral debe de reservarse
: solo para casos excepcionales. |

Frente a las tetraciclinas, el CLOROMICETIN tiene la ventaja-de que alterd
_escasamente la flora normal del intestino-grueso. :

73«50 O » 77 = 12
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s cC.
«CHLOROMYCETIN
ot ropre ol

CLORANFENICOL AL 10 %
EN PROPILENGLICOL

Wit
o o of o

PAKNLDAVI, S, 4,1+ MADRID
s Lite PARKE-DAVIS A
“way S Ne 221783445

INFECCIONES
LOCALES

El Cloromicetin Tépico es una
solucién de ¢cloranfenicol

al 10 por ciento en propilenglicol,"
para su uso en infecciones-

del oido (otorrea crénica, otitis
media supurativa, infecciones
quirtrgicas, etc.)

y en el tratamiento topico

de infecciones locales, ;

tales como quemaduras infectadas;
tuleeras varicosas, abscesos, etc.
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VISTA GENERAL DE LA FABRICA R . .
DI CLOROMICETIN, DE PARKE-DAVIS, ) : o S 4 ‘ 5]
EN ALCALA DE HENARES - SREEy |

EN ESPANA; PARKE-DAVIS UTILIZA o NN

PARA LA SINTESIS DEL CLOROMICETIN . : I
LAS MAS MODERNAS : ‘ T !
" TECNICAS DE FABRICACION . g L

LABORATORIOS TARUE-DAVS S.A-E.
MADRID - PARCE LONA |

Clovavwe” - 7‘3‘.";@
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e Baneeloua Parke Davis  LABUKATORY, -MADRID,~Barcalona, Spain

Roy e qﬁ914¢‘§;zzial
& ) S ) 3
Oﬁ- CHLOK! K'{flgETINW

“The PARKE DAVIS %Screening Program" covered 6,000 tests

with earth and more than 20,000 kinds of mushrooms, Burkholder
in 1947 found the Streptomyces Venezuelae, a layer of mushrooms,
in earth from Caracas, Venezuela, which produced ChloromYcetin
active against the gram positive and gram=negative germs.” 1.

Afterwards, also ' Parké Davis accomplished the syntesis

of Chloromycetin., Its greatest efficacy is:,

1. Minor number of resistert bodias
« More ample spectrum
3. Rapid absorption and diffusibility ’
4, Higher sanguineous levels and proportionate to the
administered dose. .
5. - Correct dofse's. W e o Mo 2]
Bivdee 2o oms o oo Prentabudu s momgries Al
LMol de T ¢ Deammon ?"‘?\“MQI W e CLOT
. The investigation of ‘Chloromycetin continves to be a per.
. manent task at Parke Davisi - The efficacy of ChloromYcetin responds
to the most precise and rigorous control of its quality.

Parke Davis, whose scientific responsiﬁilicy is vell proven,
will continue in its pdicy of not combining the Chloromycetin with YLb
other antibiotics. : 3

SUCCINATO OF CHLOROMYZETIN
Sodic Succinate of Chloramphenicol
Equiv. 1 Gram - Parke Davis

=For intramuscular or intravenous use: Prepare the solutions
aseptically with distilled water, physiologic serum or dextrose."

~ Registered in the Dept. of Health No. 31367.
Parke Davis Laboratories, iadrid

SURGERY: Pyogenus staphiloccocus infections, meritonitis (perfo--
ration in the digestive tracth Its mixed bacterial flora

which falls within the spectrum of chloromycetin,

Infections like colecistitis, hepatitis, etc.

Infpetiens, of She ponitorurinary sepparatus: pislonetritis,

Respiratory apparatus: Broncopulmonary infections caused by
bacteria and virus. Specially indicated in the atypical primary
pneumonia and whopping cough., “As of today and according to the
majority of authors, chloromycetin is the antibictic that offers
less resistance to the most habitual germs of the respiratory
tract, * .

*Clinical experimentation of chloromycetin in chronic bronchial-

pulmorary - process" 1968, Prof. 4.Damiano.




- CHLOROMYCETIN: =

Because of its small molecule, its great stability and the fact
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Succinato of Ch. (econt.) Lo L 5.

Venoclisié: In the post-operative and post-partum as-well as for
“the cases requiring re-hydration and anti-biotherapy. -

Intramuscular. Locally, because it does not irritate the tissues. ;
Aerosols. T )

PO

PALMITATO OF CHLOROMYCETIN = Suspension of Palmitato of Ch.Oral
: Each teaspoonful (4 cc): represents
: 125 mg of Ch. Parke Davis :
(Shake well before ueing)

IN PEDIATRICS: Palmitato of Ch. contains more than 90% of the
polimorph No=A in crystalline form, which insures optimal absorp-

‘tion and the most efficient sanguine levels because it hydrol;zés

botter than the other crystalline forms of Palmitato of Ch.

1t has a pleasant flavor. It ig especlally indicated in infectioné

such as: pnéumonias, whooping cough; enteric and urinary infections,
meningitis, salmonellosis. : O o e

(Graphs) )

Legend: : 5 o .
Studiee made by Aguilar show thet higher sanguine levels were
obtained with the Chl. polimorph no-A.

A comparison of the levels obtained by the suspension of Palm. of Ch.
containing several ‘amounts of polimorph A and No~A -following the - .
oral simple dose- of 1,5 gr. of Ch. (% of polimorph no-A in the |
suspension; M: O per 1007 N: 25 per 1003 0: 50 per 1003 P:75 per
100, L:100 per 100). Pl oo

Second graph: shows that along with the increase of percentage
of polimorph no-A in the suspension, the blood level is also in=-
creased.. This represents practically a straight line of affinity.

1

“Chloramphenicol U.S.P. (Parke Davis) 250 mg..

that it is ‘offered in capsules, guarantees optimal and fast
absorption in the proximal part of the digestive tube.

Becéuse of its excellent absorption . the parenteral way should
be used only in exceptional cases. 2 |

the: - |
. Ch, has advantagce. over the tetracyclines that it scarcely alters
the intestinal flora. ‘ ! : L

FOR LOCAL: IKFECTIONS: Topical Chloromycetin s a solution of Ch.

~at 10% in propilenglycol, for'use in ear infections (chronic othorree, . .
- -otitys, post operative infections; etei) and for the treatmantjaf'k :

local infections as infected wounds (turns), vdricose ulcers,
abscessesn, etc. il & ; o “ .

| : e
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' (“\ % cuMg' iNlew L"X %ﬁ'w\é 0\@’\!(& ’\') 10fine aﬁ@

CHIOROSTHEP « Chleramphenicol and Sulfate of Dihydroestreptonioine
IT ATTACKS BY WO FRONTS i

GENRRAYL, JOOAY
;. Ohlorampheniool Dihydroestreptomioine
i and ohloremphenicol

¥hen ohloranrhenicol is administered by the oral route, the major
part is absorbed in the intestine, it distridutes itself amiong the
ssues and 1iquids in the organism and exerciesss an antibiotio sotioh
~ in.generalj the amount mot sbsorbed, howaver, is snough to give & cone
tration therapeutically acoeptable in the intestine. When strepto=
nyoine ie adminietered by the oral route, practically it 4s not absorbed
in the intestine and resches 1t in a very high concentration.

DOSE
Chijdrens 1 to 2 teabposniils every 6 hours
Adultas 2 capsules every 3 - 6 hours

PRESENTATION T AL ‘ S

Bottle of B ospsules ¥ Ve Po 119,80

Bottle of 60 co. PoV.Ds 160/40
. GHIOROSTREP - Ohloremphenicol and Sulfate of Dihydroestreptomicine
. N . o

It is recommendod to use Chlorostrep only under the direction of a
- physieian, It ie not recommendsd to use it in therapy of trivial (minor)
infectious processes, ' For aomplete presoribing irformation regarding
chlorsmphenicol, including warnings, precsutions and adverse reactions =
gat them depression of the bone marrow - please ose the monograph
on chloramphenicol available on request.

¥IT THE GURANTEE OF
“PARKE-DAVIS gt
_ - MADRID- BARCELONA : :
© GHIST-V.74 (DM.I) - Orefiberica Marques de Osdis 25 Feres Dep Legal 27— 1974
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CHLOROSTREP®
LIQUIDO

sownram o
e w o
' m.mumo--

mente Wtil, Bolo. ’ lano extremademente amplio

aberce los nicriorn i 3 on mﬁnte causan las diarreas in-
i fecciosas, otras infe :
“pueden ocurrir en el

stoperatorio de la sirugia intestinal,
AEACA ?0 DOS FRENTES

Quando se administra el emoranrenleol por. via oral. la mayor parte
de la dosis es absorbida enel intestino, se distribuye en los tejicos' y
liquidos del orgenismo y ejerve una accidn antibiotica general; la can-
tided no abs sorbida, sin embargo, es suficiente pera dar une concentra-
cion de cloranfenicol terapeuticamenta eficaz en el intectine. Quando
se zdministra las estreptomicina por vioa oral, prdcticamente no es ab-
sorbida en el intestino .y alcanza en una concentracion elevada.

‘
q
%,
:2

MADRID BARCELONA
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o BaREMEME. - flam \ATE :
Wyomeddiow g atege ,4699,/.,._1\( eafwc( ,Wwﬂf’{l~

CHLOROSTREP = Chloramph’enicbl and suli’éid of Di‘hydxoestptomicine.
Capsules P.V.P. 119,80 LOCAL DIHYDROESTRPTOMYCINE . o sEL
' Liquid P.V.P. 159,60 GENERAL Chloromycetin : G ‘

It Bnadenswthe Bacteria Spectrum for a Greater Clinic Bfficacy e

The association of chhombhenicol and streptomycine has a broader bacteria
spectrum than any other antibacterian agent clinically used alome. This spectrum: |
extremely broad, attacks the microorganisms that commonly causc the infectious
diarrhea, enteric-and mix infections that can occur in the postoperatory surgery

It attacks by two fronts:

* When chloramphenicol is administered by the oral route, the majority is absorbe}:l
in the intestine, it distributes itself among the tissues ahd liquids in the organism
. and exercises am antibiotic action in general; the amouht not absorbed, however, |
is cnough to give a concentration therapeutically accepted in the intestine. Whenkstrept
" s administered by the oral route, practically is not abosrbed in the intestine
and reaches in it a vexyhigh concentration. . . . : S

. For comp,iete information bn'prqscriptions ineluding indications and adverse reacti}ons )
write far the monograph. i : . v :

MADRID, BARCELONA .

Advertisigpage: Summer and Infectious Diarrheas:

Your vacation can be more cémp lete with !
CHLOROSTREP : ; o

It stacks by two fronts. PARKE DAVIS. .
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’11. Letter to physicians ;.n’ Spain promoting Chlox;os;orep by Parke Davis, April 25, 1973,
Sre Pon s g,
; ,'CM‘\"%.MLQLW.;J%)u e e
~  [PARKE-DAVIS|

LABORATORIOS PARKE-DAVIS, S, A. E.
: MADRID

' ‘Madrid, 25 de abril de 1973

Distinguido Oqiega :

) "Con la 1legada del periodo. primavera-verano y los
cambios higiénico-dietéticos, ~viajes, eto. que suele impliocar,
8e produce un visible aumento de inocidenocia de enterocolitis
banales e infecciosas. ’ ;

: Solamente queremos recordarle una vez més, la compro-
bada eficacia y seguridad terapéutica especificamente en estos
prooesos del CHLOROSTREP, . cépsulas y liquido, que actuando
simulténeamente en dos frentes, local-intestinal ¥ general,
‘Pproducirs una répida remisién de los sintomas en sus pacientes,

; evitqndo‘laa complicacdiones. Le recordamos especialmente la
- forma 1iquida en 108 Lifios y su muy ttil emplec en los ancianos.

Esperando quede satisfecho coh los resultados: de
nuestro preparado y poniéndome a su entera disposiocitén para
cualquier asunto relacionado con nuestros produoctos, .

"Atentamente le saluda,

 AsesZ

Dr. Rioardo Picatoste Merino
"PARKE-DAVIS, DEPARTAMENTO MEDICO =
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§>§§y&£~ TRovwdlower i ‘
Moy (S B ' S S

PARKE DAVIS ~LABORATORIES, S.A.E.

Madrid
‘Madrid, April 251973

Dear Colléague:

The arrival of the spring-
changes, travelling,etc. associated with it,
in the incidence of enterocholitis,common and infectious.

Once more we would like to ‘remind you that CHLOROSTREP offers
a well proven efficacy and therapeutic safety to attack these processes.
1€°1s manufactured in capsules and liquid, which attacking by two fronts
~local-intestinal and general, will produce a fast remission of the |

symptoms in your patients , avoiding at the same time any co icatior
We especially remind you that the liqui ?
\ tion to children and old people. :
very pleased with the results of our |
al for any matter related with our

summer season and the dietetic-hyéienic'
there is a significant rise

X ) We hope you will be
product. We are at your dispos

" products. )
Sincerely yours, .

Foi

Dr. Ricardo Picatoste Merino |- .
PARKE DAVIS, Medical Department.

3
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12, Parke-Davis Chlorostrep label, older one acquired September 1973«
(t C;\&H &M g Rﬁr_ﬂ, 21> WS;OQQ&QQ’}M@‘\L'u%c»uo ‘3('01‘1(7(1,
%L~ il Port Beouw %@
5~f—\ A,

A k. PxofesiSn A

CHLOROSTREPT ﬁ

El T es uma ce' Chlcromycetn  Siim=s s
P. = & Cia.) y dinigr e 5 Memda Casg cip.
sula T socharadita comtieme 125 mg. de ceda umo de estas smninsdias, N
Cuanzz psos dos agentes entibi estin &ETNT o gaeidn
sinfrToe gue parece ampliar el ¢ Tacters: Y
Estz meeracién es de valor en el de Infzeditows &
de trm mEmTeico ¥ de lie muckas Infeccicnes mix 2@ se emUiTtTin en
la @umusie del o Se ra el Ccxc o
. trataTemd de 1a tudercuicsis  anorrectal ¥ . ea fistis s
e, C 3 a la exirpacion de un gmiste
i o atost en cirugia rectal y del inteszing

DOSIF!CACiO\' Y ADMINISTRACION

Se pumfe mminisirar el Chl o'ns.mp en una dostficzeld® d2 T 5 ¢ cdpe
sulas : = cucharaditas csda seis horas en casos ce @ares 2 en 1a

enterioy . La évs.s ¥ se czlenla sotte el conteciin de
Chigrrseetin, ;*..es la al ina ro p TR €I6TI0S enirales
debia_ 3 I2e o se A‘so‘be en e' intestino. En el precparatoric. se Puede

1T esa ds tres o cuziro &iss amies de
la Jo. Esa es parti te 4l en el posiepersiorio,
conjumsitmemie con la administracin de }:;.xidos por wia emsl. En los
‘paciences o= inf iszdas por COLInES, €578 thatirviente

debe ctroowmatse durante cinco o sels dias. Cusr.co s& emuied en estidos |
comc =3 gmsl tubérculsss er Chlorostrep debe ser adwinistrado en uny
dosificarmim !:r* 7, aumentando la dosis diaria 0 siguiendo un esquema

de mids
PRECATZIONES: Las precauciones ordinarias reiativas s los antibicticos
de ez como e} Chl in, cehen ser chservadas ccmo se
indica =5 aceianie. Aderiss, se debe tener Trsents cif sun cuirdo se
haysr eimzmado 135 micrcorgani nzles nmas del cvadro hae.
. teriarc, s rmieros no s zles cr m3nilia, pueden
i ferz © normal. Es esancial martener una vigilaneia
constate Tz paciente. Si aparecen nuevas infecciones ¢itifas a microcrga.
nismes o suscertitles deben las spropadas. | : .
L scomzosaeign oral de anthi siiviard las resc.

ciones 2.4c7icas qua ocasionaimente pueden seguir al €20 de cuslquier
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preparacién antibidtica. Debe interrumpirse la terapéutica si no se pueden
dominar las reacciones de sensibilidad. |

ADVERTENCIA —~Los nifios prematuros y los nacidos a término de me.
nos de un mes de edad, aparentemente debido a inmadurez fislolégica, |
requieren una dosificacion especial. Estos nifios a menudo’ tienen dificultades |
con dosis bien toleradas por nifios de mds edad. '

Se suglere para los nifios prematuros una dosificacion calculada a base
de no mas de 25 mg. de Chloromycetin por kilogramo de peso por dia,
fraccionadamente, a intervalos de seis a ocho horas. Para los nacidos
a término de menos de un mes de edad se suglere una dosificacién de no
mis de 50 mg. de Chloromycetin por kilogramo dé peso por dia, frac-
cionadamente, a intervalos de seis 8 ocho horas. En los casos de adminis-
tracién prolongada o cuando se utilicen dosis mayores que las recomendadas,
las concentraciones sanguineas del antibiético deben servir como guia pan}
graduar la dosificacién. |

TOLERANCIA

Por lo general, el Chlorostrep es bien tolerado, y las alteraciones dé
la sangre consecutivas a su empleo son raras. Sin embargo, conviene efec
tuar examenes\periddlcbs' de sangre en los casos de administracién prolon-
gada o intermitente. o : i S
En los prematuros y los n‘ééidos a témlnn de menos de un-mes, el uso

de dosis elevadas de Chloromycetin ha sido asociado ccn distensiéh;ébdb'
minal, con o sin emesis, cianosis palida progresiva, o colapso vasomotor,
en algunos casos con resuitados fatales. No se han comunicado - estos
efectos adversos en nifios con una dosificacién de 50 mg. de Chloromycetin
por kilogramo de peso por dia, 0 menos. La interrupcion de la tera- .
péutica ha corregido los efectos adversos en muchos-casos, con restablecl-
miento. completd” de los pacientes. : ‘ !

[

" ENVASE o

"El Chiorostrep se suministra en frascos de 8 cépsulas v en torm,akf"def :
Mquido en (frascos de 60 cc. (N.° 391). i B Y

s

Laboratorios Princtpales, Detroit, Michigan, E. U. Al
: Laboratorios Parke Davis, S. A. E. \ Lo
Madrid |
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FROM:

CHLOROSTRILP

Chlorostrep is a combination of chloromycetin a
‘estrepltomycin in capsules and liguid. -Bach
contains 125 mg of cach antibiotic: When they are comb
they exercise a synergic action which seems to broaden the
suceptible bactarian spectrum.

i
It is very valuable in the treatment of'e tions

of thc tyyo d1arrhowr and of the wany mixed 1nfnct‘on und in the

It has becan Lwa succe Ly din the

£ anorecta1 tuberculosis and the annal fistula; also

~:n jelel L operatory cases, after the oxtin:tion of an infected

, and pre- opcra\ory cases of rectal surgery and intestinal

surgery.

Dogi, ficatior

It can be administered in doses of 2 or 4 capsules or in
fuls each every 6 hours in c“ges of ayarrhca or dy 1nLcT1v

spoon.

effocts due ‘to the: fact that:itrnot absor
In preoperatéry cases this dose can be used 3 or 4 day before
‘the operation. This combination is: particularly usefiul in. the
poust-operatory patients together with the administration of -
liquids, orally. In the.patients with infections caused by pathoge
the treatment should be continued during 5.o0r 6 days. . When used
fistula annal and tuberculosis the should be given in. la
doges, dincreasing the daily dose or following a scheme of 1ongﬂ“
period of administration.

Precautions:

: ‘Tne ordinary precautions used for antfb‘gtics of anple sﬁactl
shcnld be observed. Besides, it should bé noted that when the com
intestinal wmicroorganisms are eliminated, fhe non suceptible micro-
ms svch ag, monilia can replace the palhogen or norns
mportant to keep cortant vigilance of the patient.
iong appear dug to microorganisms nén susceptible,
should be applied.

Oral administration of antihistaminics should allavid

lli\?{p.‘l.(}' .
continlled
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‘For prematur
‘per kilogram of we it per day, i
por babies less than o month old
60 my per kilogram
8 hours intexrval.
requived, the cod
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poeriodical blood ‘tests when
i ent . ;

than-a monih ‘01d the high :
b ahdominal distension, with
5 or vasomolor

In prematures and bha
doses of (.. has been asso
or witnout emesis, CYanos)
collapse, in some
not: been reported on chil
per day, or less.
in many cases the

Packing: - In contal
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with compl recovery.
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U MADRID .

©PARKE. DAVIS
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13. Parke Davis Chlorostrep label, new one based on 1973 Chloromycetin Monograph.

“Mow "ol Baced ore 19T BAUR "’wMDaw@?&MvmﬁaQuKWeuo%mqu
Qe g e R e

2eg \‘t'l

A fa Profesion Médica:

CHLOROSTRERP®

El uso clirico hi Parke-Davis)
zmn un’ -mlbmlw efectivo de un nmpllo etpcctro bacteriano en el grupo
n el

un- ran  actividad nmlmlcmblanl. atraviesa las barreras de los

ulldot y se difunde ampliamente con rapidez por casi todos los tejidos y
liquidos del cuerpo Incluso por el liquido cerebroespinal.

- La es un Indlcuio en
sadas via oral su oburclén n

8 por por
minima aunque hayan pasado cantidades relativamente gramm a través del
tramo intestinal en altas concentraciones.
Chlorostrep cépsulas es una de
cada cépsula contiene: 125° mg. de chloromyceun (clonnlenlcol Parke-Davis) y
125 mg. de estreptomicina como Sulfato.

, mmw:vones
El cloranfenicol es un potente -uenu terapéutico. Debe tomarse bajo la

un médico 'y no debe ser utilizado en infecciones triviales. El

clonnfenleol estd espocn(lcameme indicado en la meningitis bacteriana, ﬂehro

r
traocular W debido a otras lnncelo-
nes nrlu donde la evidencia bacterlologicl o clinica dlctnmlmn el cloran-
fenicol como el antibistico. apropiado.

La estreptomicina por via oral no es absorbida sisteméticamente y pasa a
través del Intestino en altas concentraciones. muchas bacterias patégenas in-
tnunalcsd. incluyendo shigellas y el ‘grupo coll, son susceptibles a su acclén

El Chlorostrep se usa con éxito en el periodo pnwnomono on ‘operaclones

de colfon o recto, Infecciones mixtas encontradas en la clrugia del Intestino,

tuberculosis ano-rectal, fistula anal. excisiones de quistes y senos plloni-
dales infectados y en infecclones entéricas o de tipo diarreico.

mscmcmuu

& Cloranfenicol debe tomsrse bajo la dlnoclan de ‘un: mﬂdlco.
No debe usarse en infacciones: triviales. |
Discraslas uugulncan @ Incluso anumla #pldstica ha sido en-raras ocasios
n gasos de admi-
nistracién mlonﬁada o fepeticion de dosis deben hacerse lnillm de sangre
& intervalos regulares.
‘El cloranfenicol no estd allneado en ol fenomeno -de Interaccién de droga
los pacientes reciben concurrentemente  anticoagulantes o anticon-
wltwol. podria ser necesarla una adaptacién de la- dosificacién de éstos.
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REACCIONES ADVERSAS i ; !

Discrasias sanguineas e Incluso anemia aplastica. con' exitus letalis, han o
sldo, en raras ocasiones, asociadas a la administracion de cloranfenicol. Se- b ”
quedad: de boca y con menos frecuencia nauseas, ocasionalmente también se ;
presenta diarrea o vomito. pero estos - sintomas son raras veces ‘tan severos |
como . para justificar la suspension del antibiético. A veces se encuentran b
casos de reacciones de sensibilidad. | v

 DOSIFICACION e

La dosis para adultos y nifios estd calculada ampliamente sobre la base de
80 mg. de cloranfenicol por .cada kg. de peso/dia, dividida en dosis: con ‘in-
tervalos de 6 horas, equivalente.a 2 0 4 capsulas o cucharaditas de suspension,

La dosis para nifios prematuros y recién nacidos, de menos de dos semanas

- de vida debe ser reducida a 25 mg. de cloranfenicol por cada Kg.. de peso
‘dia. La causa de esta reduccién es la inmadurez fisiologica presente en
estos nifos. Mas informacion’ acerca de este asunto es proporcionada en la
monografia del producto bajo el titulo de sindrome gris. R

En el ‘periodo pre-operatorio puede darse la dosis indicada durante 3 6°4 | :
dias antes de la operacion intestinal. El Chlorostrep es particularmente util. |
en el periodo post-operatorio, conjuntamenté con la administracién de liquidos

por via oral, -En los pacientes con - infecciones causadas por gérmenes pat6-
genos_comunes este tratamiento debe continuarse durante .5 6 6 dias, -cuando
el Chlorostrep debe. ser

se emplea en casos como fistula anal tuberculosa, .
aumentando 1a dosis- diarla’ 0 si-

administrado en una  dosificaciéon mayor,
gulendo un esquema de’ administracién més prolongado. En casos de insufi-
ciencia hepética o. renal la capacidad  de ‘metabolizar o excretar el cloranfe- |
nicol puede estar reducida. por lo que el . médico debe ajustar la dosis
consigulentemente. . y

ENVASE

. El ‘Chlorostrep se suministra en frascos de: 8 cépsulas y en forma de"-l(qhitio [
en frascos de 60 cc. - = el !
PARA INSTRUCCIONES COMPLETAS SOBRE LA PRESCRIPCION, CONSULTAR |

LA MONOGRAFIA DEL PRODUCTO LA DISPOSICION DE LOS MEDICOS
QUE LA SOLICITEN. . s T TR

Laborato’rjo"s Perke Davis, S. A E.

Madrid
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 CHLOROSTREP

0o

T éa;~us§ ‘has established Cholramphenicol as an effective
antibiotid¢ of ample bacterial spectrum in the group of infections
caused gy:riqhetsia and psitacosis limphogranuloma.

e >;§s4iargé”éﬁtimicrobial activity penetrates the tissue .
barrier and ‘expands thru them very quidly, as well as in the o
body fluids and the spinal fluid. SR cx

‘ Streptomycine is clinically indicated in infectio ‘caused by
susceptible organisms.’ Orally administrated:its absorption is
minimal even though large amounts go through the intestinal tract
in high concdentrations. o ; - .

Y oan

< {fchiqrdqtféﬁrqabéules is a combination of chloramphenicol and
streptomycin; each capsule contains 125 mg. of Ch. and 125 mg.
of .streptomycine as sulfate. : R

13MA~¢2§\0%§ : B . S e

:-7.. Ch, is a'potent therapeutic agent. It should be used under

@ physician's directions and should not be used for trivial infections.
It is specially ‘indicated for bacterial meningitis, typhoid fever, -
;ricketsia, bacteroid infections and intraocular infections; septicémia
:due to gram: negative organisms and other serious infections:where
bacteridogic or clinic evidence determine the ch. as the appropriate
antibiotic, - , _ N

Pl The’streptpmycine used orally is not systematically absorbed ang
- passes. thru the intestine in high concentrations, many pathoaen
bacteria including shigellas and the coli group, are-susceptible

to its bactericide action. : iy e

S ‘Ch. is used successfully in the Pre-operatory stage of
.rectal or colon surgery, mixed infections found in intcstinn
surgery, “anal-rectal tuberculos;s, anal fistulas, cysts 9
-pilonidal infections as well‘as‘eppgric or dyarrhea inf«v¢

Precautions: .

"Ch.. should be used under physician's instructicri. Itluhgu)s
not be used for trivial infections.

|
T B\ g v vielod e " i n HE O T S
. sampne dyscrgt@as ané apldstic anaenia T iiociateq
@n rare ocassions ' fhe use of ch. When a Tonyg :“r“w‘[s '° treatment i
. necessary, blood tests should be done at réduis: '




